PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND



LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY

 \boldsymbol{A}

N

Speaker: Hon. Kathleen M. Casey

Hansard, Published by Order of the Legislature

S

Hansard Index for Fall 2009 - Spring 2010

Third Session

of the

 \boldsymbol{A}

Sixty-third General Assembly

R

D

July 2010

Table of Contents

Districts and MLAs
MLAs and Districts
Members and Ministers
Sitting Days4
Statements by Ministers
Oral Questions
Responses to Questions Taken as Notice
Presenting and Receiving Petitions
Reports by Committees
Statements by Members
Consideration of the Speech from the Throne
Motions
Bills
Capital Estimates and Capital Expenditures
Supplementary Estimates of Expenditures
Sitting Days [repeat]
Listing by Member
Listing by Subject

Districts and MLAs

Alberton-Roseville	Pat Murphy
Belfast-Murray River	Charles McGeoghegan
Borden-Kinkora	George Webster
Charlottetown-Brighton	Robert Ghiz
Charlottetown-Lewis Point	Kathleen Casey
Charlottetown-Parkdale	Doug Currie
Charlottetown-Sherwood	Robert Mitchell
Charlottetown-Victoria Park	Richard Brown
Cornwall-Meadowbank	Ron MacKinley
Evangeline-Miscouche	Sonny Gallant
Georgetown-St. Peters	Mike Currie
Kellys Cross-Cumberland	Valerie Docherty
Kensington-Malpeque	Wes Sheridan
Montague-Kilmuir	Jim Bagnall
Morell-Mermaid	Olive Crane
O'Leary-Inverness	
Rustico-Emerald	Carolyn Bertram
Souris-Elmira	Allan Campbell
Stratford-Kinlock	Cynthia Dunsford
Summerside-St. Eleanors	Gerard Greenan
Summerside-Wilmot	Janice Sherry
Tignish-Palmer Road	Neil LeClair
Tracadie-Hillsborough Park	Buck Watts
Tyne Valley-Linkletter	Paula Biggar
Vernon River-Stratford	Alan McIsaac
West Royalty-Springvale	
York-Oyster Bed	Robert Vessey

MLAs and Districts

Bagnall, Jim	Montague-Kilmuir
Bertram, Carolyn	
Biggar, Paula	
Brown, Richard	<u> </u>
Campbell, Allan	
Casey, Kathleen	
Crane, Olive	
Currie, Doug	
Currie, Mike	
Docherty, Valerie	_
Dunsford, Cynthia	•
Dumville, Bush	
Gallant, Sonny	
Ghiz, Robert	
Greenan, Gerard	
Henderson, Robert	
LeClair, Neil	Tignish-Palmer Road
MacKinley, Ron	
McGeoghegan, Charles	
McIsaac, Alan	Vernon River-Stratford
Mitchell, Robert	
Murphy, Pat	Alberton-Roseville
Sheridan, Wes	Kensington-Malpeque
Sherry, Janice	Summerside-Wilmot
Vessey, Robert	York-Oyster Bed
Watts, Buck	-
Webster, George	Borden-Kinkora

Members and Ministers

Bagnall, Jim (Montague-Kilmuir)
Currie, Mike (Georgetown-St. Peters) Opposition Whip
Dunsford, Cynthia (Stratford-Kinlock)
Docherty, Valerie (Kellys Cross-Cumberland) . Tourism and Minister Responsible for Status of Women [until January 13, 2010]
Dumville, Bush (West Royalty-Springvale)
Gallant, Sonny (Evangeline-Miscouche)
Ghiz, Robert (Charlottetown-Brighton) Premier, President of the Executive Council, and Minister Responsible for Intergovernmental Affairs
Greenan, Gerard (Summerside-St. Eleanors) Education and Attorney General [until January 13, 2010]
Henderson, Robert (O'Leary-Inverness)
LeClair, Neil (Tignish-Palmer Road) Fisheries, Aquaculture and Rural Development
MacKinley, Ron (Cornwall-Meadowbank) Transportation and Public Works
McGeoghegan, Charles (Belfast-Murray River)
McIsaac, Alan (Vernon River-Stratford)
Mitchell, Robert (Charlottetown-Sherwood)
Murphy, Pat (Alberton-Roseville)
Sheridan, Wes (Kensington-Malpeque) Provincial Treasurer
Sherry, Janice (Summerside-Wilmot) Community Services, Seniors and Labour
Vessey, Robert (York-Oyster Bed)
Watts, Buck (Tracadie-Hillsborough)
Webster, George (Borden-Kinkora) Agriculture and Deputy Premier

Sitting Days 2009

12 November	1-18
13 November	19-72
17 November	73-159
18 November	160-219
19 November	220-315
20 November	316-368
24 November	369-463
25 November	464-525
26 November	526-618
27 November	619-674
1 December	675-769
2 December	770-831
3 December	832-930
4 December	931-985
8 December	. 986-1071
2010	
7 4 1	1070 1100
7 April	
8 April	
9 April	
13 April	
14 April	
15 April	
16 April	
20 April	
21 April	
22 April	
23 April	
27 April	
28 April	
29 April	
30 April	
4 May	
5 May	
6 May	
7 May	
11 May	
12 May	2585-2645 2646-2744

14 May	 		 		 					 	 		 		 	 				2745-	28	02
18 May	 		 							 	 		 		 					2803-	29	08
19 May	 		 		 					 	 		 		 	 				2909-	29	9(

Statements by Ministers

In January 2010 there was a Cabinet shuffle; as a result of this ministries changed names and some ministers changed as well. For the sake of clarity, Statements by Ministers is broken into the two sittings of the 3rd Session.

Fall 2009

Agriculture (George Webster)

Increased Funding to On-Farm Food Safety Program (8 December), 1007

Communities, Cultural Affairs and Labour (Carolyn Bertram)

Amendment to the Lands Protection Act Exemption Regulations (2 December), 794

Funding for Fire Hall-Community Complex (18 November), 180

Grand Rassemblement Jeunesse-The Youth Summit (24 November), 392

Ground Search and Rescue (19 November), 242

Learning Elders Art Program (25 November), 488

New Poet Laureate Hugh MacDonald (4 December), 953

Olympic Torch Relay (20 November), 337

On Municipal Government (27 November), 641

Support for PEI Firefighters (1 December), 695

Education and Early Childhood Development, and Attorney General (Gerard Greenan)

Children's Secretariat Guest Speaker (26 November), 547

Early Childhood Sector Support (19 November), 239

Eastern School District By-Election (24 November), 389

Home and School Accomplishments (2 December), 792

Kindergarten Teaching Positions (24 November), 393

Kindergarten Transition Team (17 November), 91

National Child Day (19 November), 241

Prince Edward Island Historic Places Curriculum Resource (3 December), 852

Public Consultations on Gift Card Legislation (24 November), 390

Recognizing School Sports and Athletes (1 December), 697

Environment, Energy and Forestry (Richard Brown)

Canada's Priorities at the Copenhagen Climate Change Meetings (4 December), 954

Fisheries, Aquaculture and Rural Development (Neil LeClair)

Launch of Future Fishers Program (17 November), 93

Mussel Aquaculture Productivity Improvement Fund (24 November), 392

Royal Canadian Legion-Tignish (13 November), 49

Health, Social Services and Seniors (Doug Currie)

Access to Family Physicians (8 December), 1007

Addiction Awareness Week (17 November), 95

AIDS Awareness Week/World AIDS Day (25 November), 490

Cancer Control Strategy (2 December), 794

Catastrophic Drug Coverage (18 November), 181

CPR Awareness Month (27 November), 644

Crohn's and Colitis Awareness Month (24 November), 391

Department of Social Services and Seniors Strategic Plan (27 November), 640

Diabetes Day/Diabetes Month (13 November), 50

Health Governance Advisory Council Releases Final Report (26 November), 546

Housing for People With Disabilities (27 November), 642

Increase to Threshold for Seniors' Emergency Home Repair Program (8 December), 1006

International Day of Persons With Disabilities-Disability Action Council (3 December), 854

Investments in Community Care (2 December), 795

Lifting of Visitor Restrictions at Health Care Facilities (2 December), 791

Medical Radiation Technologies Week (13 November), 48

National Family Week (18 November), 182

Occupational Therapy and Physiotherapy Services for School-aged Children Pilot Project (19 November), 240

Organized Stroke Care Model (25 November), 487

Progress on Integrated Health Care Services at Community Hospital and West Prince Area (1 December), 698

Recognition of Health Care Workers During H1N1 Pandemic (17 November), 92

20th Anniversary of the UN Convention of the Rights of the Child (20 November), 339

Volunteer Day (8 December), 1008

World Day for Prevention of Child Abuse (19 November), 243

Innovation and Advanced Learning (Allan Campbell)

Game Garage 2 (26 November), 546

Innovation at ADL (13 November), 47

On Aerospace Industry (19 November), 239

Premier (Robert Ghiz)

PEI-Quebec Governments in Energy Negotiations (13 November), 48

Support of Indemnities and Allowances Commission Recommendations (1 December), 702

Provincial Treasurer (Wes Sheridan)

Economic, Public Accounts, Fiscal Update (20 November), 341

Speaker (Kathleen Casey)

[none]

Tourism, and Minister Responsible for Status of Women (Valerie Docherty)

Annual Tourism Plan (27 November), 641

Cavendish Beach Music Festival (24 November), 389

December 6th Memorial (4 December), 952

Fundraiser for Women's Network PEI: The Hilroy Diaries (20 November), 340

Helmet Use at Brookvale (27 November), 643

International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women (25 November), 489

Person's Day Award (25 November), 487

Transportation and Public Works (Ron MacKinley)

Corran Ban Bridge (3 December), 855

MADD Canada Report (2 December), 793

National Day of Remembrance for Road Crash Victims (18 November), 182

National Safe Driving Week (1 December), 696

Spring 2010

Agriculture and Deputy Premier (George Webster)

Commission on the Future of Agriculture and Agri-Food on Prince Edward Island-Update (6 May), 2355

Departmental Initiatives (13 April), 1301

National Soil Conservation Week (21 April), 1681

2010 Production Insurance (29 April), 2054

Community Services, Seniors and Labour (Janice Sherry)

Conference on Contemporary Issues in Child and Adult Sexual Abuse (6 May), 2354

Day of Mourning (28 April), 1972

Employment Standards Amendment Act (28 April), 1975

Foster Families Symposium (16 April), 1530

Minimum Wage Increase (14 April), 1381

Mother's Day (7 May), 2455

NAOSH Week Launch (4 May), 2205

National Youth in Care Network (12 May), 2608

Report Card on Homelessness (4 May), 2204

Salvation Army Home Heating Program (30 April), 2153

Shelter Rate Increase (4 May), 2291

Voices and Faces Project (13 May), 2664

Education and Early Childhood Development, and Attorney General (Doug Currie)

Abram-Village Fire (13 April), 1300

Asper Foundation Donagh Consolidated (19 May), 2930

Brydges After-Hours Duty-Counsel (22 April), 1744

Commending PEI Home and School Federation (22 April), 1743

Eastern School District Drama Festival (15 April), 1442

Emergency Preparedness Week (30 April), 2151

EYE Assessment (21 April), 1682

Holocaust Memorial Day (13 April), 1297

Investment in Learning (30 April), 2149

Joint Consortium for School Health (27 April), 1879

Kindergarten Into Schools Update (6 May), 2353

Kindergarten Teachers Accepted Into PEITF (16 April), 1529

Kindergarten Transition Update (7 April), 1094

Math Assessments/Curriculum (28 April), 1973

Minister's Summit on Learning (14 May), 2768

National Police Week (12 May), 2605

Olympic Showcase Winners (29 April), 2050

Parenting Program Offered With Charlottetown Police Services (14 April), 1380

PC3 Funding Announcement Maritime Radio Communications (7 May), 2512

Professional Development Day (8 April), 1143

Programming and Curriculum Committee for Souris Students (14 April), 1383

Science Fair Winners (7 May), 2509

Sherwood School Learn to Read Video (7 May), 2604

Start Date for Kindergarten (4 May), 2203

Tribute to Stephen Turner (20 April), 1583

2010 Regional Conference on Learning Disabilities (9 April), 1249

Environment, Energy and Forestry (Richard Brown)

Announcement re: Climate Change (23 April), 1830

Centenary of Canadian Navy (4 May), 2207

EAC-PFC Report on Biomass Heat (18 May), 2825

Earth Day and Government's Commitment to Protect the Environment (22 April), 1741

Energy Audit (8 April), 1142

Energy Council of Canada Conference (12 May), 2609

Environment Advisory Council Appointments (20 April), 1586

New Dishwasher for Charlottetown Soup Kitchen (30 April), 2149

Opening of Fishing Day (15 April), 1441

PEI Environmental Awards (29 April), 2055

Pesticide Usage and Information Sessions (9 April), 1247

Finance and Municipal Affairs (Wes Sheridan)

Child and Youth Services Commissioner (5 May), 2291

Community Economic Development Investment Funds (7 May), 2453

National Victims of Crime and Awareness Week (20 April), 1586

Public Consultations: Canada's Retirement Income System (7 April), 1095

2010 Property Taxes (6 May), 2351

2010-2011 Provincial Budget (20 April), 1583

Fisheries, Aquaculture and Rural Development (Neil LeClair)

Conference to Develop Policies for Youth (27 April), 1878

European Seafood Exposition (23 April), 1831

Funding for New Recreational Facilities (8 April), 1145

Funding for Parks and Projects (16 April), 1530

Support for Fishers (30 April), 2151

2010 Coastal Zone Canada Conference and Youth Forum (7 May), 2453

Health and Wellness (Carolyn Bertram)

April is Cancer Month (8 April), 1144

Assistance for Islanders Needing Organ Transplants (4 May), 2203

Changes to Breast Screening Program (20 April), 1584

Colorectal Cancer Association of Canada-Legislative Breakfast (14 April), 1382

Community Stakeholder Forum (9 April), 1248

Dialysis (14 May), 2769

Dr. Bob Romcke and PEI's Children's Dental Care Program (7 April), 1093

Drugs Added to Provincial Formulary (30 April), 2145

Family Medicine Residency Program (13 April), 1300

Fibromyalgia and Chronic Fatigue Syndrome Awareness Day (13 May), 2666

First Nations, Inuit and Métis Peoples (29 April), 2052

Go! PEI (7 May), 2510

Health PEI Board Announcement (16 May), 1527

Home Care Services Update (22 April), 1742

Hospice Palliative Care Week (6 May), 2352

Implementation of Phase 1 of Organized Stroke Care Model (28 April), 1974

May is Speech and Hearing Awareness Month (7 May), 2450

Model of Care (19 May), 2928

National Cystic Fibrosis Awareness Month (12 May), 2610

National Mental Health Week (4 May), 2205

National Nursing Week (12 May), 2606

National Volunteer Week (21 April), 1678

Seniors Co-Pay (27 April), 1875

Sport PEI Awards (15 April), 1443

Innovation and Advanced Learning (Allan Campbell)

Advantage Communications Expands to Summerside (28 April), 1972

Business to Business Mentorship Program (30 April), 2147

Chandler's Cabinets and Millworks Expansion (8 April), 1146

Chef Allan Williams (21 April), 1679

Community Internships (20 April), 1585

Enable Healthcare (7 April), 1096

GED Program (7 May), 2452

GeoSurf (21 April), 1682

Growth of the Aerospace Industry (27 April), 1878

Island Abbey Foods-Honibe (12 May), 2607

Public Internship Program (27 April), 1877

Quickstart Global (9 April), 1245

RCW Training in Souris (6 May), 2350

Recognition of Dr. Joyce Madigane (29 April), 2050

Refugee Rights Day (13 April), 1299

Sanofi-Aventis BioTalent Challenge (16 April), 1531

ScreenScape (5 May), 2290

Shad Valley Enrichment Program (7 May), 2508

Trade HERizons (23 April), 1830

Virtual Agent Services (4 May), 2202

Premier (Robert Ghiz)

Health PEI Board (16 May), 1526

Multiple Sclerosis Awareness Month (5 May), 2289

Provincial Anthem Act (7 May), 2449

Recognition of Joseph Spriet re: Canada Games (18 May), 2823

Recognition of Olympic Athletes (29 April), 2047

Société Saint-Thomas-d'Aquin (14 May), 2766

Update on French Language Services Act-Mise à jour de la Loi sur Les services en français (6 May), 2349

Update on Government Commitment to the Acadian and Francophone Community (15 April), 1440

Speaker (Kathleen Casey)

[none]

Tourism and Culture (Robert Vessey)

Cruise Ships (21 April), 1680

Culture Days Launch (20 April), 1584

Frommer's Magazine (14 April), 1380

Golf Courses Open (30 April), 2148

Increased Library Hours (6 May), 2350

Pack Your Appetite (27 April), 1880

Provincial Heritage Fair (14 May), 2767

Saltscapes East Coast Expo (30 April), 2150

Services to the Print-disabled (13 April), 1298

Tourism Road Shows (29 April), 2054

Tourism Workshops (9 April), 1245

2010 ArtsSmart Student Exhibitions (12 May), 2611

<u>Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal (Ron MacKinley)</u>

Completed Building Canada Fund Projects-Montague (29 April), 2048

Completed Building Canada Fund Projects-West Prince (14 April), 1383

Dump and Run at UPEI (9 April), 1246

55 Alive (12 May), 2612

IWMC Spring Clean-Up (16 April), 1532

Net Metering Program (15 April), 1442 Northern Ireland and Isle of Man Reciprocal License Agreement (7 May), 2454 Removal of Weight Restrictions (8 April), 1143

Oral Questions

A

$\boldsymbol{ABCE} \ \boldsymbol{and} \ \boldsymbol{Institute} \ \boldsymbol{of} \ \boldsymbol{Chartered} \ \boldsymbol{Accountants} \ \boldsymbol{of} \ \boldsymbol{PEI} \ (22 \ April), \ 1739;$

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Access to river for fishers (30 April), 2140;

Alan McIsaac; Neil LeClair

Ads in time of recession (11 May), 2505;

Jim Bagnall; Premier

Adults in custody (27 April), 1970;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Advice on disability funding (3 December), 845;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Affordable housing agreement (16 April), 1521;

Bush Dumville; Janice Sherry

AG evaluation of PNP political patronage (22 April), 1729;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

AIDS PEI and needle exchange program (8 December), 997;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Air quality in Glen Stewart School (18 November), 175;

Dunsford, 175 [not allowed to be answered]

Alberton Courthouse (6 May), 2344;

Pat Murphy; Doug Currie

Aliant contract for high-speed Internet (2 December), 774;

Mike Currie; Allan Campbell; Premier

Allergic reaction to batch of H1N1 (20 November), 321;

Leader of the Opposition: Doug Currie

Allocation of funds (21 April), 1675;

Leader of the Opposition; Wes Sheridan

Anonymous HIV testing (8 December), 998;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Assessment tools for kindergarten system (9 April), 1240;

Paula Biggar; Doug Currie

Assistance for cancer patients (13 April), 1281;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Atlantic Coastal Action Program funding (29 April), 2041;

Charles McGeoghegan; Richard Brown

Auditor General and PAC (8 December), 991;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Autism strategy

- (19 November), 224; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell
- (19 November), 227; Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie; Gerard Greenan

Awareness of social isolation campaign (3 December), 844;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

В

Ban on year-round Sunday shopping (11 May), 2493;

Mike Currie: Premier

Beef plant freezer breakdown (8 December), 1005;

Jim Bagnall; George Webster

Belgium and Scotland trips and workers (14 April), 1367;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

BioCommons Park (19 May), 2918;

Mike Currie; Allan Campbell

Blood work at Ellis Brothers Mall (21 April), 1676;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Blooming Point beach parking lot (27 April), 1965;

Buck Watts; Richard Brown

Branding of city raceways

(19 November), 230; Mike Currie; Wes Sheridan; George Webster; Carolyn Bertram

(19 November), 234; Mike Currie; Ron MacKinley; Wes Sheridan

(27 November), 628; Mike Currie; Wes Sheridan

Briefing of minister (13 April), 1289;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Budget

Funds for Alzheimer Society (21 April), 1674; Leader of the Opposition; Wes Sheridan

Lockup for interest groups (15 April), 1426; Jim Bagnall; Premier

Build PEI signs

(11 May), 2501; Jim Bagnall; Premier

(11 May), 2504; Jim Bagnall; Premier

(13 May), 2657; Jim Bagnall; Premier

(13 May), 2660; Jim Bagnall; Premier

Business centres (7 May), 2440;

Leader of the Opposition; Neil LeClair

Bypass road test results (20 April), 1581;

Mike Currie; Ron MacKinley

 \mathbf{C}

C&D site in Hazelbrook

(17 November), 85; Richard Brown; Alan McIsaac

(18 November), 177; Mike Currie; Richard Brown

(2 December), 780; Mike Currie; Richard Brown

(3 December), 848; Mike Currie; Richard Brown

(14 April), 1373; Alan McIsaac; Richard Brown

Canada Games Projections (27 April), 1871;

Mike Currie; Carolyn Bertram

Cavendish Beach Music Festival funding (14 May), 2754;

Jim Bagnall; Robert Vessey

Celebrities visiting province (12 May), 2589;

Jim Bagnall; Robert Vessey

Centre for excellence for autism (19 November), 225;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell; Doug Currie

CERNER

Contracts (18 May), 2815;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Health information system (4 May), 2192;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Changes

At raceways (8 April), 1136;

Robert Mitchell; Wes Sheridan

To PEI Grain Elevators (13 May), 2662;

Jim Bagnall; George Webster

Change to

Dental policy (21 April), 1675;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Peddler's license (14 May), 2760;

Charles McGeoghegan; Neil LeClair

Charge for oxygen (8 December), 998;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Churchill Falls energy negotiations (4 December), 940;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Community

Application for takeover of schools (6 May), 2344;

Buck Watts; Ron MacKinley

Economic development investment funds (7 May), 2446;

Leader of the Opposition; Neil LeClair

Hospital house doctor (1 December), 691;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Interest in taking over closed schools (20 April), 1580;

Mike Currie; Ron MacKinley

Compensation for growers

(12 May), 2594; Jim Bagnall; George Webster (12 May), 2600; Jim Bagnall; George Webster

Consequences of vandalized oil tanks (30 April), 2133;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Construction

Jobs (5 May), 2275;

Mike Currie; Premier

Of West Royalty School (11 May), 2502;

Bush Dumville; Ron MacKinley

Consultant report on watershed groups (30 April), 2136;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Contract for closed schools (13 April), 1296;

Mike Currie; Doug Currie

Co-Pay for Drugs

(6 May), 2343; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

(6 May), 2345; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Copy of lease process (5May), 2277;

Mike Currie; Premier

Core funding for NGO (26 November), 542;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie; Wes Sheridan

Cornwall bypass

And involvement of minister (8 April), 1131;

Mike Currie; Premier

Land (8 April), 1127;

Mike Currie; Premier

Potential route (8 April), 1129;

Mike Currie; Premier

Coroner services in West Prince

(8 April), 1138; Robert Henderson; Doug Currie (15 April), 1434; Robert Henderson; Doug Currie

Correspondence to federal government re: new PNP (18 May), 2813;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Cost-benefit analysis re: TIR sections in Tignish (28 April), 1958;

Mike Currie; Ron MacKinley

Cost of

Artists re: Olympics (17 November), 87; Jim Bagnall; Carolyn Bertram

Moving departments (13 November), 37; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Coverage for living expenses for out-of-province transplant patients (3 December), 839;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Coyote bounty (5 May), 2285;

Sonny Gallant; Richard Brown

Crab draw fee (14 May), 2762;

Jim Bagnall; Neil LeClair

Criteria for funding NGOs, (26 November), 537;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

D

Deficit

Number (15 April), 1430; Jim Bagnall; Wes Sheridan

Reduction plan (17 November), 87;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Definition of acute care services at Community Hospital (25 November), 481;

Robert Henderson [not allowed to be answered]

Departmental

Delays (29 April), 2039;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Inspection of oil tanks (30 April), 2131;

Mike Currie: Richard Brown

Diesel exemption for farmers (23 April), 1823;

Jim Bagnall; George Webster

Different drug coverages in hospitals (13 April), 1288;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Disability and community coordinator (3 December), 840;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Discussions with airlines (6 May), 2334;

Jim Bagnall; Robert Vessey

Dispensing fees for prescription drugs (24 November), 383;

Alan McIsaac; Doug Currie

DMs from Charlottetown (5May), 2274;

Mike Currie; Premier

DM pay compared to Atlantic provinces (5May), 2273;

Mike Currie; Premier

DNR

Form at Community Hospital (25 November), 481; Robert Henderson; Doug Currie

Policy (1 December), 689;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Documents (4 December), 947;

Mike Currie; Wes Sheridan

Drug coverage for the working poor (6 May), 2347;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

DTR Environmental Services

(18 May), 2810; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

(18 May), 2813; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

(18 May), 2821; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

(18 May), 2822; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

 \mathbf{E}

Economic impact studies

(29 April), 2039; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell (29 April), 2042; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

E-health contracts (15 April), 1427;

Jim Bagnall; Carolyn Bertram

Electricity

Costs for communities (4 December), 943; Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Rates

(4 December), 942; Mike Currie; Richard Brown

(4 December), 945; Mike Currie; Premier

Energy

Industry meeting (12 May), 2598;

Robert Henderson; Richard Brown

Issues (4May), 2196;

Robert Henderson; Richard Brown

Tender and negotiations (26 November), 530;

Mike Currie; Premier

Estimates on tourism season (6 May), 2334;

Jim Bagnall; Robert Vessey

Evaluation

And businesses (20 April), 1575;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Of Immigrant Partnership Category in PNP (20 April), 1566;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Of PNP (22 April), 1733;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Evangeline Rec Centre (13 April), 1291;

Sonny Gallant; Neil LeClair

Examination of impact of immigrant partner program

(20 April), 1576; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

(22 April), 1737; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

(22 April), 1740; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell; Premier

Executive Council draft report (29 April), 2038;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Exemption of disability savings plan (3 December), 845;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Expectations of model of care (19 May), 2926;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Expected retention rates (20 April), 1574;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

F

Family physicians (21 April), 1677;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Farmers and energy (7 May), 2441;

Leader of the Opposition; Richard Brown

Festival of Small Halls (19 May), 2923;

Valerie Docherty; Neil LeClair

Financial support to McCains (6 May), 2343;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Follow-up trips (14 April), 1365;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

FoodTrust

(24 November), 373; Jim Bagnall; Allan Campbell; Premier

(24 November), 384; Jim Bagnall; Allan Campbell

Full funding for watershed groups (30 April), 2137;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Funding

Early childhood system (20 November), 322;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

For Cavendish Farms (24 November), 385;

Mike Currie; Allan Campbell

To get to blood work sites (21 April), 1677; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Funds for

Drugs

(13 April), 1283; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram (13 April), 1286; Leader of the Opposition; George Webster

Eastern School district rezoning plan

(16 April), 1518; Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie (16 April), 1521; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Out-of-province organ transplants

(13 April), 1289; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram (13 April), 1290; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Future

Of beef plant (8 December), 1004; Jim Bagnall; George Webster

PEI energy rates (12 May), 2599; Robert Henderson; Richard Brown

Wind developments (16 April), 1516; Mike Currie; Premier

 \mathbf{G}

GAR Andrew report (8 December), 995;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell; Gerard Greenan

Gender-and diversity based analysis (3 December), 837;

Leader of the Opposition; Valerie Docherty

Genzyme Diagnostics (19 May), 2917;

Mike Currie; Allan Campbell

Georgetown legal fees (25 November), 483;

Mike Currie; Ron MacKinley; Premier

Germany trip and IT workers (14 April), 1365;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Government

Advertising (13 May), 2661; Jim Bagnall; Premier

At work website (11 May), 2504; Jim Bagnall; Premier

Gross vs. axle weight (18 May), 2817;

Bush Dumville; Ron MacKinley

Guidelines for social housing units (3 December), 841;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Η

H1N1 update (13 November), 41;

Paula Biggar; Doug Currie

Health PEI

Assets (21 April), 1668;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Auditor General (25 November), 473;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Business plan (25 November), 474;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Cost benefit analysis

(25 November), 476; Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

(25 November), 478; Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Deficits (25 November), 476;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Hiring process (21 April), 1669;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Legislation (25 November), 471;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Liability insurance (25 November), 479;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Matters (25 November), 477; Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Ownership of hospitals and manors (25 November), 478; Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Unions (25 November), 475; Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Help for beef producers (8 December), 1004; Jim Bagnall; George Webster

High-speed Internet (4 May), 2187; Mike Currie; Allan Campbell

Highway

Construction (1 December), 690; Buck Watts; Ron MacKinley

2 and O'Leary Road (17 November), 86; Ron MacKinley; Pat Murphy

Hiring of personnel re: watershed groups (30 April), 2135;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Hog transportation costs (23 April), 1826; Jim Bagnall; George Webster

Holding minister accountable (14 April), 1378; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Homelessness report card (12 May), 2599; Cynthia Dunsford; Janice Sherry

Housing projects for people with disabilities (29 April), 2042;

Gerard Greenan; Janice Sherry

Hydro-Québec demands (16 April), 1511;

Mike Currie; Premier

HYPE program (13 May), 2658; Gerard Greenan; Doug Currie

Idle Wheels Trailer Park (23 April), 1817;

Mike Currie; Doug Currie; Premier

Impaired driving (27 April), 1869;

Alan McIsaac; Ron MacKinley

Improvement to unsightly property legislation (7 April), 1088;

Valerie Docherty; Richard Brown

Increase of electrical rates (4 December), 948;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Insufficient housing for youth (7 May), 2447;

Leader of the Opposition; Neil LeClair

Integrated Claims Service system (4 May), 2200;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Intensive French program (27 April), 1870;

Pat Murphy; Doug Currie

Internal trade agreement (8 December), 1002;

Robert Henderson; George Webster

Island

Support for Olympics (1 December), 685;

Jim Bagnall; Carolyn Bertram

Products in hospitals and manors (23 April), 1820;

Jim Bagnall; George Webster; Carolyn Bertram

IT evaluation

(27 November), 624; Mike Currie; Wes Sheridan

(3 December), 849; Mike Currie; Wes Sheridan

ITSS contract

(9 April), 1241; Mike Currie; Wes Sheridan; Premier

(13 April), 1292; Mike Currie; Wes Sheridan

(11 May), 2496; Mike Currie; Wes Sheridan; Premier

Job security for teachers (13 April), 1294;

Mike Currie; Doug Currie

Jobs in wind technology sector (5 May), 2275;

Mike Currie; Premier

Justice Bastarache's mandate (7 May), 2443;

Sonny Gallant; Premier

K

Kildare Bridge (21 April), 1673;

Pat Murphy; Ron MacKinley

Kindergarten children assessments (11 May), 2503;

Sonny Gallant; Doug Currie

Kings County Memorial Hospital ER

(20 November), 336; Jim Bagnall; Doug Currie (4 December), 937; Jim Bagnall; Doug Currie

 \mathbf{L}

Learning disability assessment times (14 May), 2764;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram; Doug Currie

Leasing land for windmills (19 May), 2914;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Leeds trip and workers (14 April), 1366;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

License distribution (13 November), 42;

Mike Currie; Allan Campbell

Liquor commission (6 May), 2336;

Jim Bagnall; Robert Vessey

Literacy

Action plan (3 December), 847;

Robert Mitchell; Allan Campbell

In grades 4, 5 and 6 (5 May), 2284; Paula Biggar; Doug Currie

Loading sand from beaches (8 December), 1003;

Jim Bagnall; Richard Brown

Lobster

Commodity board (15 April), 1436; Charles McGeoghegan; Neil LeClair

Prices

(20 November), 332; Charles McGeoghegan; Neil LeClair (8 April), 1133; Jim Bagnall; Neil LeClair; Premier

(8 April), 1138; Jim Bagnall; Allan Campbell; Premier

(29 April), 2044; Jim Bagnall; Neil LeClair

(7 May), 2433; Jim Bagnall; Neil LeClair

Processing needs (20 November), 334;

Jim Bagnall; Neil LeClair

London trip and workers (14 April), 1363;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Lottery system for kindergarten teachers

(5 May), 2281; Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie (5 May), 2286; Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

 \mathbf{M}

Macphail Homestead (18 May), 2806;

Jim Bagnall; Premier

Main areas for tourism marketing (17 November), 77;

Jim Bagnall; Valerie Docherty

Maritime agriculture initiative (2 December), 786;

Alan McIsaac; George Webster

Marketing strategy re: Olympics

(17 November), 77; Jim Bagnall; Valerie Docherty

(17 November), 80; Jim Bagnall; Carolyn Bertram

(17 November), 87; Jim Bagnall; Carolyn Bertram

(1 December), 681; Jim Bagnall; Valerie Docherty

(1 December), 683; Jim Bagnall; Carolyn Bertram

McCain production (6 May), 2341;

Leader of the Opposition; George Webster; Wes Sheridan

McCains (24 November), 386;

Mike Currie; Allan Campbell

Mileage for transferred education employees (8 December), 999;

Mike Currie; Gerard Greenan

Methodology of evaluation (20 April), 1573;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Minister and leasing land for windmills (19 May), 2916;

Mike Currie; George Webster; Premier

MLAs leasing land for windmills (19 May), 2915;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Money

Raised from fee increases (15 April), 1434; Jim Bagnall; Wes Sheridan

Removed from capital budget (8 April), 1131;

Mike Currie; Premier

To watershed groups (30 April), 2134;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Monitoring of wait list (19 May), 2922;

Paula Biggar; Doug Currie

 \mathbf{N}

Natural gas (4 December), 942;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Needle Exchange Program (1 December), 694;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Negotiating team members

(16 April), 1510; Mike Currie; Premier (16 April), 1517; Mike Currie; Premier

Negotiations with

Fortis re: Maritime Electric (16 April), 1511; Mike Currie; Premier

Hydro-Québec

(4 December), 944; Mike Currie; Richard Brown

(15 April), 1509; Mike Currie; Premier

(16 April), 1513; Mike Currie; Premier

(16 April), 1516; Mike Currie; Premier

Netherlands trip and workers (14 April), 1366;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

New

Brunswick and Atlantic House (1 December), 686;

Jim Bagnall; Carolyn Bertram

Companies and jobs (24 November), 387;

Mike Currie; Allan Campbell

Health legislation (13 April), 1290;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Jobs (14 April), 1366;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Municipalities Act (21 April), 1673;

Bush Dumville; Wes Sheridan

Program (22 April), 1731;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier; Allan Campbell

Vision for agriculture (7 May), 2441;

Leader of the Opposition; Neil LeClair

Number of

Businesses signing Use of Proceeds Agreements (29 April), 2035;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Education assistants (18 November), 175;

Paula Biggar; Gerard Greenan

People hired to look after closed schools (20 April), 1578;

Mike Currie; Ron MacKinley

Skilled workers recruited (14 April), 1368; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Social housing units (3 December), 842; Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

0

Oil spills in 2009 (30 April), 2130;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Older workers in changing workplace (18 May), 2817;

Robert Henderson; Allan Campbell

Olympic Torch Relay

(19 November), 236; Mike Currie; Carolyn Bertram (1 December), 682; Jim Bagnall; Carolyn Bertram

Ombudsman office (26 November), 539;

Janice Sherry; Premier

One English school board (16 April), 1518;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Outstanding loans of PEI Lending Corporation and BDI (24 November), 387;

Mike Currie; Allan Campbell

P

Paint shop moving to Tignish (7 May), 2445;

Leader of the Opposition; Neil LeClair

Paramedics and home care in West Prince (12 May), 2601;

Mike Currie; Carolyn Bertram

Paramedicine in West Prince (30 April), 2139;

Robert Henderson; Carolyn Bertram

Partnering in Go! PEI (13 May), 2659;

Pat Murphy; Carolyn Bertram

Pavement on bypass road (19 May), 2919;

Mike Currie; Ron MacKinley

Payback of PEI Lending Agency (29 April), 2033;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Payment of

Coaches (3 December), 837;

Leader of the Opposition; Valerie Docherty; Carolyn Bertram

Consultant (13 April), 1286;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Payment to Receiver General of Canada (29 April), 2034;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

PCH surgeon (13 April), 1292;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

PEITF vote on kindergarten teachers (13 April), 1293

Mike Currie; Doug Currie

Per diem rate for child care subsidy (7 April), 1084;

Leader of the Opposition; Janice Sherry

Performers at Festival of Lights

(12 May), 2592; Jim Bagnall; Robert Vessey

(14 May), 2751; Jim Bagnall; Robert Vessey

Personal

Health number (PHN) concerns (4 May), 2190;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Income tax rate (27 April), 1867;

Jim Bagnall; Wes Sheridan

Pesticide ban (1 December), 690;

Richard Brown; Robert Vessey

Physician vacancy at Stewart Memorial (22 April), 1735;

Paula Biggar; Carolyn Bertram

Physiotherapy services in O'Leary (2 December), 785;

Robert Henderson; Doug Currie

Phyterra EIA (27 November), 628;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Plans to help beef industry (23 April), 1828;

Jim Bagnall; George Webster

PNP

Applications from MLAs

(18 May), 2815; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell (18 May), 2818; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

IAL minister's responsibility re: PNP (18 November), 176; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Language training wait-list for immigrants (19 November), 232; Allan Campbell; Robert Vessey

New PNP and investment dollars (29 April), 2038; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

PNP non-disclosure form for staff (20 November), 326; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Preferential treatment

(29 April), 2034; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell (18 May), 2822; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Premier's responsibility re: PNP (18 November), 164; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell; Premier

Reopening of (18 May), 2809;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Units re: Expansion

(27 November), 629; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

(27 November), 635; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Point Lepreau shutdown costs (4 December), 945;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Political patronage (22 April), 1724;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Postponement of tenders on school (22 April), 1734;

Charles McGeoghegan; Doug Currie

Potato board and Irving (14 May), 2755;

Jim Bagnall; George Webster; Premier

Pressures at QEH (30 April), 2141;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Price fixing (29 April), 2044;

Jim Bagnall; Neil LeClair

Priest Pond bridge (7 May), 2435;

Leader of the Opposition; Ron MacKinley

Process behind purchase of land (8 April), 1132;

Mike Currie: Premier

Process of ensuring compliance with Use of Proceeds Agreement (9 April), 1231;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Programming at Montague School (22 April), 1735;

Charles McGeoghegan; Doug Currie

Prosperity Plan (13 November), 31;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Protection

In case of oil spills (30 April), 2137;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Of health information (4 May), 2199;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Property

Assessment tax changes (4 December), 946;

Cynthia Dunsford; Wes Sheridan

Property taxes attached to market value (25 November), 469;

Leader of the Opposition; Wes Sheridan

Provincial

Building code (3 December), 843;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Debt (27 April), 1866;

Jim Bagnall; Wes Sheridan

Psychologist shortage

(14 May), 2763; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram (14 May), 2765; Leader of the Opposition; Wes Sheridan

Psychologists in Western School Board (19 May), 2921;

Paula Biggar; Doug Currie

Q

QEH ER

(30 April), 2138; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram (30 April), 2141; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Quality child care

(7 April), 1086; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell; Premier

(7 April), 1087; Leader of the Opposition; Premier; Wes Sheridan; Doug Currie

(7 April), 1090; Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Quantity of plastic and cans processed in province (30 April), 2133;

Mike Currie: Richard Brown

R

Recruitment process (22 April), 1736;

Paula Biggar; Carolyn Bertram

Regional red meat strategy (23 April), 1828;

Jim Bagnall; George Webster

Registered nurse positions

(18 May), 2808; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

(19 May), 2919; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

(19 May), 2924; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram; Premier

Renovations to housing (12 May), 2600;

Cynthia Dunsford; Janice Sherry

Replacement of Maplewood Manor (20 April), 1577;

Pat Murphy; Carolyn Bertram

Respite for people with Alzheimer's (26 November), 541;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Restoration of 24 hour ER at Kings County Memorial Hospital (19 May), 2912;

Jim Bagnall; Carolyn Bertram

Review by DM of PNP files

(9 April), 1230; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

(9 April), 1235; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Review of Seniors Home Repair Program (19 November), 233;

Robert Mitchell; Doug Currie

Re-zoning of schools (25 November), 484;

Mike Currie; Gerard Greenan; Premier

RFP on wind power (5 May), 2278;

Mike Currie; Premier; Richard Brown

Risk to sovereignty (16 April), 1511;

Mike Currie; Premier

Road tax (20 April), 1580;

Mike Currie; Ron MacKinley

Role of IIDI lawyer (27 November), 636;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Role of kindergarten teachers (13 April), 1294;

Mike Currie; Doug Currie

Rural

Action Plan (7 May), 2436;

Leader of the Opposition; Neil LeClair

Youth conference (7 May), 2447;

Leader of the Opposition; Neil LeClair

 \mathbf{S}

St. Eleanors and amendment to electric utility act (4 December), 947;

Paula Biggar; Richard Brown

School adaptation (27 April), 1966;

Robert Mitchell; Doug Currie

Sell-off assets (16 April), 1510;

Mike Currie; Premier

Seniors and savings (3 December), 846;

Buck Watts; Doug Currie

Seniors' Home Repair Program and legal life interest documents (7 May), 2443;

Robert Mitchell; Janice Sherry

Service provided by physicians (1 December), 693;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Settlement strategy

(14 April), 1369; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell; Premier

(14 April), 1375; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell; Premier

(7 May), 2448; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell; Premier

Signature event funding

(14 May), 2754; Jim Bagnall; Robert Vessey

(14 May), 2755; Jim Bagnall; Robert Vessey

Sleepy Hollow Correctional facility (11 May), 2502;

Bush Dumville; Ron MacKinley

Spring herring fishery (26 November), 540;

Neil LeClair; Buck Watts

Spring weight restrictions (7 April), 1088;

Paula Biggar; Ron MacKinley

Stanley Bridge Resort

(27 April), 1871; Mike Currie; Carolyn Bertram

(28 April), 1956; Mike Currie; Carolyn Bertram

State of pond in Stratford (30 April), 2130;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Status of

Five-point lobster plan (20 November), 333;

Pat Murphy; Neil LeClair; Jim Bagnall

Women and prosperity plan (4 December), 949; Leader of the Opposition; Valerie Docherty

Stimulus plan for rural PEI (27 April), 1964;

Mike Currie; Ron MacKinley

Stratford liquor store

(13 November), 38; Mike Currie; Allan Campbell (22 April), 1733; Leader of the Opposition; Robert Vessey

Structural deficit (27 April), 1861;

Jim Bagnall; Wes Sheridan

Study concerning new provincial museum

(1 December), 695; Mike Currie; Carolyn Bertram (3 December), 849; Mike Currie; Carolyn Bertram

Submarine cable negotiations (16 April), 1515;

Mike Currie; Premier

Summerside appeal to IRAC (4 December), 948;

Mike Currie; Gerard Greenan; Premier

Sunnyside Road re: speed zone (27 November), 633;

Paula Biggar; Ron MacKinley

Surplus schools (25 November), 481;

Mike Currie; Gerard Greenan; Ron MacKinley

Survey results

(7 May), 2442; Leader of the Opposition; Neil LeClair (7 May), 2444; Leader of the Opposition; Neil LeClair

T

Tabling of

IIDI reports (22 April), 1736; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

List of companies (14 April), 1369;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Of trip information (14 April), 1367;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Study (27 April), 1971;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Teaching positions (5 May), 2283;

Paula Biggar; Doug Currie

Tenders for Souris school (16 April), 1522;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Tidal power negotiations (4 December), 941;

Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Timelines for

Drug formula (13 April), 1287;

Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

New Stratford school (14 April), 1374;

Cynthia Dunsford; Doug Currie

Timetable on

Access to new drugs in formulary (18 May), 2807;

Jim Bagnall; Carolyn Bertram

Disability issues (3 December), 844;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

Timing of press conference (26 November), 535;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Tire recycling contract and Treasury Board procedures (4 May), 2197;

Paula Biggar; Ron MacKinley

Tolerance level on roads (18 May), 2817;

Bush Dumville; Ron MacKinley

Tourism Charlottetown (12 May), 2592;

Jim Bagnall; Robert Vessey

Transfer of

Jobs from Milton to Tignish (9 April), 1238;

Bush Dumville; Ron MacKinley

Phone service (8 December), 1000; Mike Currie; Gerard Greenan

Tax room (21 April), 1672;

Leader of the Opposition; Wes Sheridan

Transition path through New Brunswick (16 April), 1512;

Mike Currie; Premier

Transmission capacity agreement with New Brunswick (16 April), 1517;

Mike Currie; Premier

Transplant policy

(21 April), 1671; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram; Wes Sheridan (27 April), 1967; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Travel

Package for teachers and admin staff (8 December), 1000; Mike Currie; Gerard Greenan

Time deducted from work schedule (8 December), 999;

Mike Currie; Gerard Greenan

To Olympics

(17 November), 78 Jim Bagnall; Carolyn Bertram; Valerie Docherty

(17 November), 82; Jim Bagnall; Carolyn Bertram; Valerie Docherty; Premier

(1 December), 687; Jim Bagnall; Carolyn Bertram

Two-tier

Electric rate increase (15 April), 1437;

Mike Currie; George Webster; Premier

Minimum wage (8 April), 1140;

Jim Bagnall; Janice Sherry

Residential rate (21 April), 1662;

Mike Currie; Premier; Richard Brown

U

Update on

Aging at Home strategy (8 December), 1001;

- Sonny Gallant; Doug Currie
- BioCommons Research Park (13 November), 42; Bush Dumville; Allan Campbell
- O'Leary Road and Highway 2 roundabout (23 April), 1825; Pat Murphy; Ron MacKinley
- Relocation of education (23 April), 1825; Gerard Greenan; Doug Currie
- Seniors' Home Repair Program (16 April), 1519; Valerie Docherty; Janice Sherry
- Stratford school construction (18 November), 174; Cynthia Dunsford; Gerard Greenan
- **Upgrade to Hardy Road** (25 November), 480; Ron MacKinley; Pat Murphy
- **Uptake of peddlers' license** (27 November), 634; Charles McGeoghegan; Neil LeClair
- Use of mussel mud for fertilizer (20 April), 1577; Buck Watts; Ron MacKinley
- **Use of Proceeds Agreement** (9 April), 1227; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell
 - and corporate indebtedness (29 April), 2030; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell
 - and Dumville Restaurant (9 April), 1237; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell
 - and Pat's Retail
 - (9 April), 1233; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell (9 April), 1235; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell
 - and Stone Depot (9 April), 1232; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell
 - Compliance (29 April), 2036; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Follow-up (29 April), 2036;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Letterhead (29 April), 2030;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Signatory (29 April), 2033;

Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell

Wording (9 April), 1237

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

 \mathbf{V}

Vermont deal with Hydro Québec (16 April), 1513;

Mike Currie; Premier

 \mathbf{W}

Warnings on hand-held communication devices (13 April), 1290;

Gerard Greenan; Ron MacKinley

West

Prince Health concerns (1 December), 688;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

River Bridge (14 May), 2761;

Valerie Docherty; Ron MacKinley

Whistle-blower legislation (8 December), 993;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Wind

Development (16 April), 1511;

Mike Currie; Premier

Energy RFP

(13 May), 2649; Mike Currie; Richard Brown

(19 May), 2915; Mike Currie; Richard Brown

Witnesses at PAC meeting

- (2 December), 781; Carolyn Bertram; Valerie Docherty; Gerard Greenan; Leader of the Opposition; Neil LeClair; Wes Sheridan
- (2 December), 786; Ron MacKinley; Doug Currie; Premier
- (8 December), 990; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Work of

Alberta consultant (21 April), 1670; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

Nova Scotia consultant (21 April), 1669; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram

X [none]

 \mathbf{Y}

Youth

Advisory council (7 May), 2447; Leader of the Opposition; Neil LeClair

On Premier's councils (7 May), 2448; Leader of the Opposition; Neil LeClair

Z [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

Adults in custody

(29 April), 2029; Doug Currie

Answers to written questions

(25 November), 468; Doug Currie

Breakdown of number of EAs in school districts

(19 November), 223; Gerard Greenan

Build PEI signs

(12 May), 2588; Ron MacKinley

C&D site in Hazelbrook

(3 December), 837; Richard Brown

Compensation for growers

(13 May), 2649; George Webster

Corrections to newspaper article

(6 May), 2333; Ron MacKinley

Coverage for living expenses for out-of-province transplant patients

(8 December), 990; Doug Currie

Different drug coverage in hospitals

(14 April), 1363; Carolyn Bertram

FoodTrust

(25 November), 468; Allan Campbell

Funds for out-of-province organ transplants

(14 April), 1363; Carolyn Bertram

Guidelines for social housing units

(8 December), 990; Doug Currie

House physicians in hospitals

(2 December), 773; Doug Currie

Impaired driving

(28 April), 1956; Ron MacKinley

ITSS contract

(12 May), 2589; Wes Sheridan

Liquor commission

(11 May), 2493; Robert Vessey

Lottery system for kindergarten teachers

(6 May), 2333; Doug Currie

Meetings re: Vancouver Olympics

(19 November), 320; Valerie Docherty

National Building Code

(4 December), 937; Carolyn Bertram

NGO funding

(1 December), 680; Doug Currie

Number of C&D sites

(20 November), 320; Richard Brown

Number of people hired to look after closed schools

(21 April), 1662; Ron MacKinley

Outstanding loans of PEI Lending Corporation and BDI

(25 November), 469; Allan Campbell

Phyterra EIA

(1 December), 680; Richard Brown

PNP non-disclosure form for staff

(24 November), 372; Allan Campbell

Trip information and recruitments fairs

(29 April), 2030; Allan Campbell

Use of Proceeds Agreement information [see under Tabled Data]

Presenting and Receiving of Petitions

Call for improved autism services on PEI

(20 November), 343; Olive Crane

Lack of permanent doctor at Stewart Memorial Hospital

(22 April), 1744; Paula Biggar

Move of jobs of Department of Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal to Tignish

(15 April), 1444; Robert Mitchell

PEI Mudrooters

(4 May), 2207; Valerie Docherty

Reinstatement of 24-hour emergency room service

(19 May), 2931; Jim Bagnall

Relay for Life participants at Westile event

(17 November), 96; Robert Henderson

Summerside Young Men's Christian Association

(19 November), 244; [read by Clerk]

Reports by Committees

[2009]

Agriculture, Forestry and Environment

(18 November)

184; Alan McIsaac

Community Affairs and Economic Development

(25 November)

491; Robert Henderson

Legislative Management

(8 December)

1009; Robert Vessey 1009; Jim Bagnall

Privileges, Rules and Private Bills

(8 December)

1010; Paula Biggar

Public Accounts

(20 November)

344; Jim Bagnall 345; Olive Crane

Social Development

(19 November)

245; Janice Sherry

Special Committee on Committees

(3 December)

856; Robert Vessey

[2010]

Agriculture, Environment, Energy and Forestry

(20 April)

1588; Alan McIsaac

Community and Intergovernmental Affairs

(22 April)

1645; Robert Henderson

Education and Innovation

(21 April)

1683; Cynthia Dunsford

Health, Social Development and Seniors

(7 April)

1098; Paula Biggar

(19 May)

2931; Paula Biggar

Legislative Management

(4 May)

2208; Sonny Gallant

Public Accounts

(15 April)

1444; Jim Bagnall

(13 May)

2666; Jim Bagnall

Statements by Members

In January 2010 there was a Cabinet shuffle. For the sake of clarity, Statements by Members is broken into the two sittings of the 3rd Session.

Fall 2009

Alberton-Roseville (Pat Murphy)

Christmas Shoe Boxes (8 December), 989

Katimavik Making a Difference (1 December), 679

Belfast-Murray River (Charles McGeoghegan)

British Marines Travel Northwest in PEI-Designed Boat (25 November), 467

Bud Ings, Atlantic Agriculture Hall of Fame (19 November), 222

Borden-Kinkora (George Webster)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Charlottetown-Brighton (Robert Ghiz)

[see Statements by Ministers]

<u>Charlottetown-Lewis Point (Kathleen Casey)</u>

[see Statements by Ministers]

Charlottetown-Parkdale (Doug Currie)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Charlottetown-Sherwood (Robert Mitchell)

Distinguished Service WWII Veteran Clifton Stewart (25 November), 467 Recognizing Parkdale-Sherwood Lions Club (4 December), 935

Charlottetown-Victoria Park (Richard Brown)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Cornwall-Meadowbank (Ron MacKinley)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Evangeline-Miscouche (Sonny Gallant)

2009 Canada Revenue Award of Excellence Winner (4 December), 936

Georgetown-St. Peters (Mike Currie)

Recognizing Mark MacDonald (2 December), 773

Wade MacLauchlan, Order of Canada (17 November), 76

Kellys Cross-Cumberland (Valerie Docherty)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Kensington-Malpeque (West Sheridan)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Montague-Kilmuir (Jim Bagnall)

Montague Marines (1 December), 680

Tribute to Alan Nelson (18 November), 164

Morell-Mermaid (Olive Crane) (Leader of the Opposition)

Autism (19 November), 223

Family Violence and Violence Against Women and Children (4 December), 936

Grandmother's House (27 November), 623

International Day of Persons with Disabilities (3 December), 836

National Child Day (20 November), 320

Recognition of "M" and "M" Lucky Hooves (24 November), 372

Recognition of Mark Hanlon, CEO of AIDS PEI (25 November), 468

Salvation Army Christmas Kettle Campaign (8 December), 989 Thanks to Health Care Workers (13 November), 31 Wayne MacKinnon's Passing the Torch (26 November), 530

O'Leary-Inverness (Robert Henderson)

Recognizing Volunteers (1 December), 678 Senior Hockey (24 November), 370

Rustico-Emerald (Carolyn Bertram)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Stratford-Kinlock (Cynthia Dunsford)

International Human Rights Day (24 November), 371 Stratford Community School (17 November), 75

Summerside-St. Eleanors (Gerard Greenan)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Summerside-Wilmot (Janice Sherry)

Curling Hall of Fame and Museum Inductees (17 November), 75 Paul Schurman-Canadian Red Cross 2009 Humanitarian Award (26 November), 529 PCH Foundation Lights for Life (8 December), 988

<u>Tignish-Palmer Road (Neil LeClair)</u>

[see Statements by Ministers]

Tracadie-Hillsborough Park (Buck Watts)

Ashley MacDonald Named to Rugby Team (20 November), 319 Canadian Red Cross 2009 Young Humanitarian Award (18 November), 163 Doug and Roberta Parkman Inducted into Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame (27 November), 623

PEI Entrepreneur Meets Prince of Wales (2 December), 772

Tyne Valley-Linkletter (Paula Biggar)

Bideford Parsonage Community Museum (18 November), 163 Kenny and Klasina Driscoll-G8 Young Business Summit (26 November), 528 Kevin Walker Visits Various Republics (2 December), 772

Vernon River-Stratford (Alan McIsaac)

Charlottetown Farmers' Market Celebrates 25 Years (3 December), 834 Farmers Helping Farmers' 30-Year Anniversary (19 November), 222 Gordon M. Avard Senior's Award (13 November), 30 Ian Robertson's Life of Sir Andrew Macphail (27 November), 622

West Royalty-Springvale (Bush Dumville)

[none]

York-Oyster Bed (Robert Vessey)

Remembrance Day (13 November), 30 Vessey's Seeds Wins Awards (3 December), 835 Wrestling Champions (20 November), 319

Spring 2010

Alberton-Roseville (Pat Murphy)

Joanne Wallace Hockey Ambassador (18 May), 2805 Relay for Life (14 April), 1361 West Prince Islanders Volleyball Team (21 April), 1660 West Prince Mutual Aid Agreement (28 April), 1954

Belfast-Murray River (Charles McGeoghegan)

Opening of Spring Lobster Season (28 April), 1955 Recognition of Thomas and Mary Trenholm (14 April), 1362 Tartan Day (7 April), 1076

Borden-Kinkora (George Webster)

[see Statements by Ministers]

<u>Charlottetown-Brighton (Robert Ghiz)</u>

[see Statements by Ministers]

Charlottetown-Lewis Point (Kathleen Casey)

[see Statements by Ministers]

<u>Charlottetown-Parkdale</u> (Doug Currie)

[see Statements by Ministers]

<u>Charlottetown-Sherwood (Robert Mitchell)</u>

Recognition of Dave and Faye Wakelin (21 April), 1661 Recognition of Elizabeth Cannon (16 April), 1508 Recognition of Sangeetha Young and Dan Byrne (7 May), 2432 UPEI Hockey Mommas Paderno Cup Challenge (14 May), 2749 Volunteering in Costa Rica Rainforests (29 April), 2027

Charlottetown-Victoria Park (Richard Brown)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Cornwall-Meadowbank (Ron MacKinley)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Evangeline-Miscouche (Sonny Gallant)

Administrative Assistants Week (20 April), 1565 Fundraising for Evangeline Rec Centre (30 April), 2128 Loss of Evangeline Rec Centre (13 April), 1280 Mike MacKinnon, Distance Runner (13 May), 2647

Georgetown-St. Peters (Mike Currie)

Dundas Plowing Match (6 May), 2332 Eva Rodgerson Inducted into Order of Red Cross (12 May), 2587 Recognition of DeltaWare Systems (8 April), 1126 Tribute to Charlie Martell (14 April), 1362 Tribute to Don Anderson (20 April), 1566

Kellys Cross-Cumberland (Valerie Docherty)

Alpine Ski Team (27 April), 1860 Mark Arendz (13 April), 1279 Recognition of Randy Robar (6 May), 2331

Kensington-Malpeque (Wes Sheridan)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Montague-Kilmuir (Jim Bagnall)

Education for All (11 May), 2492 Jim Carragher-PEI Habitat for Humanity (5 May), 2273 Montague Fire Victims (15 April), 1426 Mother's Day (7 May), 2432 Nearly New Store (13 May), 2648 Opening of Gillis's Drive-In (27 April), 1861 Recognition of Kevin Stonefield (21 April), 1661 Recognition of Phyllis Nolan (19 May), 2912 Recognizing Colton Matheson (9 April), 1226

Stephen Harper's Birthday (30 April), 2129

Morell-Mermaid (Olive Crane)

Dockendorff's Mussel King (16 April), 1509 Family Achievements (18 April), 2806 Grade 5 ArtsSmart (28 April), 1955 Recognition of Theresa Peters (23 April), 1817 Recognizing April Ennis and Jane Boyd (4 May), 2187 Red Cross Support for Haiti (7 April), 1078 Students Against Violence Everywhere (29 April), 2029 Tribute to Dorothy Corrigan (13 April), 1280

Tribute to Wayne Buote (14 May), 2750

O'Leary-Inverness (Robert Henderson)

Curling (15 April), 1425

PEI Potato Museum Expansion (8 April), 1126

Recognition of Ashley MacLean (18 May), 2805

Russel Jones Receives Douglas MacMaster Memorial Occupational Health and Safety Award (11 May), 2492

Stacy MacWilliam-CIBC Run for the Cure (6 May), 2332

<u>Rustico-Emerald (Carolyn Bertram)</u>

[see Statements by Ministers]

Souris-Elmira (Allan Campbell)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Stratford-Kinlock (Cynthia Dunsford)

Earth Day 2010 (22 April), 1722

Island Graduates from Nova Scotia Agricultural College (11 May), 2491

55-Plus Games (16 April), 1508

Mayflower Seniors Club-Quilts for Haiti (29 April), 2028

Provincial French Celebrations (7 April), 1077

Summerside-St. Eleanors (Gerard Greenan)

Congratulations to Curler Kathy O'Rourke (20 April), 1564

Owen Kelly and McNeill House (12 May), 2586

Parkview Senior Citizens Club (30 April), 2128

Recognition of Ron Hickey (19 April), 2910

Recognizing Heather Moyse (8 April), 1125

Summerside-Wilmot (Janice Sherry)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Tignish-Palmer Road (Neil LeClair)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Tracadie-Hillsborough Park (Buck Watts)

Ashley Jadis-2010 John J. Sark Memorial Scholarship Recipient (23 April), 1815

Hillsborough Promoters (4 May), 2185

Knights of Columbus (27 April), 1859

Recognition of Forbes Kennedy (14 May), 2750

Tyne Valley-Linkletter (Paula Biggar)

Keith Baglole-Music-in-Medicine (22 April), 1724

The Lyle House (5 May), 2272 Recognizing Cora Lee Dunbar (22 April), 1723 Tyne Valley Fire Department Long Service Awards (9 April), 1226

Vernon River-Stratford (Alan McIsaac)

Anniversary of Liberation of the Netherlands (5 May), 2272 Biography of Daniel MacDonald (7 May), 2431 Fresh from the Farm at Riverview Country Market (23 April), 1816 PEI Federation of Agriculture Awards (19 May), 2911 Recognition of Golfer Angela Drane (12 May), 2587 Tween Bays Farm-Master Breeds Award (9 April), 1225

West Royalty-Springvale (Bush Dumville)

Recognition of Hansard (13 May), 2648 Recognition of Nabuurs Family (4 May), 2186 2010 Angling Season Open (15 April), 1425

York-Oyster Bed (Robert Vessey)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Consideration of the Speech from the Throne (Address in Reply)

Alberton-Roseville (Pat Murphy) 26 November, 574

Borden-Kinkora (George Webster) 7 April, 1119

Charlottetown-Brighton (Premier) 7 April, 1114

Charlottetown-Parkdale (Doug Currie) 7 April, 1120

Cornwall-Meadowbank (Ron MacKinley) 27 November, 663; 3 December, 929; 4 December, 972

Georgetown-St. Peters (Mike Currie) 4 December, 977; 7 April, 1102 Montague-Kilmuir (Jim Bagnall) 7 April, 1108

Morell-Mermaid (Olive Crane) 17 November, 122; 18 November, 205

O'Leary-Inverness (Robert Henderson) 26 November, 577; 27 November, 652

Tracadie-Hillsborough Park (Buck Watts) 17 November, 117

Tyne Valley-Linkletter (Paula Biggar)
17 November, 114; 7 April, 1122; 13 April, 1303

West Royalty-Springvale (Bush Dumville) 27 November, 656

Budget Speech

Budget delivered 23 April, 2010

Provincial Treasurer: 23 April, 1833

Budget Response

Leader of the Opposition: 23 April, 1852

Motions

Motion 1: Support for Food Bank

(17 November), 138; Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall; Richard Brown; Doug Currie; Alan McIsaac; Allan Campbell; Bush Dumville; Buck Watts; Robert Henderson; Sonny Gallant; Janice Sherry; Pat Murphy; Carolyn Bertram; Leader of the Opposition (26 November), 572; Leader of the Opposition

Motion 2: 175th Anniversary of Government House (17 November), 128 Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall; Premier; Mike Currie; Ron MacKinley; Leader of the Opposition

Motion 4: Safe Communities

(22 April), 1760; Leader of the Opposition; Mike Currie; Richard Brown; Jim Bagnall

- (27 April), 1923; Jim Bagnall; Doug Currie; Bush Dumville; Jim Bagnall; Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 3: Asthma Awareness (1 December), 739

 Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall; Robert Mitchell; Ron MacKinley; Doug Currie;
 Bush Dumville; George Webster; Carolyn Bertram; Mike Currie
- Motion 5: Skin Cancer Awareness (22 April), 1746
 Leader of the Opposition; Mike Currie; Valerie Docherty; Cynthia Dunsford; Carolyn Bertram; Jim Bagnall; Robert Henderson; Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 6: Enhanced Support for Family Violence Prevention (13 April), 1330 Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall; Valerie Docherty; Janice Sherry; Cynthia Dunsford; Bush Dumville; Carolyn Bertram; Robert Henderson; Gerard Greenan; Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 7: Support for the Prince Edward Island Lung Association (13 April), 1349 Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall
- Motion 8: Support for Skilled Trades (24 November), 434 Mike Currie; Leader of the Opposition; Allan Campbell; Robert Mitchell; Sonny Gallant; Alan McIsaac
- Motion 10: Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada Summer Games (13 November), 54; Premier; Carolyn Bertram; Leader of the Opposition; Cynthia Dunsford; Valerie Docherty; Bush Dumville; Robert Mitchell; Paula Biggar; Jim Bagnall (8 April), 1207; Jim Bagnall; Wes Sheridan; Allan Campbell; Robert Henderson; Gerard Greenan; Neil LeClair; Premier
- Motion 12: Construction Industry Thank You
 (8 April), 1217; Ron MacKinley
 (16 April), 1546; Ron MacKinley; Sonny Gallant; Wes Sheridan; Robert Mitchell;
 Cynthia Dunsford; Alan McIsaac; Carolyn Bertram
- Motion 17: Encouraging Islanders to Continue Efforts to Limit the Spread of the H1N1 Flu Virus (20 November), 366; Doug Currie
- Motion 18: Regional Red Meat Industry (9 April), 1270 George Webster; Alan McIsaac
- Motion 27: Alternative Land Use Services Program (15 April), 1480 George Webster; Robert Henderson; Leader of the Opposition; Alan McIsaac; Bush Dumville; Allan Campbell; Wes Sheridan; Carolyn Bertram; Paula Biggar; Neil LeClair; Sonny Gallant; George Webster

- Motion 32: Historic Charlottetown Driving Park and Summerside Raceway (19 November), 245 Mike Currie; Jim Bagnall
- Motion 36: Encouraging Open and Transparent Government
 - (1 December), 765; Mike Currie
 - (3 December), 877; Mike Currie
- Motion 39: Recognizing the Alzheimer Society of Prince Edward Island (26 November), 549 Leader of the Opposition; Mike Currie; Ron MacKinley; Richard Brown; Bush Dumville; Buck Watts; Pat Murphy; Premier; Jim Bagnall; Carolyn Bertram; Sonny Gallant; Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 41: Support for Early Childhood Centres (3 December), 857

 Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall; Gerard Greenan; Cynthia Dunsford; Doug Currie;
 Mike Currie; Carolyn Bertram; Richard Brown; Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 42: Capital Estimates of Revenue and Expenditures (27 November), 647 Wes Sheridan; Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 46: Requesting Funding from the Federal Government to Assist with Provincial Costs
 Associated with Implementing the Convention on the Rights of Persons With Disabilities
 (8 December), 1011
 Gerard Greenan; Janice Sherry; Leader of the Opposition; Gerard Greenan
- Motion 47: Immediate Leadership to Address Crisis in Early Childhood Education and Childcare (20 April), 1625

 Leader of the Opposition; Mike Currie; Doug Currie; Premier; Janice Sherry; Cynthia Dunsford; Leader of the Opposition; Premier; Jim Bagnall; Robert Mitchell; Carolyn Bertram; Jim Bagnall; Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era (9 April), 1250

 Premier; Gerard Greenan; Valerie Docherty; Leader of the Opposition; Bush Dumville; Alan McIsaac; Robert Mitchell; Carolyn Bertram; George Webster; Jim Bagnall; Robert Vessey; Pat Murphy; Cynthia Dunsford; Janice Sherry; Sonny Gallant; Paula Biggar; Charles McGeoghegan; Doug Currie; Mike Currie; Richard Brown; Allan Campbell; Wes Sheridan; Premier
- Motion 51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic Athletes for 2010 (13 April), 1304 Carolyn Bertram; Valerie Docherty; Robert Vessey; Leader of the Opposition; Bush Dumville; Cynthia Dunsford; Alan McIsaac; Gerard Greenan; Jim Bagnall; Charles McGeoghegan; Pat Murphy; Sonny Gallant; George Webster; Allan Campbell; Paula Biggar; Carolyn Bertram

- Motion 52: Support for Lobster Fishers (15 April), 1446

 Jim Bagnall; Leader of the Opposition; Neil LeClair; Premier; Charles McGeoghegan;

 Jim Bagnall; Ron MacKinley
- Motion 53: Red Tape Review (11 May), 2553 Mike Currie; Jim Bagnall; Ron MacKinley; Wes Sheridan; Premier; Mike Currie
- Motion 54: Call for Government to Establish a Deficit Reduction Plan (11 May), 2580 Jim Bagnall
- Motion 56: Province House (29 April), 2057 Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall; Premier; Cynthia Dunsford; Robert Vessey; Ron MacKinley; George Webster; Paula Biggar; Gerard Greenan; Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 57: Brain Injury Awareness (27 April), 1932 Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall; Doug Currie; Cynthia Dunsford; Carolyn Bertram; Allan Campbell; Premier; Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 58: Enhanced Water Safety Awareness for Residential Swimming Pools (29 April), 2072 Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall
- Motion 59: Enhanced Wellness Through Physical Activity Initiatives and Increased Fitness Rates (6 May), 2358
 Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall; Carolyn Bertram
- Motion 60: Private Members Bill [*An Act to Amend the Employment Standards Act*] (Bill No. 101)], 2057 [see under Bills]
- Motion 61: Macphail Homestead (4 May), 2249

 Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall; Robert Vessey; Alan McIsaac; Paula Biggar;
 George Webster; Mike Currie; Richard Brown; Cynthia Dunsford; Leader of the
 Opposition
- Motion 63: Girl Guides of Canada-Guides du Canada Centenary (4 May), 2239

 Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall; Doug Currie; Richard Brown; Paula Biggar;

 Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 65: Long Term Nursing and Community Care (18 May), 2869

 Leader of the Opposition; Mike Currie; Janice Sherry; Carolyn Bertram; Buck Watts;

 Premier; Doug Currie; Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 66: Appointment of Maria MacDonald as Information and Privacy Commissioner (6 May), 2356
 Sonny Gallant; Jim Bagnall; Sonny Gallant

Motion 67: Support for Agriculture Industry (13 May), 2669 Jim Bagnall; Mike Currie

Bills

- An Act to Acknowledge All Volunteers and Athletes Who Contributed to the Success of the 2009 Canada Summer Games (Bill No. 1)
 13 November, 1st reading, 18
- An Act to Amend An Act to Incorporate the Summerside Young Men's Christian Association (Bill No. 100)
 4 November, 1st reading, 955; 8 December, 2nd reading, 1052; 8 December, Committee, 1052; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]
- An Act to Amend the Apprenticeship and Trades Qualifications Act (Bill No. 39)
 15 April, 1st reading, 1445; 21 April, 2nd reading, 1690; 21 April, Committee, 1691; 19
 May, Royal Assent, 2989
- An Act to Amend the Charlottetown Area Municipalities Act (Bill No. 40)
 15 April, 1st reading, 1446; 16 April, 2nd reading, 1533; 16 April, Committee, 1534; 19
 May, Royal Assent, 2989
- An Act to Amend the Child Protection Act (Bill No. 41)
 16 April, 1st reading, 1533; 20 April, 2nd reading, 1588; 20 April, Committee, 1588; 22
 April, 1772; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989
- An Act to Amend the Childcare Facilities Act (Bill No. 8)
 17 November, 1st reading, 98; 18 November, 2nd reading, 204; 18 November, Committee, 204; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]
- An Act to Amend the Childcare Facilities Act (No. 2) (Bill No. 47) 11 May, 1st reading, 2513; 18 May, 2nd reading, 2856; 18 May, Committee, 2856; 3rd reading, 2938; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989
- An Act to Amend the Civil Service Superannuation Act (Bill No. 10)
 18 November, 1st reading, 184; 19 November, 2nd reading, 268; 19 November,
 Committee, 268; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]
- An Act to Amend the Credit Unions Act (Bill No. 18) 27 November, 1st reading, 646; 3 December, 2nd reading, 888; 3 December, Committee,

888; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

An Act to Amend the Crown Proceedings Act (Bill No. 28)

7 April, 1st reading, 1100; 8 April, 2nd reading, 1189; 8 April, Committee, 1190; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2988

- An Act to Amend the Employment Standards Act (Bill No. 101)
 - 29 April, 1st reading, 2057; 13 May, 2nd reading, 2667; 13 May, Committee, 2667
- *An Act to Amend the Financial Administration Act* (Bill No. 15)

24 November, 1st reading, 394; 3 December, 2nd reading, 917; 3 December, Committee, 918; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (Bill No. 7)

17 November, 1st reading, 97; 18 November, 2nd reading, 186; 18 November, Committee, 186; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

- An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No.2) (Bill No. 31)
 - 7 April, 1st reading, 1101; 8 April, 2nd reading, 1199; 8 April, Committee, 1199; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989
- An Act to Amend the Hospital and Diagnostic Services Insurance Act (Bill No. 32) 8 April, 1st reading, 1148; 14 April, 2nd reading, 1390; 14 April, Committee, 1391; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989
- *An Act to Amend the Innovation PEI Act* (Bill No. 9)

18 November, 1st reading, 185; 19 November, 2nd reading, 295; 3 December, Committee, 885; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

An Act to Amend the Insurance Act (Bill No. 3)

13 November, 1st reading, 53; 17 November, 2nd reading, 110; 17 November, Committee; 110; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

- *An Act to Amend the Legal Profession Act* (Bill No. 29)
 - 7 April, 1st reading, 1100; 8 April, 2nd reading, 1186; 8 April, Committee, 1186; 7 May, 3rd reading, 2456; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2988
- *An Act to Amend the Legislative Assembly Act* (Bill No. 34)

7 April, 1st reading, 1102; 18 May, 2nd reading, 2857; 18 May, Committee; 2858; 19 May,

3rd reading, 2938; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989

An Act to Amend the Liquor Control Act (Bill No. 50) 12 May, 1st reading, 2613

An Act to Amend the Lotteries Commission Act (Bill No. 48) 5 May, 1st reading, 2293; 6 May, 2nd reading, 2382; 6 May, Committee, 2382; 7 May, 3rd reading, 2457; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989

An Act to Amend the Plant Health Act (Bill No. 33) 7 April, 1st reading, 1101

An Act to Amend the Provincial Court Act (Bill No. 46) 5 May, 1st reading, 2293

An Act to Amend the Real Property Assessment Act (Bill No. 13)
24 November, 1st reading, 395; 25 November, 2nd reading, 493; 25 November,
Committee, 495; 2 December, 825; 4 December, 957; 8 December, 1031; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

An Act to Amend the Real Property Tax Act (Bill No. 23)
4 December, 1st reading, 956; 8 December, 2nd reading, 1037; 8 December, Committee, 1037; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

An Act to Amend the Real Property Tax Act (Bill No. 49)
5 May, 1st reading, 2292; 12 May, 2nd reading, 2640; 12 May, Committee, 2640; 19 May, 3rd reading, 2938; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989

An Act to Amend the Real Property Transfer Act (Bill No. 5)
13 November, 1st reading, 53; 17 November, 2nd reading, 103; 17 November, Committee, 103; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

An Act to Amend the Revenue Tax Act (Bill No. 4)
13 November, 1st reading, 53; 17 November, 2nd reading, 98; 17 November, Committee, 98; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

An Act to Amend the Roads Act (Bill No. 26)
7 April, 1st reading, 1099; 8 April, 2nd reading, 1192; 8 April, Committee, 1194; 7 May, 3rd reading, 2456; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2988

An Act to Amend the School Act (Bill No. 44)

21 April, 1st reading, 1684; 12 May, 2nd reading, 2627; 12 May, Committee, 2628; 3rd reading, 2938; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989

An Act to Amend the Stray Livestock Act (Bill No. 17)

24 November, 1st reading, 394; 3 December, 2nd reading, 923; 3 December, Committee, 923; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

An Act to Amend the Teachers' Superannuation Act (Bill No. 16)

24 November, 1st reading, 394; 3 December, 2nd reading, 927; 3 December, Committee, 927; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

An Act to Amend the Teachers' Superannuation Act (No. 2) (Bill No. 37)

13 April, 1st reading, 1302; 21 April, 2nd reading, 1685; 21 April, Committee, 1685; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989

Appropriation Act (Capital Expenditures) 2010 (Bill No. 20)

1 December, 1st reading, 702; 8 December, 2nd reading, 1066; 8 December, Committee, 1066; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

Appropriation Act (Current Expenditures) 2010 (Bill No. 45)

27 April, 1st reading, 1881; 19 May, 2nd reading, 2987; 19 May, Committee, 2987; 19 May, 3rd reading, 2988

Employment Standards Act, 2009 (Bill No. 2)

18 November, 1st reading, 184; 24 November, 2nd reading, 395; 24 November, Committee, 396; 26 November, 582; 2 December, 814; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

Gift Cards Act (Bill No. 36)

8 April, 1st reading, 1147; 13 April, 2nd reading, 1320; 13 April, Committee, 1320; 14 April, 19 May, 3rd reading, 2988; 1385; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2988

Government Reorganization Act (Bill No. 35)

8 April, 1st reading, 1147; 15 April, 2nd reading, 1472; 15 April, Committee, 1472; 7 May, 3rd reading, 2456; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989

Health Services Act (Bill No. 11)

26 November, 1st reading, 548; 1 December, 2nd reading, 703; 1 December, Committee, 704; 2 December, 797; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

- Highway Traffic Act (Cell Phone) Amendment Act (Bill No. 6)
 17 November, 1st reading, 97; 18 November, 2nd reading, 202; 18 November, Committee, 203; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]
- Highway Traffic (Excessive Speed, Stunt and Racing) Amendment Act (Bill No. 43) 21 April, 1st reading, 1684; 11 May, 2nd reading, 2514; 11 May, Committee, 2514; 3rd reading, 2938; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989
- Highway Traffic (Nitrous Oxide Fuel Systems) Amendment Act (Bill No. 30)
 7 April, 1st reading, 1101; 8 April, 2nd reading, 1194; 8 April, Committee, 1194; 7 May, 3rd reading, 2457; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989
- Highway Traffic (Roadside Suspension) Amendment Act (Bill No. 25) 7 April, 1st reading, 1100; 8 April, 2nd reading, 1187; 8 April, Committee, 1187
- Labour Mobility Act (Bill No. 38)
 15 April, 1st reading, 1445; 12 May, 2nd reading, 2613; 12 May, Committee, 2613; 19 May, 3rd reading, 2938; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989
- Loan Act (Bill No. 19)

 2 December, 1st reading, 797; 3 December, 2nd reading, 916; 3 December, Committee, 917; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]
- Pesticides Control (Restriction of Lawn-Care Products) Amendment Act (Bill No. 14)

 1 December, 1st reading, 701; 8 December, 2nd reading, 1014; 8 December, Committee;
 1014; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]
- Provincial Anthem Act (Bill No. 42)
 29 April, 1st reading, 2056; 6 May, 2nd reading, 2380, 6 May, Committee, 2380; 7 May, 3rd reading, 2457; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989
- Psychologists Act (Bill No. 21)
 27 November, 1st reading, 646; 3 December, 2nd reading, 928; 3 December, Committee, 928; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]
- Public Interest Disclosure Act (Bill No. 100) 8 December, 1st reading, 1051; 8 April, 2nd reading, 1148; 8 April, Committee, 1149
- Statistics Act (Bill No. 36)
 8 April, 1st reading, 1147; 14 April, 2nd reading, 1408; 14 April, Committee, 1409; 15

April, Committee, 1474; 7 May, 3rd reading, 2456; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989

Supplementary Appropriation Act (No. 2) 2009 (Bill No. 24)

8 December, 1st reading, 1011; 8 December, 2nd reading, 1068; 8 December, Committee, 1068; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

Supplementary Appropriation Act 2010 (Bill No. 51)

19 May, 1st reading, 2932; 19 May, 2nd reading, 2937; 19 May, Committee, 2937; 3rd reading, 2938; 19 May, Royal Assent, 2989

Tobacco Damages and Health Care Costs Recovery Act (Bill No. 12)

25 November, 1st reading, 493; 3 December, 2nd reading, 899; 3 December, Committee, 899; 8 December, 3rd reading, 1070; 9 December, Royal Assent [Given outside Legislature]

Capital Estimates and Capital Expenditures

Letter from Her Honour Lieutenant Governor: 27 November, 647; see also Motion 42 on Fall Capital Plan [Capital Budget Speech]: 27 November, 647; see also *Appropriation Act (Capital Expenditures)* 2010, 1 December, 702

Supplementary Estimates of Expenditures

Letter from Her Honour the Lieutenant Governor: 4 December, 956; 4 December, 957; 8 December, 1040; see also *Supplementary Appropriation Act (No. 2)* 2009, 8 December, 1067

Letter from Her Honour the Lieutenant Governor: 18 May, 2826; 19 May, 2932; see also *Supplementary Appropriation Act 2010*, 19 May, 2936

Estimates - Spring - 2010

Agriculture and Deputy Premier: 6 May, 2407; 7 May, 2458

Attorney General: 18 May, 2826 Auditor General: 19 May, 2981

Community Services, Seniors and Labour: 7 May, 2482; 18 May, 2846

Education and Early Childhood Development: 29 April, 2104; 30 April, 2156; 4 May, 2209

Environment, Energy and Forestry: 14 May, 2771; 18 May, 2859

Executive Council: 13 May, 2693

Finance and Municipal Affairs: 19 May, 2955

Fisheries, Aquaculture and Rural Development: 11 May, 2520

Health and Wellness: 4 May, 2228; 5 May, 2294

Health PEI: 5 May, 2306

Innovation and Advanced Learning: 13 May, 2706; 19 May, 2985

Legislative Assembly: 18 May, 2888

PEI Public Service Commission: 19 May, 2981 Tourism and Culture: 18 May, 2888; 19 May, 2939

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal: 27 April, 1881; 28 April, 1977; 29 April, 2079; 6

May, 2387

Sitting Days

2009

12 November	1-18
13 November	19-72
17 November	73-159
18 November	. 160-219
19 November	. 220-315
20 November	
24 November	. 369-463
25 November	
26 November	
27 November	
1 December	
2 December	
3 December	
4 December	
8 December	986-1071
2010	
2010	
7 April	1072 1122
8 April	
9 April	
13 April	
14 April	
•	1359-1470
I) ADEII	
15 April	1421-1503
16 April	1421-1503 1504-1562
16 April	1421-1503 1504-1562 1563-1656
16 April	1421-1503 1504-1562 1563-1656 1657-1719

23 April
27 April
28 April
29 April
30 April
4 May
5 May
6 May
7 May
11 May 2488-2584
12 May
13 May
14 May
16 May
19 May

MEMBER INDEX

Codes

BAR = Budget Address and Reply

M = Motions

OQ = Oral Questions

RC = Reports by Committees

RQTN = Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

Smem = Statements by Members

Smin = Statements by Ministers

BAGNALL, JIM (MONTAGUE-KILMUIR) Bills

An Act to Amend An Act to Incorporate the Summerside Young Men's Christian Association (Bill No. 100), 1052

An Act to Amend the Apprenticeship and Trades Qualifications Act (Bill No. 39), 1698-1701; 1705-1719

An Act to Amend the Charlottetown Area Municipalities Act (Bill No. 40), 1535-1545

An Act to Amend the Child Protection Act (Bill No. 41), 1589-1603; 1605-1609; 1611-1618; 1620-1624; 1772-1782; 1784-1796; 1798-1800; 1803-1811

An Act to Amend the Civil Service Superannuation Act (Bill No. 10), 269-284; 286-294

An Act to Amend the Credit Unions Act (Bill No. 18), 890-898

An Act to Amend the Employment Standards Act (Bill No. 101), 2667-2668

An Act to Amend the Financial Administration Act (Bill No. 15), 918-920; 922-923

An Act to Amend the Hospital and Diagnostic Services Insurance Act (Bill No. 32), 1391-1406 An Act to Amend the Innovation PEI Act (Bill No. 9), 298-299; 301-303; 309-314; 885-887

An Act to Amend the Legal Profession Act (Bill No. 29), 1186

An Act to Amend the Legislative Assembly Act (Bill No. 34), 2858

An Act to Amend the Lotteries Commission Act (Bill No. 48), 2383-2386

An Act to Amend the Real Property Assessment Act (Bill No. 13), 494-495; 501; 503-519; 958; 963-966; 968-971; 1034-1036

An Act to Amend the Real Property Tax Act (Bill No. 23), 1038

An Act to Amend the Real Property Tax Act (No. 2) (Bill No. 49), 2642-2644

An Act to Amend the Real Property Transfer Act (Bill No. 5), 104-109

An Act to Amend the Revenue Tax Act (Bill No. 4), 99-102

An Act to Amend the Teachers' Superannuation Act (Bill No. 16), 927

An Act to Amend the Teachers' Superannuation Act (No. 2) (Bill No. 37), 1685-1687; 1689-1690

Appropriation Act (Capital Expenditures) 2010 (Bill No. 20), 1067

Appropriation Act (Capital Expenditures) 2010 (Bill No. 45), 2987

Employment Standards Act, 2009 (Bill No. 2), 398-

411; 413-418; 420-433; 583-593; 595-618

Gift Cards Act (Bill No. 36), 1321; 1323-1325; 1329-1330; 1385-1389

Health Services Act (Bill No. 11), 708-715; 736-739

Highway Traffic (Excessive Speed, Stunt and Racing) Amendment Act (Bill No. 43), 2514-2519

Highway Traffic (Roadside Suspension) Amendment Act (Bill No. 25), 1187-1189

Labour Mobility Act (Bill No. 38), 2616-2626

Loan Act (Bill No. 19), 917

Pesticides Control (Restriction of Lawn-Care

Products) Amendment Act (Bill No. 14), 1015-1016; 1018-1022; 1024; 1028-1031

Provincial Anthem Act (Bill No. 42), 2380-2381

Public Interest Disclosure Act, 1148; 1161-1162;

1170; 1181-1184

Statistics Act (Bill No. 36), 1409-1410; 1413-1415; 1418-1419

Supplementary Appropriation Act (No. 2) 2009 (Bill No. 24), 1068

Tobacco Damages and Health Care Costs Recovery Act (Bill No. 12), 902; 904-905; 907-916

Estimates

Agriculture

2408-2424; 2460-2479

Attorney General

2839-2843; 2845-2846

Auditor General

2981

Education and Early Childhood Development 2215-2220

Environment, Energy and Forestry 2779-2780; 2788-2792; 2801; 2859-2861

Executive Council

2693-2705

Finance and Municipal Affairs

2955-2958; 2961-2965; 2968-2970; 2974-2975;

2977; 2981

Fisheries, Aquaculture and Rural Development

2520-2526; 2530-2538; 2540-2553

Health and Wellness

2228-2229

Health PEI

2317-2326; 2328

Innovation and Advanced Learning

2706-2744

Legislative Assembly

2888

PEI Public Service Commission

2983

Tourism and Culture

Bagnall - Bertram

2888; 2891-2908; 2939-2948; 2950-2951; 2953-2955

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal

1914; 1916; 1918-1922; 1988-1996; 1999; 2002-

2009; 2012; 2079; 2081-2086; 2090-2092; 2095-

2097; 2099-2100; 2102-2103; 2387-2388; 2391-

2393: 2398-2401: 2403-2406

Estimates, Capital

1056-1060; 1062; 1065

Estimates, Supplementary

1040-1048

Motions

1: Support for Food Bank, 140-144

2: 175th Anniversary of Government House, 131-133

3: Asthma Awareness, 744-752

4: Safe Communities, 1770-1771; 1923; 1927-1931

5: Skin Cancer Awareness, 1756-1758

6: Enhanced Support for Family Violence Prevention, 1337-1339

7: Support for the Prince Edward Island Lung

Association, 1356-1358

10: Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada

Summer Games, 70-71; 1207-1210

32: Historic Charlottetown Driving Park and

Summerside Raceway, 266-268

39: Recognizing the Alzheimer Society of Prince Edward Island, 563-566

41: Support for Early Childhood Centres, 864-865

47: Immediate Leadership to Address Crisis in Early Childhood Education and Childcare, 1643-1650; 1653-1655

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1260-1261

51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic Athletes for 2010, 1315-1316

52: Support for Lobster Fishers, 1447-1451; 1464-1468

53: Red Tape Review, 2559-2569

54: Call for Government to Establish a Deficit

Reduction Plan, 2580-2584

57: Brain Injury Awareness, 1937-1943

58: Enhanced Water Safety Awareness for

Residential Swimming Pools, 2076-2078

59: Enhanced Wellness Through Physical Activity Initiatives and Increased Fitness Rates, 2369-2375

60: Province House, 2061-2062

61: Macphail Homestead, 2256-2259

63: Girl Guides of Canada-Guides du Canada

Centenary, 2242-2245

66: Appointment of Maria MacDonald as Information and Privacy Commissioner, 2357

67: Support for Agriculture Industry, 2669-2686

Oral Questions

Beef plant freezer breakdown, 1005

Budget lockup for interest groups, 1426-1427

Build PEI signs, 2501-2502; 2504; 2657-2658; 2660

Cavendish Beach Music Festival funding, 2754

Celebrities visiting province, 2589-2592

Changes to PEI Grain Elevators, 2662-2664

Compensation for growers, 2594-2598; 2600

Cost of artists re: Olympics, 87

Crab draw fee, 2762-2763

Deficit number, 1430-1434

Diesel exemption for farmers, 1823-1824

Discussions with airlines, 2334-2336

E-health contracts, 1427-1430

Estimates on tourism season, 2334

FoodTrust, 373-383; 384

Future of beef plant, 1004

Government advertising, 2661-2662

Help for beef producers, 1004-1005

Hog transportation costs, 1826-1827

Island

Products in hospitals and manors, 1820-1823

Support for Olympics, 685-686

Kings County Memorial Hospital ER, 336-337; 937-939

Liquor commission, 2336-2341

Loading sand from beaches, 1003

Lobster prices, 1133-1136; 1138-1140; 2044; 2433-

Lobster processing needs, 334-336

Main areas for tourism marketing, 77; 80-81

Marketing strategy re: Olympics, 77-78; 80-81; 87-

89; 681-682; 683-684

Money raised from fee increases, 1434-1435

New Brunswick and Atlantic House, 686-687

Olympic Torch Relay, 682

Performers at Festival of Lights, 2592-2594; 2751-

Personal Income Tax Rate, 1867-1869

Plans to help beef industry, 1828-1830

Potato board and Irving, 2755-2760

Price fixing re: Lobster, 2044-2047

Provincial debt, 1866

Regional red meat strategy, 1828

Restoration of 24 hour ER at Kings County Memorial

Hospital, 2912-2914

Signature event funding, 2754; 2755

Status of five-point lobster plan, 334

Structural deficit, 1861-1865

Timetable on access to new drugs in formulary, 2807-

Bertram

2808

Tourism Charlottetown, 2592

Travel to Olympics, 78-80; 82-85; 687

Two-tier minimum wage, 1140-1142

Petitions

Reinstatement of 24-hour emergency room service,

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

[2009]

Public Accounts - NOFG PEI and Auditor General's report, 344-345; 363-366

[2010]

Public Accounts - Report on committee activities,

Public Accounts - Report on committee activities, 2666

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to

110-114

Statements

Education for All, 2492

Jim Carragher-PEI Habitat for Humanity, 2273

Montague Fire Victims, 1426

Montague Marines, 680

Mother's Day, 2432

Nearly New Store, 2648

Opening of Gillis's Drive-In, 1861

Recognition of

Kevin Stonefield, 1661

Phyllis Nolan, 2912

Recognizing Colton Matheson, 1226

Stephen Harper's Birthday, 2129

Tribute to Alan Nelson, 164

Tabled Data [none]

BERTRAM, CAROLYN (RUSTICO-EMERALD)

Minister of Communities, Cultural Affairs and

Labour [until January 2010]

Minister of Health and Wellness (Aboriginal Affairs)

Bills

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 2)

(Bill No. 31), 1205-1206

An Act to Amend the Hospital and Diagnostic Services Insurance Act (Bill No. 32), 1391-1408 Employment Standards Act, 2009 (Bill No. 2), 396-

433; 582-618; 814-824

Estimates

2228-2239; 2294-2306; 2306-2329

Environment, Energy and Forestry

2860

Tourism and Culture

2894; 2896-2897; 2903

Estimates, Capital

1054

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

Motions

- 1: Support for Food Bank, 156-157
- 3: Asthma Awareness, 760-763
- 5: Skin Cancer Awareness, 1755-1756
- 6: Enhanced Support for Family Violence Prevention, 1344-1346

10: Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada

Summer Games, 58-62

12: Construction Industry Thank You, 1561-1562

27: Alternative Land Use Services Program, 1492-

39: Recognizing the Alzheimer Society of Prince Edward Island, 566-567

41: Support for Early Childhood Centres, 871-874

47: Immediate Leadership to Address Crisis in Early

Childhood Education and Childcare, 1651-1653

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1257-1259

51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic Athletes for 2010, 1305-1310; 1318-1319

57: Brain Injury Awareness, 1945-1948

59: Enhanced Wellness Through Physical Activity Initiatives and Increased Fitness Rates, 2375-2379

65: Long Term Nursing and Community Care, 2878-2882

Oral Ouestions

Assistance for cancer patients, 1282

Blood work at Ellis Brothers Mall, 1676

Branding of city raceways, 231

Briefing of minister, 1289-1290

Canada Games projections, 1871

CERNER

Contracts, 2815

Health information system, 2193-2196

Change to dental policy, 1676

Co-Pay for drugs, 2343-2344; 2345-2347

Cost of artists re: Olympics, 87

Different drug coverages in hospitals, 1288-1289

Drug coverage for the working poor, 2347-2349

E-health contracts, 1427-1430

Funds for drugs, 1283-1285

Funds for out-of-province organ transplants, 1289; 1290

Bertram

Funding to get to blood work sites, 1677 Health PEI

Assets, 1668-1669 Hiring process, 1669

Integrated Claims Service system, 2200-2201 Island

Products in hospitals and manors,1823

Support for Olympics, 685-686 Learning disability assessment times, 2764

Marketing strategy re: Olympics, 80-81; 87-89; 683-685

New

Brunswick and Atlantic House, 686-687

Health legislation, 1290

Olympic Torch Relay, 236-238; 682

Paramedicine in West Prince, 2139-2140

Paramedics and home care in West Prince, 2601-2604

Partnering in Go! PEI, 2659-2660

Payment of

Coaches 838-839

Consultant, 1286

PCH surgeon, 1292

Personal health number (PHN) concerns, 2190-2192 Physician vacancy at Stewart Memorial, 1735-1736

Protection of health information, 2199-2200

Provincial building code, 843-844

Psychologist shortage, 2764

QEH ER, 2138-2139; 2141

Recruitment process, 1736

Registered nurse positions, 2808-2809; 2919-2921; 2924-2925

Replacement of Maplewood Manor, 1577

Restoration of 24 hour ER at Kings County Memorial

Hospital, 2912-2914

Stanley Bridge Resort, 1871-1875; 1856-1858

Study concerning new provincial museum, 695; 850-852

Timelines for drug formula, 1287-1288

Timetable on access to new drugs in formulary, 2807-2808

Transplant policy, 1671; 1967-1970

Travel to Olympics, 78; 80-81; 84-85; 687-688

Work of

Alberta consultant, 1670-1671 Nova Scotia consultant, 1669-1670

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

Different drug coverage in hospitals, 1363

Funds for out-of-province organ transplants, 1363

National Building Code, 937

Speech From the Throne, response to [none] **Statements**

Amendment to the Lands Protection Act Exemption Regulations, 794

April is Cancer Month, 1144

Assistance for Islanders Needing Organ Transplants, 2203

Changes to Breast Screening Program, 1584

Dialysis, 2769

Colorectal Cancer Association of Canada-Legislative Breakfast, 1382

Community Stakeholder Forum, 1248

Dr. Bob Romcke and PEI's Children's Dental Care

Program, 1093

Drugs Added to Provincial Formulary, 2145

Family Medicine Residency Program, 1300

Fibromyalgia and Chronic Fatigue Syndrome

Awareness Day, 2666

First Nations, Inuit and Métis Peoples, 2052

Funding for Fire Hall-Community Complex, 180

Go! PEI, 2510

Grand Rassemblement Jeunesse-The Youth Summit, 392

Ground Search and Rescue, 242

Health PEI Board Announcement, 1527

Home Care Services Update, 1742

Hospice Palliative Care Week, 2352

Implementation of Phase 1 of Organized Stroke Care

Model, 1974

Learning Elders Art Program, 488

May is Speech and Hearing Awareness Month, 2450

Model of Care, 2928

National

Cystic Fibrosis Awareness Month, 2610

Mental Health Week, 2205

National Volunteer Week, 1678

Nursing Week, 2606

New Poet Laureate Hugh MacDonald, 953

Olympic Torch Relay, 337

On Municipal Government, 641

Seniors Co-Pay, 1875

Sport PEI Awards, 1443

Support for PEI Firefighters, 695

Witnesses at PAC meetings, 784

Tabled Data

Atlantic Canada House committee teleconference meeting, 96

Drug Expenditure in Canada from Canadian Institute of Health Information, 2356

Exemptions required of the Lands Protection Act, 796

Federation of Agriculture standing policy on land use, 796

Contracts of Electronic Health Records between years of 2005-2006 and 2007-2008, 1250

Hansard from November 17th, 2009 re: dates, 701 Heritage study, 701

News release from ACOA on Atlantic Canada

House, November 20, 2009, 701

Nitrate commission report, 796

Press release, February 17th, 2009, regarding Premier announcing contribution agreement, 700

Study by architects, 701

BIGGAR, PAULA (TYNE VALLEY-LINKLETTER)

Bills

An Act to Amend the Child Protection Act (Bill No. 41), 1612; 1616; 1620; 1806

An Act to Amend the Credit Unions Act (Bill No. 18), 890

An Act to Amend the Hospital and Diagnostic Services Insurance Act (Bill No. 32), 1404-1405

An Act to Amend the Insurance Act (Bill No. 3), 110-113

An Act to Amend the Real Property Assessment Act (Bill No. 13), 501-502; 965; 1033

Employment Standards Act, 2009 (Bill No. 2), 397-399; 403; 408-409; 419

Pesticides Control (Restriction of Lawn-Care Products) Amendment Act (Bill No. 14), 1026 Statistics Act (Bill No. 36), 1417

Estimates [none]

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none] Motions

10: Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada Summer Games, 70

27: Alternative Land Use Services Program, 1494-

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1265

51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic Athletes for 2010, 1318

60: Province House, 2068

61: Macphail Homestead, 2263-2264

63: Girl Guides of Canada-Guides du Canada

Centenary, 2247-2248

Oral Questions

Assessment tools for kindergarten system, 1240-1241 H1N1 update, 41

Literacy in grades 4, 5 and 6, 2284

Monitoring of wait list, 2922

Number of education assistants, 175-176

Physician vacancy at Stewart Memorial, 1735

Recruitment process, 1736

St. Eleanors and amendment to electric utility act, 947

Spring weight restrictions, 1088

Sunnyside Road re: speed zone, 633-634

Teaching positions, 2283-2284

Tire recycling contract and Treasury Board

procedures, 2197-2198

Petitions

Lack of permanent doctor at Stewart Memorial Hospital, 1744

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

[2009]

Privileges, Rules and Private Bills

Consideration of bill, 1010

[2010]

Health, Social Development and Seniors

Committee Activities, 2931

Human Rights Commission, 1098

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to

114-117; 1122-1123; 1303

Statements

Bideford Parsonage Community Museum, 163

Keith Baglole-Music-in-Medicine, 1724

Kenny and Klasina Driscoll-G8 Young Business Summit, 528

Kevin Walker Visits Various Republics, 772

The Lyle House, 2272

Recognizing Cora Lee Dunbar, 1723

Tyne Valley Fire Department Long Service Awards, 1226

Tabled Data

Lack of permanent doctor at Stewart Memorial Hospital, 1744

BROWN, RICHARD (CHARLOTTETOWN-VICTORIA PARK)

Minister of Environment, Energy and Forestry Bills

An Act to Amend the Charlottetown Area

Municipalities Act (Bill No. 40), 1539-1541

An Act to Amend the Child Protection Act (Bill No.

41), 1618-1619; 1621-1622; 1810-1811

An Act to Amend the Credit Unions Act (Bill No. 18), 890; 897-898

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 2)

(Bill No. 31), 1201

An Act to Amend the Real Property Assessment Act (Bill No. 13), 827

An Act to Amend the School Act (Bill No. 44), 2632 Employment Standards Act, 2009 (Bill No. 2), 611-612

Gift Cards Act (Bill No. 36), 1386

Pesticides Control (Restriction of Lawn-Care Products) Amendment Act (Bill No. 14), 1014-1031 Public Interest Disclosure Act, 1159; 1161-1164;

1171-1172; 1176-1179; 1181; 1185

Estimates

2771-2802; 2859-2869

Agriculture

2474; 2478

Education and Early Childhood Development 2226-2227

PEI Public Service Commission

2984

Tourism and Culture

2949

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal 1983-1984; 1992

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

Motions

- 1: Support for Food Bank, 144-145
- 4: Safe Communities, 1768-1770
- 39: Recognizing the Alzheimer Society of Prince Edward Island, 560-561
- 41: Support for Early Childhood Centres, 874
- 49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last

Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1267

61: Macphail Homestead, 2266

63: Girl Guides of Canada-Guides du Canada

Centenary, 2246-2247

Oral Questions

Atlantic Coastal Action Program funding, 2041-2042 Blooming Point beach parking lot, 1965-1966 C&D site in Hazelbrook, 85-86; 177-179; 781; 848-

849; 1374

Celebrities visiting province, 2589-2592

Churchill Falls energy negotiations, 940

Consequences of vandalized oil tanks, 2133

Consultant report on watershed groups, 2136-2137

Coyote bounty, 2285-2286

Departmental inspection of oil tanks, 2131-2132

Electricity costs for communities, 943-944

Electricity rates, 943

Energy

Industry meeting, 2598-2599

Issues, 2196-2197

Farmers and energy, 2442

Full funding for watershed groups, 2137

Future PEI energy rates, 2599

Hiring of personnel re: watershed groups, 2136

Improvement to unsightly property legislation, 1089

Increase of electrical rates, 948

Leasing land for windmills, 2914-2915

Loading sand from beaches, 1003

MLAs leasing land for windmills, 2915

Money to watershed groups, 2134-2135

Natural gas, 942

Negotiations with Hydro-Québec, 944

Oil spills in 2009, 2130-2131

Pesticide ban, 690

Phyterra EIA, 628-629

Point Lepreau shutdown costs, 946

Protection in case of oil spills, 2137-2138

Quantity of plastic and cans processed in province, 2133-2134

RFP on wind power, 2279-2281

St. Eleanors and amendment to electric utility act,

947

State of pond in Stratford, 2130

Tidal power negotiations, 941-942

Two-tier residential rate, 1664-1665

Unsightly property on Winsloe Road, 388-389

Wind energy RFP, 2650-2657; 2916

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee

of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

C&D site in Hazelbrook, 837

Number of C&D sites, 320

Phyterra EIA, 680

Speech From the Throne, response to [none] **Statements**

Announcement re: Climate Change, 1830

Canada's Priorities at the Copenhagen Climate

Change Meetings, 954

Centenary of Canadian Navy, 2207

EAC-PFC Report on Biomass Heat, 2825

Earth Day and Government's Commitment to Protect

the Environment, 1741

Energy

Audit, 1142

Council of Canada Conference, 2609

Environment Advisory Council Appointments, 1586 New Dishwasher for Charlottetown Soup Kitchen,

2149

Opening Day of Fishing, 1441

PEI Environmental Awards, 2055

Campbell

Pesticide Usage and Information Sessions, 1247 **Tabled Data**Report on

Beverage Container Program, 2155 Biomass Heat on PEI, 2826

Home Heat Tank Program-Outdoor Tanks, 2155

CAMPBELL, ALLAN (SOURIS-ELMIRA) Minister of Innovation and Advanced Learning Bills

An Act to Amend the Apprenticeship and Trades Qualifications Act (Bill No. 39), 1691-1719 An Act to Amend the Innovation PEI Act (Bill No. 9), 295-314; 885-888

An Act to Amend the Legal Profession Act (Bill No. 29), 1186

Labour Mobility Act (Bill No. 38), 2614-2621; 2623-2627

Public Interest Disclosure Act, 1154-1155; 1175-1176; 1179-1181

Estimates

2706-2744

Fisheries, Aquaculture and Rural Development 2526

Tourism and Culture

2892

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none] **Motions**

1: Support for Food Bank, 151-152

8: Support for Skilled Trades, 451-457

10: Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada

Summer Games, 1211-1212

27: Alternative Land Use Services Program, 1489-1491

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1267-1268

51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic Athletes for 2010, 1317-1318

Oral Questions

ABCE and

Economic impact study, 1739-1740 Institute of Chartered Accountants of PEI, 1739

AG evaluation of PNP Political patronage, 1729-1730 Aliant contract for high-speed Internet, 774-780

Autism strategy, 224-225

Belgium and Scotland trips and workers, 1367

BioCommons Park, 2918-2919

Centre for excellence for autism, 225

Correspondence to federal government re: new PNP,

2813

Departmental delays, 2039

DTR Environmental Services, 2811-2813; 2814-2815 Economic impact studies, 2039-2041; 2042-2043 Evaluation

And businesses, 1576

Of Immigrant Partnership Category in PNP, 1566-1572

Of PNP,1733

Examination of impact of immigrant partner program,

1576-1577; 1737-1739; 1740

Executive Council draft report, 2038

Expected retention rates, 1574-1575

Financial support to McCains, 2343

Follow-up trips, 1365

FoodTrust, 373-374; 377-381; 384-385

Funding for Cavendish Farms, 385-386

Funding for early childhood system, 322-326

GAR Andrew report, 995-996

Germany trip and IT workers, 1365-1366

High-speed Internet, 2188-2190

IAL minister's responsibility re: PNP, 176-177 Language training wait-list for immigrants, 233

Leeds trip and workers, 1366

License distribution, 42

Literacy action plan, 847-848

Lobster prices, 1139

London trip and workers, 1363-1365

McCains, 386

Methodology of evaluation, 1573-1574

Netherlands trip and workers, 1366

New

Companies and jobs, 388

Jobs, 1367

PNP and investment dollars, 2038

Program, 1731-1732

Number of

Businesses signing Use of Proceeds Agreements, 2035-2036

Skilled workers recruited, 1368-1369

Older workers in changing workplace, 2817-2818 Outstanding loans of PEI Lending Corporation and BDI. 387

Payback of PEI Lending Agency, 2033

Payment to Receiver General of Canada, 2034 PNP

Applications from MLAs, 2816; 2818-2819

Non-disclosure form for staff, 326-332

Preferential treatment, 2034-2035

Reopening of PNP, 2809-2810

Units re: Expansion, 629-633

Premier's responsibility re: PNP, 173-174

Casey - Crane

Process of ensuring compliance with Use of Proceeds Agreement, 1231-1232

Review by DM of PNP files, 1230-1231; 1235

Settlement strategy, 1369-1370; 1372-1373; 1375-

1378; 2448

Stratford liquor store, 38-41

Tabling of

IIDI reports, 1737

Trip information, 1368

List of companies, 1369

Tenders for Souris school, 1525-1526

Update on BioCommons Research Park, 42

Use of Proceeds Agreement, 1227-1230

Use of Proceeds Agreement and

Corporate indebtedness, 2031-2033

Dumville restaurant, 1237

Pat's Retail, 1233; 1235-1236

Stone Depot, 1232-1233

Use of Proceeds Agreement [OQ]

Compliance, 2036-2038

Follow-up, 2036

Letterhead, 2030

Signatory, 2033

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

FoodTrust, 468

Outstanding loans of PEI Lending Corporation and BDI, 469

PNP

Non-disclosure form for staff, 372

And preferential treatment, 2034

Trip information and recruitments fairs, 2030

Use of Proceeds Agreement information [see under Tabled Data]

Speech From the Throne, response to [none] **Statements**

Advantage Communications Expands to Summerside,

Business to Business Mentorship Program, 2147

Chandler's Cabinets and Millworks Expansion, 1146

Chef Allan Williams, 1679

Community Internships, 1585

Enable Healthcare, 1096

Game Garage 2, 546

GED Program, 2452

GeoSurf, 1682

Growth of the Aerospace Industry, 1878

Innovation at ADL, 47

Island Abbey Foods-Honibe, 2607

On Aerospace Industry, 239

Public Internship Program, 1877

Quickstart Global, 1245

RCW Training in Souris, 2350

Recognition of Dr. Joyce Madigane, 2050

Refugee Rights Day, 1299

Sanofi-Aventis BioTalent Challenge, 1531

ScreenScape, 2290

Shad Valley Enrichment Program, 2508

Trade HERizons, 1830

Virtual Agent Services, 2202

Tabled Data

Annual Report

Department of Innovation and Advanced Learning

for period ending March 31st, 2009, 2207

PEI Business Development Inc. for period ending

March 31st, 2009, 2154

PEI Lending Agency for period ending March 31st,

2009, 1976

2008-2009 Annual Report of the Maritime

Provinces Higher Education Commission, 796

Email from Neil Stewart to Allan Campbell, 1009

Immigration recruitment trips, 2056

Release from Statistics Canada re: PEI joining Yukon

Territory as a province, 1976

Use of Proceeds Agreement information, 1281

CASEY, KATHLEEN (CHARLOTTETOWN-LEWIS POINT)

Speaker

Acclamation [none]

Bills [none]

Estimates

2888

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

Motions [none]

Oral Questions [none]

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none]

Ruling [none]

Speech From the Throne, response to [none]

Statements [none]

Tabled Data

Annual Report of the Prince Edward Island Marketing Council for period ending December 31, 2009, 1098

Conflict of Interest Commissioner as an

independent officer of the Legislative Assembly, 96

Office of the Information and Privacy

Commissioner for period ending 31 December, 2008,

Crane

796

2009 Report of the Indemnities & Allowances Commission, 701

CRANE, OLIVE (MORELL-MERMAID) Bills

An Act to Amend the Apprenticeship and Trades Oualifications Act (Bill No. 39), 1692-1695

An Act to Amend the Childcare Facilities Act (Bill No. 8), 204

An Act to Amend the Childcare Facilities Act (No. 2) (Bill No. 47), 2856-2857

An Act to Amend the Crown Proceedings Act (Bill No. 28), 1190-1191

An Act to Amend the Financial Administration Act (Bill No. 15), 921-922

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (Bill No. 7), 186-190

An Act to Amend the Hospital and Diagnostic Services Insurance Act (Bill No. 32), 1393-1394; 1398-1399

An Act to Amend the Innovation PEI Act (Bill No. 9), 299-309; 311-314; 887

An Act to Amend the Legislative Assembly Act (Bill No. 34), 2858

An Act to Amend the Real Property Assessment Act (Bill No. 13), 493-494; 519-521; 826-827; 829-830 An Act to Amend the Real Property Tax Act (Bill No. 23), 1037

Employment Standards Act, 2009 (Bill No. 2), 412-413; 418-419; 423; 816-817

Gift Cards Act (Bill No. 36), 1321-1322

Health Services Act (Bill No. 11), 704-707; 715-719; 721-725; 727-730; 733; 803-807

Highway Traffic Act (Cell Phone) Amendment Act (Bill No. 6), 203

Pesticides Control (Restriction of Lawn-Care Products) Amendment Act (Bill No. 14), 1017-1018; 1024

Psychologists Act (Bill No. 21), 928 Public Interest Disclosure Act, 1149-1162; 1166-1170; 1172-1178; 1181-1184 Statistics Act (Bill No. 36), 1416-1417

Budget Response

1852-1855

Estimates

Agriculture

2480

Attorney General

2828-2830; 2832-2833; 2835-2836; 2838; 2846

Community Services, Seniors and Labour

2482-2487; 2846-2853; 2855

Environment, Energy and Forestry 2771-2773; 2776-2788; 2793-2801

Health and Wellness

2228-2229; 2233-2239; 2294-2298; 2300-2306

Health PEI

2306-2312; 2314-2315; 2324-2328

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal 1882-1883; 1900-1906

Estimates, Capital

651-652; 1049-1051; 1054-1057; 1059-1061; 1063-1065

Estimates, Supplementary [none] **Motions**

- 1: Support for Food Bank, 138-140; 158; 573-574
- 2: 175th Anniversary of Government House, 129-131; 136-137
- 3: Asthma Awareness, 741-744
- 4: Safe Communities, 1760-1764; 1931-1932
- 5: Skin Cancer Awareness, 1746-1751; 1759-1760
- 6: Enhanced Support for Family Violence Prevention, 1331-1337; 1348
- 7: Support for the Prince Edward Island Lung Association, 1349-1356
- 8: Support for Skilled Trades, 441-451
- 10: Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada Summer Games, 62-64
- 27: Alternative Land Use Services Program, 1486-1487
- 39: Recognizing the Alzheimer Society of Prince Edward Island, 549-558; 568-572
- 41: Support for Early Childhood Centres, 858-864; 874-877
- 42: Capital Estimates of Revenue and Expenditures, 651-652

46: Requesting Funding from the Federal Government to Assist with Provincial Costs

Associated with Implementing the Convention on the Rights of Persons With Disabilities, 1013-1014

47: Immediate Leadership to Address Crisis in Early Childhood Education and Childcare, 1625-1631; 1641-1642; 1655-1656

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era,

1253-1254 51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic

- Athletes for 2010, 1312 52: Support for Lobster Fishers, 1451-1459
- 57: Brain Injury Awareness, 1933-1937; 1949-1950
- 58: Enhanced Water Safety Awareness for

Residential Swimming Pools, 2072-2076

59: Enhanced Wellness Through Physical Activity Initiatives and Increased Fitness Rates, 2359-2369

Crane

60: Province House, 2058-2061; 2069-2071 Evaluation 61: Macphail Homestead, 2250-2256; 2267-2268 And businesses, 1575-1576 63: Girl Guides of Canada-Guides du Canada Of Immigrant Partnership Category in PNP, 1566-Centenary, 2240-2242; 2248 1573 65: Long Term Nursing and Community Care, 2870-Of PNP, 1733 2876; 2886-2887 Examination of impact of immigrant partner program, 1576; 1737-1739; 1740 **Oral Questions** ABCE and Executive Council draft report, 2038 Economic impact study, 1739-1740 Exemption of disability savings plan, 845 Expectations of model of care, 2926-2927 Institute of Chartered Accountants of PEI, 1739 Adults in custody, 1970-1971 Expected retention rates, 1574-1575 Advice on disability funding, 845-846 Family physicians, 1677 AG evaluation of PNP Political patronage, 1729-1731 Farmers and energy, 2441-2442 AIDS PEI and needle exchange program, 997-998 Financial support to McCains, 2343 Allergic reaction to batch of H1N1, 321-322 Follow-up trips, 1365 Allocation of funds, 1675 Funding Anonymous HIV testing, 998 For early childhood system, 322-326 Assistance for cancer patients, 1281-1283 To get to blood work sites, 1677 Auditor General and PAC, 991-993 Funds for Autism strategy, 224-225; 227-229 Drugs, 1283-1285; 1286-1287 Eastern School district rezoning plan, 1518-1519; Awareness of social isolation campaign, 844 Belgium and Scotland trips and workers, 1367 Out-of-province organ transplants, 1289; 1290 Blood work at Ellis Brothers Mall, 1676-1677 Briefing of minister, 1289 GAR Andrew report, 995-997 Budget funds for Alzheimer Society, 1674 Gender-and diversity based analysis, 837 Germany trip and IT workers, 1365 Business centres, 2440-2441 Centre of excellence for autism, 225-226 Guidelines for social housing units, 841-842 **CERNER** Health PEI Assets, 1668 Contracts, 2815 Auditor General, 473-474 Health information system, 2192-2196 Business plan, 474-475 Change to dental policy, 1675-1676 Charge for oxygen, 998 Cost benefit analysis, 476; 478 Community Deficits, 476 Economic development investment funds, 2446 Hiring process, 1669 Hospital house doctor, 691-693 Legislation, 471-473 Co-Pay for Drugs, 2343; 2345-2347 Liability insurance, 479 Core funding for NGO, 542-545 Matters, 477 Correspondence to federal government re: new PNP, Ownership of hospitals and manors, 478-479 Unions, 475-476 2813 Cost of moving departments, 37-38 Holding minister accountable, 1378-1379 IAL minister's responsibility re: PNP, 176-177 Coverage for living expenses for out-of-province transplant patients, 839-840 Insufficient housing for youth, 2447 Criteria for funding NGOs, 537-539 Integrated Claims Service system, 2200-2201 Deficit reduction plan, 89-91 Learning disability assessment times, 2754 Departmental delays, 2039 Leeds trip and workers, 1366 London trip and workers, 1363-1365 Different drug coverages in hospitals, 1288-1289 Disability and community coordinator, 840-841 Lottery system for kindergarten teachers, 2281-2283; DNR policy, 689-690 2286-2289 Drug coverage for the working poor, 2347-2348 McCain production, 2341-2343 DTR Environmental Services, 2810-2812; 2813-Methodology of evaluation, 1573-1574 Needle Exchange Program, 694-695 2815; 2821-2823

Netherlands trip and workers, 1366

Economic impact studies, 2039-2041; 2042-2043

Crane

New	Stratford liquor store, 1733-1734
Health legislation, 1290	Survey results, 2442-2443; 2444-2445
Jobs, 1366-1367	Tabling
PNP and investment dollars, 2038	IIDI reports, 1736-1737
Program, 1731-1733	List of companies, 1369
Vision for agriculture, 2441	Of trip information, 1367-1368
Number of	Study, 1971
Businesses signing Use of Proceeds Agreements,	Tenders for Souris school, 1522-1525
2035-2036	Timelines for drug formula, 1287-1288
Skilled workers recruited, 1368-1369	Timetable on disability issues, 844-845
Social housing units, 842-843	Timing of press conference, 535-537
One English school board, 1518	Transfer of tax room, 1672
Paint shop moving to Tignish, 2445-2446	Transplant policy, 1671; 1967-1970
Payback of PEI Lending Agency, 2033	Use of Proceeds Agreement, 1227-1230
Payment of	and Corporate indebtedness, 2031-2033
Coaches, 837-839	and Dumville restaurants, 1237
Consultant, 1286	and Pat's Retail, 1233-1234; 1235-1236
Payment to Receiver General of Canada, 2034	and Stone Depot, 1232-1233
PCH surgeon, 1292	Compliance, 2036-2038
Per diem rate for child care subsidy, 1085-1086	Follow-up, 2036
Personal health number (PHN) concerns, 2190-2192	Letterhead, 2030
PNP	Signatory, 2033
Applications from MLAs, 2815-2816; 2818-2820	Wording, 1237
Non-disclosure form for staff, 326-332	West Prince Health concerns, 688-689
Preferential treatment, 2034-2035; 2822	Whistle-blower legislation, 993-995
Units re: Expansion, 629-633; 635-636	Witnesses at PAC meetings, 781-785; 786-789; 990-
Political patronage, 1724-1728	991
Premier's responsibility re: PNP, 164-174	Work of
Priest Pond bridge, 2435	Alberta consultant, 1670-1671
Process of ensuring compliance with Use of Proceeds	Nova Scotia consultant, 1669-1670
Agreement, 1231-1232	Youth
Property taxes attached to market value, 469-471	Advisory council, 2447
Prosperity Plan, 31-37	On Premier's councils, 2448
Protection of health information, 2199-2200	Petitions
Provincial building code, 843	Call for improved autism services on PEI, 343
Psychologist shortage, 2763-2764; 2765-2766	Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of
QEH ER, 2138-2139; 2141	the Whole House]
Quality Child Care, 1078-1084; 1086-1087; 1090-	[2009]
1093	Public Accounts - NOFG and Auditor General's
Registered nurse positions, 2808-2809; 2919-2921;	report, 344-361
2924-2926	Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none]
Reopening of PNP, 2809-2810	Speech From the Throne, response to
Respite for people with Alzheimer's, 541	122-128; 205-219
Review by DM of PNP files, 1230-1231; 1235	Statements
Role of IIDI lawyer, 636-639	Autism, 223
Rural	Dockendorff's Mussel King, 1509
Action Plan, 2436-2440	Family Achievements, 2806
Youth conference, 2447	Family Violence and Violence Against Women and
Service provided by physicians, 693-694	Children, 936
Settlement strategy, 1369-1373; 1375-1378; 2448-	Grade 5 ArtsSmart, 1955
2449	Grandmother's House, 623
Status of Women and prosperity plan, 949-951	International Day of Persons with Disabilities, 836
The state of the prosperity plant, and a state of the sta	•

National Child Day, 320

Recognition of

"M" and "M" Lucky Hooves, 372

Mark Hanlon, CEO of AIDS PEI, 468

Theresa Peters, 1817

Recognizing April Ennis and Jane Boyd, 2187

Red Cross Support for Haiti, 1078

Salvation Army Christmas Kettle Campaign, 989

Students Against Violence Everywhere, 2029

Thanks to Health Care Workers, 31

Tribute to

Dorothy Corrigan, 1280

Wayne Buote, 2750

Wayne MacKinnon's Passing the Torch, 530

Tabled Data

DTR Environmental Services start-up business, 2826 Paperwork in regards to Dumville Restaurants, 645 Resolution, 701

Rules for Provincial Nominee Program presented by former minister in Public Accounts in 2008, 645 Signatures in regards to autism, 344

CURRIE, DOUG (CHARLOTTETOWN-PARKDALE)

Minister of Health, Social Services and Seniors [until January 2010]

Minister of Education and Early Childhood Development, and Attorney General Bills

An Act to Amend the Child Protection Act (Bill No. 41), 1593-1594; 1596; 1795-1797; 1802-1803

An Act to Amend the Childcare Facilities Act (No. 2) (Bill No. 47), 2856-2857

An Act to Amend the Crown Proceedings Act (Bill No. 28), 1190-1191

An Act to Amend the Real Property Assessment Act (Bill No. 13), 496-500; 521-522; 829; 1032-1033

An Act to Amend the School Act (Bill No. 44), 2628-2639

Gift Cards Act (Bill No. 36), 1320-1330; 1385-1390 Health Services Act (Bill No. 11), 704-739; 797-813 Psychologists Act (Bill No. 21), 928

Public Interest Disclosure Act, 1155-1157; 1165-1167

Estimates

2104-2121; 2156-2181; 2209-2228; 2827-2846; 2798-2799

Estimates, Capital

1058-1064

Estimates, Supplementary [none] **Motions**

1: Support for Food Bank, 145-148

3: Asthma Awareness, 757-758

4: Safe Communities, 1923-1926

17: Encouraging Islanders to Continue Efforts to

Limit the Spread of the H1N1 Flu Virus, 367-368

41: Support for Early Childhood Centres, 869-871

47: Immediate Leadership to Address Crisis in Early

Childhood Education and Childcare, 1633-1638

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1266-1267

57: Brain Injury Awareness, 1943-1944

65: Long Term Nursing and Community Care, 2885-2886

Oral Questions

Adults in custody, 1970-1971

Advice on disability funding, 846

AIDS PEI and needle exchange program, 998

Alberton Courthouse, 2345

Allergic reaction to batch of H1N1, 321-322

Anonymous HIV testing, 998

Assessment tools for kindergarten system, 1240-1241

Autism strategy, 227

Awareness of social isolation campaign, 844

Centre of excellence for autism, 226-227

Charge for oxygen, 998-999

Churchill Falls energy negotiations, 940-941

Community Hospital house doctor, 691-693

Contract for closed schools, 1296-1297

Coroner services in West Prince, 1138; 1435-1436

Coverage for living expenses for out-of-province transplant patients, 840

Criteria for funding NGOs, 537-539

Disability and community coordinator, 841

Dispensing fees for prescription drugs, 383 DNR

Form at Community Hospital, 481

Policy, 689-690

Exemption of disability savings plan, 845 Funds for Eastern School District rezoning plan,

1518-1519

Guidelines for social housing units, 842

Health PEI

Auditor General, 473-474

Business plan, 475

Cost benefit analysis, 476; 478

Deficits, 477

Legislation, 472-473

Liability insurance, 479-480

Matters, 477-478

Ownership of hospitals and manors, 478-479

Unions, 475-476

H1N1 update, 41

D. Currie - M. Currie

HYPE program, 2658-2659

Idle Wheels Trailer Park, 1817-1820 Intensive French program, 1870-1871

Job security for teachers, 1294

Kindergarten children assessments, 2503-2504

Kings County Memorial Hospital ER, 336-337; 937-

939

Learning disability assessment times, 2764-2765

Literacy in grades 4, 5 and 6, 2284-2285

Lottery system for kindergarten teachers, 2281-2283; 2286-2289

Monitoring of wait list, 2922-2923

Needle Exchange Program, 695

Number of social housing units, 843

One English school board, 1518

PEITF vote on kindergarten teachers, 1293

Physiotherapy services in O'Leary, 785-786

Postponement of tenders on school, 1734-1735

Programming at Montague School, 1735

Quality child care, 1083-1084; 1090-1093

Review of Seniors Home Repair Program, 233-234

Role of kindergarten teachers, 1294

School adaptation, 1966-1967

Seniors and savings, 846-847

Service provided by physicians, 693-694

Tabling of study, 1971

Teaching positions, 2283-2284

Tenders for Souris school, 1522-1523

Timeline for new Stratford school, 1374-1375

Timetable on disability issues, 844-845

Update on

Aging at Home strategy, 1001-1002

Relocation of education, 1825

West Prince Health concerns, 688-689

Witnesses at PAC meeting, 788

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

Adults in custody, 2029

Answers to written questions, 468

Coverage for living expenses for out-of-province

transplant patients, 990

Guidelines for social housing units, 990

House physicians in hospitals, 773

Lottery system for kindergarten teachers, 2333

NGO funding, 680

Speech From the Throne, response to 1120-1122

Statements

Abram-Village Fire, 1300

Access to Family Physicians, 1007

Addiction Awareness Week, 95

Asper Foundation Donagh Consolidated, 2930

Brydges After-Hours Duty-Counsel, 1744

Cancer Control Strategy, 794

Catastrophic Drug Coverage, 181

Commending PEI Home and School Federation, 1743

Core funding for NGO, 542-545

CPR Awareness Month, 644

Crohn's and Colitis Awareness Month, 391

Department of Social Services and Seniors Strategic

Plan, 640

Diabetes Day/Diabetes Month, 50

Eastern School District Drama Festival, 1442

Emergency Preparedness Week, 2151

EYE Assessment, 1682

Health Governance Advisory Council Releases Final

Report, 546

Holocaust Memorial Day, 1297

Housing for People With Disabilities, 642

Increase to Threshold for Seniors' Emergency Home

Repair Program, 1006

International Day of Persons With Disabilities-

Disability Action Council, 854

Investment in Learning, 2149

Investments in Community Care, 795

Joint Consortium for School Health, 1879

Kindergarten

Into Schools Update, 2353

Teachers Accepted into PEITF, 1529

Transition Update, 1094

Lifting of Visitor Restrictions at Health Care

Facilities, 791

Math Assessments/Curriculum, 1973

Minister's Summit on Learning, 2768

Medical Radiation Technologies Week, 48

National

Family Week, 182

Police Week, 2605

Occupational Therapy and Physiotherapy Services for

School-aged Children Pilot Project, 240

Olympic Showcase Winners, 2050

Organized Stroke Care Model, 487

Parenting Program Offered With Charlottetown

Police Services, 1380

Professional Development Day, 1143

Programming and Curriculum Committee for Souris

Students, 1383

Progress on Integrated Health Care Services at

Community Hospital and West Prince Area, 698

Recognition of Health Care Workers During H1N1

Pandemic, 92

Respite for people with Alzheimer's, 541-542

Science Fair Winners, 2509

Sherwood School Learn to Read Video, 2604

Start Date for Kindergarten, 2203

Tribute to Stephen Turner, 1583

20th Anniversary of the UN Convention of the Rights of the Child. 339

2010 Regional Conference on Learning Disabilities, 1249

Volunteer Day, 1008

World Day for Prevention of Child Abuse, 243

Tabled Data

Final report of Health Governance Advisory Council, 548

Response sent to group regarding ways to build on rural health care, 700

Responses to questions received by the opposition after spring session, 491

2009 Annual Report Required by Part II.I of the Criminal Code of Canada, 2056

CURRIE, MICHAEL (GEORGETOWN-ST. PETERS)

Bills

An Act to Amend the Apprenticeship and Trades Qualifications Act (Bill No. 39), 1691; 1693; 1695-1698; 1701-1705; 1713-1719

An Act to Amend the Charlottetown Area Municipalities Act (Bill No. 40), 1540

An Act to Amend the Child Protection Act (Bill No. 41), 1605-1606; 1609-1611; 1778-1785; 1792; 1794; 1798; 1801; 1806; 1810

An Act to Amend the Civil Service Superannuation Act (Bill No. 10), 269-275; 280-286

An Act to Amend the Credit Unions Act (Bill No. 18), 889-890; 893-894

An Act to Amend the Financial Administration Act (Bill No. 15), 919-921

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (Bill No. 7), 187-189; 193-196; 199-201

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 2) (Bill No. 31), 1199-1207

An Act to Amend the Hospital and Diagnostic Services Insurance Act (Bill No. 32), 1407-1408 An Act to Amend the Innovation PEI Act (Bill No. 9), 296-300; 302; 304; 306-309

An Act to Amend the Insurance Act (Bill No. 3), 113 An Act to Amend the Real Property Assessment Act (Bill No. 13), 825; 827; 958-963; 967-969

An Act to Amend the Real Property Tax Act (Bill No. 23), 1038-1039

An Act to Amend the Real Property Tax Act (No. 2) (Bill No. 49), 2641-2642

An Act to Amend the Revenue Tax Act (Bill No. 4), 100-102

An Act to Amend the Roads Act (Bill No. 26), 1192-1193

An Act to Amend the School Act (Bill No. 44), 2628-2639

An Act to Amend the Stray Livestock Act (Bill No. 17), 925-926

An Act to Amend the Teachers' Superannuation Act (No. 2) (Bill No. 37), 1688

Employment Standards Act, 2009 (Bill No. 2), 407-408; 414-415; 419; 425-427; 429-432; 586-587; 590-592; 595-596; 814-820; 822-823

Government Reorganization Act (Bill No. 35), 1472-1473

Health Services Act (Bill No. 11), 710; 719-720; 725-726; 729-730; 732-735; 739; 798-805; 808-813

Highway Traffic (Nitrous Oxide Fuel Systems) Amendment Act (Bill No. 30), 1197-1198

Highway Traffic (Roadside Suspension) Amendment Act (Bill No. 25), 1188

Labour Mobility Act (Bill No. 38), 2614-2617;

Pesticides Control (Restriction of Lawn-Care

Products) Amendment Act (Bill No. 14), 1015-1016; 1022-1023; 1025-1026; 1030

Provincial Anthem Act (Bill No. 42), 2381

Statistics Act (Bill No. 36), 1475-1479

Supplementary Appropriation Act 2010 (Bill No. 51), 2937

Tobacco Damages and Health Care Costs Recovery Act (Bill No. 12), 902-907; 912-915

Estimates

Agriculture

2412; 2418; 2459-2460; 2472; 2474-2477; 2479-2480

Attorney General

2828; 2830-2841; 2843-2845

Education and Early Childhood Development 2157-2168; 2170-2172; 2178; 2210-2212; 2218;

2224-2227

Environment, Energy and Forestry

2861-2869

Executive Council

2693; 2696-2701; 2703

Finance and Municipal Affairs

2956-2961; 2964-2980

Fisheries, Aquaculture and Rural Development 2523-2525; 2527-2530; 2533; 2538-2540; 2543;

2546-2547; 2549-2551

Health and Wellness

2229-2233; 2237-2238; 2298-2299; 2304-2306

Health PEI

2310-2313

Innovation and Advanced Learning 2706-2744

PEI Public Service Commission

2981-2985

Tourism and Culture

2889-2901; 2903-2905; 2907; 2941-2954 Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal 1883-1893; 1895-1900; 1908-1919; 1921-1922; 1977-1982; 1985-1988; 1991-1993; 1996-2003; 2009-2022; 2080; 2082-2084; 2086-2089; 2094-

 $2098;\,2100\hbox{-}2103;\,2387\hbox{-}2391;\,2393\hbox{-}2397;\,2401\hbox{-}$

2402; 2406-2407

Estimates, Capital [none] Estimates, Supplementary

1040-1046

Motions

2: 175th Anniversary of Government House, 135

3: Asthma Awareness, 763-764

4: Safe Communities, 1764-1768

5: Skin Cancer Awareness, 1751-1753

8: Support for Skilled Trades, 434-441

32: Historic Charlottetown Driving Park and

Summerside Raceway, 246-266

36: Encouraging Open and Transparent Government, 765-769; 877-885

39: Recognizing the Alzheimer Society of Prince Edward Island, 558-560

41: Support for Early Childhood Centres, 871

47: Immediate Leadership to Address Crisis in Early

Childhood Education and Childcare, 1631-1633

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1266-1267

53: Red Tape Review, 2553-2558; 2578-2579

61: Macphail Homestead, 2265-2266

65: Long Term Nursing and Community Care, 2876-2877

67: Support for Agriculture Industry, 2686-2692 **Oral Questions**

Aliant contract for high-speed Internet, 774-780 Ban on year-round Sunday shopping, 2493-2496

BioCommons Park, 2918

Branding of city raceways, 230-232; 234-236; 628 C&D site in Hazelbrook, 177-179; 780-781; 848-849

Canada Games projections, 1871

Community interest in taking over closed schools, 1580

Consequences of vandalized oil tanks, 2133

Construction jobs, 2275

Consultant report on watershed groups, 2136-2137

Contract for closed schools, 1297

Copy of lease process, 2277

Cornwall bypass

And involvement of minister, 1131

Land, 1127-1129

Potential route, 1129-1131

Cost-benefit analysis re: TIR sections in Tignish,

1958-1964

Departmental inspection of oil tanks, 2131-2132

DM pay compared to Atlantic provinces, 2273-2274

DMs from Charlottetown, 2274

Documents re: report on ITSS services within

government, 947-948

Electricity

Costs for communities, 943-944

Rates, 942-943; 945

Energy tender and negotiations, 530-535

Full funding for watershed groups, 2137

Funding for Cavendish Farms, 385-386

Future wind developments, 1516

Genzyme Diagnostics, 2917

Georgetown legal fees, 483-484

High-speed Internet, 2187-2190

Hiring of personnel re: watershed groups, 2135-2136

Hydro-Québec demands, 1511

Idle Wheels Trailer Park, 1817-1819

Increase of electrical rates, 948

IT evaluation, 624-627; 849

ITSS contract, 1241-1244; 1292; 2496-2501

Job security for teachers, 1294

Jobs in wind technology sector, 2275-2276

Leasing land for windmills, 2914-2915

License distribution, 42

McCains, 386-387

Mileage for transferred education employees, 999

Minister and leasing land for windmills, 2916-2917

MLAs leasing land for windmills, 2915

Money

Removed from capital budget, 1131

To watershed groups, 2134-2135

Natural gas, 942

Negotiating team members, 1510; 1517-1518

Negotiations with

Fortius re: Maritime Electric, 1511

Hydro-Québec, 944; 1509-1510; 1513-1515; 1516-

New companies and jobs, 387-388

Number of people hired to look after closed schools, 1579-1580

Oil spills in 2009, 2130-2131

Olympic Torch Relay, 236-238

Outstanding loans of PEI Lending Corporation and BDI, 387

Paramedics and home care in West Prince, 2601-2603

Docherty - Dumville

Pavement on bypass road, 2919

PEITF vote on kindergarten teachers, 1293

Phyterra EIA, 628-629

Point Lepreau shutdown costs, 945

Process behind purchase of land, 1132

Protection in case of oil spills, 2137

Quantity of plastic and cans processed in province,

2133

Re-zoning of schools, 484

RFP on wind power, 2278-2281

Risk to sovereignty, 1511

Road tax, 1580-1581

Role of kindergarten teachers, 1294

School construction, 485-486

Sell-off assets, 1510

Stanley Bridge Resort, 1856-1858; 1871-1875

State of pond in Stratford, 2130

Stimulus plan for rural PEI, 1964

Stratford liquor store, 37-40

Study concerning new provincial museum, 695; 849-852

Submarine cable negotiations, 1515

Summerside appeal to IRAC, 948-949

Surplus schools, 481-483

Tidal power negotiations, 941

Transfer of phone service, 1000-1001

Transition path through New Brunswick, 1512-1513

Transmission capacity agreement with New

Brunswick, 1517

Travel

Package for teachers and admin staff, 1000

Time deducted from work schedule, 999-1000

Two-tier

Electric rate increase, 1437-1439

Residential rate, 1662-1668

Unsightly property on Winsloe Road, 388

Vermont deal with Hydro Québec, 1513

Wind

Development, 1511

Energy RFP, 2649-2656; 2915

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

[2009]

Fisheries, Transportation and Rural Development - Committee activities, 2209

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to

977-985; 1102-1108

Statements

Dundas Plowing Match, 2332

Eva Rodgerson Inducted into Order of Red Cross,

2587

Recognition of DeltaWare Systems, 1126

Recognizing Mark MacDonald, 773

Tribute to

Charlie Martell, 1362

Don Anderson, 1566

Wade MacLauchlan, Order of Canada, 76

Tabled Data [none]

DOCHERTY, VALERIE (KELLYS CROSS-CUMBERLAND)

Minister of Tourism [until January 2010]

Rilla

An Act to Amend the School Act (Bill No. 44), 2635-2636

Estimates

Tourism and Culture

2892

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

Motions

5: Skin Cancer Awareness, 1753-1754

6: Enhanced Support for Family Violence Prevention, 1339-1341

10: Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada

Summer Games, 66-67

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era,

51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic Athletes for 2010, 1310-1311

Oral Ouestions

Festival of Small Halls, 2923

Gender-and diversity based analysis, 837

Improvement to unsightly property legislation, 1088-1089

Main areas for tourism marketing, 77

Marketing strategy re: Olympics, 77-78; 681-682

Payment of coaches, 837-839

Status of Women and prosperity plan, 949-952

Travel to Olympics, 79-80; 82-85

Update on Seniors' Home Repair Program, 1520

West River Bridge, 2761

Witnesses at PAC meetings, 785

Petitions

PEI Mudrooters, 2207

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

Meetings re: Vancouver Olympics, 320

Speech From the Throne, response to [none]

Statements

Alpine Ski Team, 1860

Annual Tourism Plan, 641

Cavendish Beach Music Festival, 389

December 6th Memorial, 952

Fundraiser for Women's Network PEI: The Hilroy

Diaries, 340

Helmet Use at Brookvale, 643

International Day for the Elimination of Violence

Against Women, 489

Mark Arendz, 1279

Person's Day Award, 487

Recognition of Randy Robar, 2331

Tabled Data

Answer to written question No. 33 from Second Session, 184

DUMVILLE, BUSH (WEST ROYALTY-SPRINGVALE)

Bills

Employment Standards Act, 2009 (Bill No. 2), 397; 422-423; 427

Gift Cards Act (Bill No. 36), 1323-1329

Pesticides Control (Restriction of Lawn-Care

Products) Amendment Act (Bill No. 14), 1024

Estimates

Agriculture 2471

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none] **Motions**

- 1: Support for Food Bank, 152-153
- 3: Asthma Awareness, 758
- 4: Safe Communities, 1926-1927
- 6: Enhanced Support for Family Violence Prevention, 1343-1344
- 10: Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada Summer Games, 67-68
- 27: Alternative Land Use Services Program, 1489
- 39: Recognizing the Alzheimer Society of Prince Edward Island, 561

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1254-1255

51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic Athletes for 2010, 1312

Oral Questions

Affordable housing agreement, 1521 Construction of West Royalty School, 2502 Gross vs. axle weight, 2817

New Municipalities Act, 1673

Sleepy Hollow Correctional facility, 2502

Tolerance level on roads, 2817

Transfer of jobs from Milton to Tignish, 1238-1239 Update on BioCommons Research Park, 42

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

[2010]

Fisheries, Transportation and Rural Development - Committee activities, 2208

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to

656-663

Statements

Recognition of

Hansard, 2648

Nabuurs Family, 2186

2010 Angling Season Open, 1425

Tabled Data [none]

DUNSFORD, CYNTHIA (STRATFORD-KINLOCK)

Bills

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (Bill No. 7), 201-202

Employment Standards Act, 2009 (Bill No. 2), 397; 422

Pesticides Control (Restriction of Lawn-Care

Products) Amendment Act (Bill No. 14), 1018; 1021;

1024; 1026-1027; 1028-1030

Public Interest Disclosure Act, 1167-1170

Tobacco Damages and Health Care Costs Recovery

Act (Bill No. 12), 905; 909

Estimates

Attorney General

2840

Education and Early Childhood Development 2212-2215

Innovation and Advanced Learning

2716

Tourism and Culture

2892; 2895; 2905; 2942

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal

1893-1894; 1922; 1989; 1996

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary

1045

Motions

5: Skin Cancer Awareness, 1754-1755

6: Enhanced Support for Family Violence Prevention, 1342-1343

10: Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada

Summer Games, 64-66

12: Construction Industry Thank You, 1559-1560

41: Support for Early Childhood Centres, 867-869

47: Immediate Leadership to Address Crisis in Early Childhood Education and Childcare, 1640-1641

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1262-1263

51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic Athletes for 2010, 1313-1314

57: Brain Injury Awareness, 1944-1946

60: Province House, 2064-2065

61: Macphail Homestead, 2266-2267

Oral Questions

Air quality in Glen Stewart School, 175 [not allowed to be answered]

Property assessment tax changes, 946-947

Renovations to housing, 2600

Timeline for new Stratford school, 1374

Update on Stratford school construction, 174

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

[2010]

Education and Innovation - First report on committee activities, 1683

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements

Earth Day 2010, 1722

55-Plus Games, 1508

International Human Rights Day, 371

Island Graduates from Nova Scotia Agricultural College, 2491

Mayflower Seniors Club-Quilts for Haiti, 2028

Provincial French Celebrations, 1077

Stratford Community School, 75

Tabled Data [none]

GALLANT, SONNY (EVANGELINE-MISCHOUCHE)

Bills

An Act to Amend the Child Protection Act (Bill No. 41), 1622

An Act to Amend the Civil Service Superannuation Act (Bill No. 10), 278; 295

An Act to Amend the Credit Unions Act (Bill No. 18), 891

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (Bill No. 7), 191-193; 196; 198

Employment Standards Act, 2009 (Bill No. 2), 410-411; 617-618

Tobacco Damages and Health Care Costs Recovery

Act (Bill No. 12), 903

Estimates

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal 2089; 2102

Estimates, Capital

1056

Estimates, Supplementary [none] **Motions**

1: Support for Food Bank, 155

8: Support for Skilled Trades, 459

12: Construction Industry Thank You, 1556-1557

27: Alternative Land Use Services Program, 1497

39: Recognizing the Alzheimer Society of Prince Edward Island, 568

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1264-1265

51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic Athletes for 2010, 1317

66: Appointment of Maria MacDonald as Information and Privacy Commissioner, 2357; 2358

Oral Questions

Coyote bounty, 2285

Justice Bastarache's mandate, 2443-2444

Kindergarten children assessments, 2503

Update on Aging at Home Strategy, 1001

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

[2010]

Legislative Management - re: appointment of Maria MacDonald as Privacy Commissioner, 2208

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements

Administrative Assistants Week, 1565 Fundraising for Evangeline Rec Centre, 2128 Loss of Evangeline Rec Centre, 1280 Mike MacKinnon, Distance Runner, 2647 2009 Canada Revenue Award of Excellence Winner, 936

Tabled Data [none]

GHIZ, ROBERT (CHARLOTTETOWN-BRIGHTON)

Premier, President of Executive Council and Minister Responsible for Intergovernmental Affairs [until January 2010]

Premier, President of Executive Council, Minister Responsible for Intergovernmental Affairs and Minister Responsible for Acadian and Francophone Affairs

Acclamation and Appointments [none]

An Act to Amend the Child Protection Act (Bill No. 41), 1795-1796

An Act to Amend the Crown Proceedings Act (Bill No. 28), 1190

An Act to Amend the Employment Standards Act (Bill No. 101), 2667

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 2) (Bill No. 31), 1204-1205

An Act to Amend the Real Property Assessment Act (Bill No. 13), 494; 829

Government Reorganization Act (Bill No. 35), 1472-

Pesticides Control (Restriction of Lawn-Care Products) Amendment Act (Bill No. 14), 1017; 1023; 1024

Provincial Anthem Act (Bill No. 42), 2380-2382 Public Interest Disclosure Act, 1150; 1157-1160; 1163-1165; 1170-1171; 1185

Estimates

2693-2705

Attorney General

2845

Environment, Energy and Forestry 2771; 2799; 2862-2863; 2868 Finance and Municipal Affairs

2958; 2965-2966

Fisheries, Aquaculture and Rural Development

2546; 2550; 2552-2553 Health and Wellness

2295-2296

Innovation and Advanced Learning

2732: 2737: 2744 Tourism and Culture

2893; 2896-2898; 2900; 2903-2904; 2944-2946 Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal 1889; 1892-1894; 1896-1897; 1913; 1915-1916;

1918; 2011; 2013; 2016; 2021 Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

Motions

2: 175th Anniversary of Government House, 133-135 10: Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada

Summer Games, 54-57; 1216-1217

39: Recognizing the Alzheimer Society of Prince Edward Island, 562-563

47: Immediate Leadership to Address Crisis in Early Childhood Education and Childcare, 1638-1640; 1643

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1251-1252; 1269

52: Support for Lobster Fishers, 1462-1463

53: Red Tape Review, 2577-2578

57: Brain Injury Awareness, 1948-1949

60: Province House, 2063-2064

65: Long Term Nursing and Community Care, 2883-2885

Oral Questions

Aliant contract for high-speed Internet, 779

Auditor General and PAC, 991-993

Ban on year-round Sunday shopping, 2493-2496

Budget lockup for interest groups, 1427

Build PEI signs, 2502; 2504; 2657-2658; 2660

Construction jobs, 2275

Copy of lease process, 2277-2278

Cornwall bypass

And involvement of minister, 1131

Land, 1127-1129

Potential route, 1129-1131

Cost of moving departments, 37-38

Deficit reduction plan, 89-91

DM pay compared to Atlantic provinces, 2273-2274

DMs from Charlottetown, 2274-2275

DTR Environmental Services, 2821-2822; 2823

Electricity rates, 945

Energy tender and negotiations, 530-535

Examination of impact of immigrant partner program,

1740-1741

Expectations of model of care, 2927-2928

Family physicians, 1677-1678 FoodTrust, 375-378; 380-383

Funds for Eastern School District rezoning plan,

1521-1522

Future wind developments, 1516 Georgetown legal fees, 483-484 Government advertising, 2661-2662

Holding minister accountable, 1378-1379 Hydro-Québec demands, 1511 Idle Wheels Trailer Park, 1818-1819 ITSS contract, 1244; 2497-2498

Jobs in wind technology sector, 2275-2276

Justice Bastarache's mandate, 2444

Lobster prices, 1135

Minister and leasing land for windmills, 2916-2917

Money removed from capital budget, 1131 Negotiating team members, 1510; 1518

Negotiations with

Fortius re: Maritime Electric, 1511

Hydro-Québec, 1510; 1513-1515; 1516-1517

New program, 1731

Ombudsman office, 539-540

PNP

Ghiz - Greenan - Henderson

Applications from MLAs, 2820-2821

Preferential treatment, 2822

Units re: expansion, 635-636

Political patronage, 1724-1729

Potato board and Irving, 2758-2760

Premier's responsibility re: PNP, 165-173

Process behind purchase of land, 1132

Prosperity Plan, 32-37

Quality child care, 1079-1081; 1087

Registered nurse positions, 2926

Re-zoning of schools, 484-485

RFP on wind power, 2278-2280

Risk to sovereignty, 1511-1512

Role of IIDI lawyer, 636-640

Sell-off assets, 1510

Settlement strategy, 1371-1372; 1378; 2449

School construction, 485-486

Submarine cable negotiations, 1515-1516

Summerside appeal to IRAC, 949

Tenders for Souris school, 1523-1525

Timing of press conference, 535-537

Transition path through New Brunswick, 1512-1513

Transmission capacity agreement with New

Brunswick, 1517

Travel to Olympics, 83

Two-tier

Electric rate increase, 1439

Residential rate, 1662-1668

Use of Proceeds Agreement wording, 1237-1238

Vermont deal with Hydro-Québec, 1513

Whistle-blower legislation, 993-994

Wind development, 1511

Witnesses at PAC meeting, 788; 990-991

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to

1114-1119

Statements

Health PEI Board, 1526

Multiple Sclerosis Awareness Month, 2289

PEI-Quebec Governments in Energy Negotiations, 48

Provincial Anthem Act, 2449

Recognition of

Joseph Spriet re: Canada Games, 2823

Olympic Athletes, 2047

Société Saint-Thomas-d'Aquin, 2766

Support of Indemnities and Allowances Commission

Recommendations, 702

Update on

French Language Services Act-Mise à jour de la

Loi sur les services en français, 2349

Government Commitment to the Acadian and

Francophone Community, 1440

Tabled Data

Orders required to section 5 of the Public Department Act since First Session, 1683

GREENAN, GERARD (SUMMERSIDE-ST. **ELEANORS**)

Minister of Education and Attorney General [until January 2010]

Bills

An Act to Amend the Apprenticeship and Trades

Qualifications Act (Bill No. 39), 1704; 1719

An Act to Amend the Childcare Facilities Act (Bill

No. 8), 204

An Act to Amend the Credit Unions Act (Bill No.

18), 889-898

An Act to Amend the Insurance Act (Bill No. 3),

110-113

Tobacco Damages and Health Care Costs Recovery

Act (Bill No. 12), 899-916

Estimates

Attorney General

2832; 2841

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal

2019

Estimates, Capital

1055

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

Motions

6: Enhanced Support for Family Violence Prevention, 1347-1348

10: Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada

Summer Games, 1215-1216

41: Support for Early Childhood Centres, 866-867

46: Requesting Funding from the Federal

Government to Assist with Provincial Costs

Associated with Implementing the Convention on the

Rights of Persons With Disabilities, 1012

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last

Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1252-1253

51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic

Athletes for 2010, 1314

60: Province House, 2068

Oral Questions

Autism strategy, 228-230

Evangeline Rec Centre, 1291

GAR Andrew report, 996-997

Housing projects for people with disabilities, 2042

HYPE program, 2658

Mileage for transferred education employees, 999

Number of education assistants, 175-176

Re-zoning of schools, 484

School construction, 485-486

Summerside appeal to IRAC, 949

Surplus schools, 481-482

Transfer of phone service, 1000-1001

Travel

Package for teachers and admin staff, 1000

Time deducted from work schedule, 999-1000

Update on

Relocation of education, 1825

Stratford school construction, 174-175

Warnings on hand-held communication devices, 1290-1291

Witnesses at PAC meetings, 782-783

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

Breakdown of number of EAs in school districts, 223

Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements

AIDS Awareness Week/World AIDS Day, 490

Children's Secretariat Guest Speaker, 547

Congratulations to Curler Kathy O'Rourke, 1564

Early Childhood Sector Support, 239

Eastern School District By-Election, 389

Home and School Accomplishments, 792

Kindergarten

Teaching Positions, 393

Transition Team, 91

National Child Day, 241

Owen Kelly and McNeill House, 2586

Parkview Senior Citizens Club, 2128

Prince Edward Island Historic Places Curriculum

Resource, 852

Public Consultations on Gift Card Legislation, 390

Recognition of Ron Hickey, 2910

Recognizing

Heather Moyse, 1125

School Sports and Athletes, 697

Tabled Data

Annual Reports

Department of Education and Early Childhood

Development for period ending 31 March, 2008, 52 PEI Human Rights Commission Twenty-sixth

PEI Human Rights Commission Twenty-sixth report, 548

PEI Liquor Commission for period ending 31 March, 2008, 52

2008-2009 Island Regulatory and Appeals Commission for period ending 31March, 2009, 52 Answers to written questions dated May 15, 2009, 51

HENDERSON, ROBERT (O'LEARY-INVERNESS)

Bills

An Act to Amend the Child Protection Act (Bill No. 41), 1800-1801

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (Bill No. 7), 197

An Act to Amend the Real Property Assessment Act (Bill No. 13), 502

An Act to Amend the Stray Livestock Act (Bill No. 17), 924; 926

Employment Standards Act, 2009 (Bill No. 2), 410

Pesticides Control (Restriction of Lawn-Care

Products) Amendment Act (Bill No. 14), 1027

Public Interest Disclosure Act, 1158

Tobacco Damages and Health Care Costs Recovery Act (Bill No. 12), 905-906

Estimates

Agriculture

2415-2416; 2422-2423

Education and Early Childhood Development

2111-2113

Environment, Energy and Forestry

2774-2776; 2778

Fisheries, Aquaculture and Rural Development

2533-2534; 2543

Health PEI

2316-2317

Innovation and Advanced Learning

2713-2714

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal

2088-2089; 2396

Estimates, Capital

1064

Estimates, Supplementary [none] Motions

- 1: Support for Food Bank, 154
- 5: Skin Cancer Awareness, 1758-1759
- 6: Enhanced Support for Family Violence Prevention, 1346-1347

10: Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada

Summer Games, 1212-1215

18: Regional Red Meat Industry, 1499-1501

27: Alternative Land Use Services Program, 1482-1486

Oral Questions

Coroner services in West Prince, 1138; 1435-1436 Definition of acute care services at Community Hospital, 481 [not allowed to be answered] DNR form at Community Hospital, 481 Energy

Industry meeting, 2598 Issues, 2196-2197

Future PEI energy rates, 2599 Internal trade agreement, 1002

Older workers in changing workplace, 2817-2818

Paramedicine in West Prince, 2139-2140

Physiotherapy services in O'Leary, 785

Petitions

Relay for Life participants at Westisle event, 96

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

[2009]

Community Affairs and Economic Development - review of the role of IRAC, 491-492 [2010]

Community and Intergovernmental Affairs -

Differential wage rates, 1745

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to

577-582; 652-656

Statements

Curling, 1425

PEI Potato Museum Expansion, 1126

Recognition of Ashley MacLean, 2805

Recognizing Volunteers, 678

Russell Jones Receives Douglas MacMaster

Memorial Occupational Health and Safety Award, 2492

Senior Hockey, 370

Stacy MacWilliam-CIBC Run for the Cure, 2332

Tabled Data [none]

LECLAIR, NEIL (TIGNISH-PALMER ROAD) Minister of Fisheries, Aquaculture and Rural

Development

Bills [none]

Estimates

2520-2553

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

Motions

10: Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada Summer Games, 1216

27: Alternative Land Use Services Program, 1495-1497

52: Support for Lobster Fishers, 1459-1462

Oral Questions

Access to river for fishers, 2140

Business centres, 2440-2441

Change to peddlers license, 2760-2761

Community economic development investment funds,

2446

Crab draw fee, 2762-2763 Evangeline Rec Centre, 1291 Festival of Small Halls, 2923-2934

Insufficient housing for youth, 2447

Lobster prices, 332-333; 1133-1136; 1138-1140;

2044; 2433-2435

Lobster processing needs, 334-335

New vision for agriculture, 2441

Paint shop moving to Tignish, 2445

Price fixing re: Lobster, 2044-2047

Rural

Action Plan, 2436-2440

Youth conference, 2447

Spring herring fishery 540-541

Status of five-point lobster plan, 333-334

Survey results, 2442-2443; 2444-2445

Uptake of peddlers' license, 634-635

Witnesses at PAC meetings, 783-784

Youth

Advisory council, 2447-2448

On Premier's councils, 2448

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements

Conference to Develop Policies for Youth, 1878

European Seafood Exposition, 1831

Funding for

New Recreational Facilities, 1145

Parks and Projects, 1530

Launch of Future Fishers Program, 93

Mussel Aquaculture Productivity Improvement Fund,

Royal Canadian Legion-Tignish, 49

Support for Fishers, 2151

2010 Coastal Zone Canada Conference and Youth

Forum, 2453

Tabled Data

2008-2009 Annual Report of PEI Aquaculture and Fisheries Research Initiative Inc. for period ending 31 March, 2009, 96

MACKINLEY, RON (CORNWALL-MEADOWBANK)

Minister of Transportation and Public Works [until January 2010]

Minister of Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal

Bills

An Act to Amend the Civil Service Superannuation Act (Bill No. 10), 271

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (Bill No. 7), 186-202

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 2) (Bill No. 31), 1199-1207

An Act to Amend the Real Property Assessment Act (Bill No. 13), 969-971

An Act to Amend the Revenue Tax Act (Bill No. 4),

An Act to Amend the Roads Act (Bill No. 26), 1193-

An Act to Amend the Teachers' Superannuation Act (Bill No. 16), 927

Employment Standards Act, 2009 (Bill No. 2), 592 Highway Traffic Act (Cell Phone) Amendment Act (Bill No. 6), 203

Highway Traffic (Excessive Speed, Stunt and Racing) Amendment Act (Bill No. 43), 2514-2519 Highway Traffic (Nitrous Oxide Fuel Systems) Amendment Act (Bill No. 30), 1194-1198

Highway Traffic (Roadside Suspension) Amendment Act (Bill No. 25), 1187-1189

Public Interest Disclosure Act, 1159-1165; 1184-1185

Estimates

1882-1923; 1977-2021; 2079-2103; 2387-2407

Environment, Energy and Forestry

2771; 2792

Finance and Municipal Affairs

2956

Fisheries, Aquaculture and Rural Development 2526

Innovation and Advanced Learning

2730; 2738; 2740-2741 Tourism and Culture 2900-2901; 2942; 2945 Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary

1044

Motions

2: 175th Anniversary of Government House, 135-136

3: Asthma Awareness, 754-757

12: Construction Industry Thank You, 1218-1221; 1546-1556

18: Regional Red Meat Industry, 1501-1503

39: Recognizing the Alzheimer Society of Prince Edward Island, 560

52: Support for Lobster Fishers, 1468-1471

53: Red Tape Review, 2569-2574

60: Province House, 2066-2067

Oral Questions

Branding of city raceways, 234

Community

Application for takeover of schools, 2344 Interest in taking over closed schools, 1580 Construction of West Royalty School, 2502

Cost-benefit analysis re: TIR sections in Tignish,

1958-1964

Georgetown legal fees, 483 Gross vs. axle weight, 2817 Highway construction, 691

Highway 2 and O'Leary Road, 86-87

Impaired driving, 1869-1870

Kildare Bridge, 1673-1674

Number of people hired to look after closed schools, 1579-1580

Pavement on bypass road, 2919

Priest Pond bridge, 2435

Road tax, 1581

Sleepy Hollow Correctional facility, 2502-2503

Spring weight restrictions, 1088 Stimulus plan for rural PEI, 1964 Sunnyside Road re: speed zone, 634

Surplus schools, 482-483

Tire recycling contract and Treasury Board

procedures, 2197-2198

Tolerance level on roads, 2817

Transfer of jobs from Milton to Tignish, 1238-1240

Update on O'Leary Road and Highway 2 roundabout,

Upgrade to Hardy Road, 480-481 Use of mussel mud for fertilizer, 1578 Warnings on hand-held communication, 1291 West River Bridge, 2761-2762

Witnesses at PAC meeting, 787

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

Build PEI signs, 2588

Corrections to newspaper article, 2333

Impaired driving, 1956

Number of people hired to look after closed schools,

Speech From the Throne, response to

663-674; 929; 972-977

Statements

Completed Building Canada Fund Projects

Montague, 2048 West Prince, 1383

Corran Ban Bridge, 855

Dump and Run at UPEI, 1246

55 Alive, 2612

IWMC Spring Clean-Up, 1532

MADD Canada Report, 793

National

Day of Remembrance for Road Crash Victims, 182 Safe Driving Week, 696

Net Metering Program, 1442

Northern Ireland and Isle of Man Reciprocal License Agreement, 2454

Removal of Weight Restrictions, 1143

Tabled Data [none]

MCGEOGHEGAN, CHARLES (BELFAST-MURRAY RIVER)

Bills [none]

Estimates [none]

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

Motions

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1265-1266

51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic Athletes for 2010, 1316

52: Support for Lobster Fishers, 1463-1464

Oral Questions

Atlantic Coastal Action Program funding, 2041 Change to peddlers license, 2760-2761 Lobster prices, 332

Uptake of peddlers' license, 634-635

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements

British Marines Travel Northwest in PEI-Designed Boat, 467

Bud Ings, Atlantic Agriculture Hall of Fame, 222 Opening of Spring Lobster Season, 1955 Recognition of Thomas and Mary Trenholm, 1362

Tabled Data [none]

Tartan Day, 1076

MCISAAC, ALAN (VERNON RIVER-STRATFORD)

Bills

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (Bill No. 7), 190-192

Gift Cards Act (Bill No. 36), 1327-1328

Estimates

Environment, Energy and Forestry 2796; 2801-2802

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal 2094

Estimates, Capital [none]
Estimates, Supplementary [none]

1: Support for Food Bank, 148-151

8: Support for Skilled Trades, 459-463

12: Construction Industry Thank You, 1560-1561

18: Regional Red Meat Industry,1272-1273; 1499

27: Alternative Land Use Services Program, 1487-1489

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1255-1256

51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic Athletes for 2010, 1314

61: Macphail Homestead, 2260-2263

Oral Questions

Access to river for fishers, 2140

C&D site in Hazelbrook, 85-86; 1373-1374

Dispensing fees for prescription drugs, 383

Impaired driving, 1869-1870

Maritime agriculture initiative, 786

Postponement of tenders on school, 1734

Programming at Montague School, 1735

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

[2009]

Agriculture, Forestry and Environment - report of committee activity since April, 2009, 184 [2010]

Agriculture, Environment, Energy and Forestry - Account of committee reports, 1588

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements

Anniversary of Liberation of the Netherlands, 2272 Biography of Daniel MacDonald, 2431

Charlottetown Farmers' Market Celebrates 25 Years, 834

Farmers Helping Farmers' 30-Year Anniversary, 222 Fresh from the Farm at Riverview Country Market, 1816

Gordon M. Avard Senior's Award, 30

Ian Robertson's Life of Sir Andrew Macphail, 622

PEI Federation of Agriculture Awards, 2911

Recognition of Golfer Angela Drane, 2587

Tween Bays Farm-Master Breeds Award, 1225

Tabled Data [none]

MITCHELL, ROBERT (CHARLOTTETOWN-

SHERWOOD)

Bills

An Act to Amend the Child Protection Act (Bill No. 41), 1808

An Act to Amend the Civil Service Superannuation Act (Bill No. 10), 270; 274-275; 284-285; 291-292 An Act to Amend the Real Property Assessment Act (Bill No. 13), 959-960

Employment Standards Act, 2009 (Bill No. 2), 595-596; 823

Gift Cards Act (Bill No. 36), 1322; 1389 Highway Traffic (Nitrous Oxide Fuel Systems)

Amendment Act (Bill No. 30), 1197

Estimates

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal 2098

Estimates, Capital [none]
Estimates, Supplementary [none]
Motions

3: Asthma Awareness, 752-754

8: Support for Skilled Trades, 458-459

10: Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada Summer Games, 68-69

12: Construction Industry Thank You, 1558-1559

47: Immediate Leadership to Address Crisis in Early Childhood Education and Childcare, 1650-1651

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1256-1257

Oral Questions

Changes at raceways, 1136-1137 Literacy action plan, 847-848

Review of Seniors Home Repair Program, 233

School adaptation, 1966-1967

Seniors' Home Repair Program and legal life interest documents. 2443

Petitions

Move of jobs of Department of Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal to Tignish, 1444

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements

Distinguished Service WWII Veteran Clifton Stewart, 467

Recognition of

Dave and Faye Wakelin, 1661

Elizabeth Cannon, 1508

Sangeetha Young and Dan Byrne, 2432

Recognizing Parkdale-Sherwood Lions Club, 935 UPEI Hockey Mommas Paderno Cup Challenge, 2749

Volunteering in Costa Rica Rainforests, 2027 **Tabled Data** [none]

MURPHY, PAT (ALBERTON-ROSEVILLE) Bills

An Act to Amend the Real Property Assessment Act (Bill No. 13), 500

Gift Cards Act (Bill No. 36), 1326; 1328

Estimates

Agriculture

2474

Education and Early Childhood Development 2158-2159

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal 1890-1891; 2403

Estimates, Capital [none]
Estimates, Supplementary [none]

Motions

1: Support for Food Bank, 156

39: Recognizing the Alzheimer Society of Prince Edward Island, 562

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1262

51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic Athletes for 2010, 1316

Oral Questions

Alberton Courthouse, 2344

Highway 2 and O'Leary Road, 86-87

Intensive French program, 1870

Kildare Bridge, 1673-1674

Partnering in Go! PEI, 2659

Replacement of Maplewood Manor, 1577

Status of five-point lobster plan, 333-334

Update on O'Leary Road and Highway 2 roundabout, 1825-1826

Upgrade to Hardy Road, 480

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to 574-577

Statements

Christmas Shoe Boxes, 989

Joanne Wallace Hockey Ambassador, 2805

Katimavik Making a Difference, 679

Relay for Life, 1361

West Prince

Islanders Volleyball Team, 1660 Mutual Aid Agreement, 1954

Tabled Data [none]

SHERIDAN, WES (KENSINGTON-MALPEQUE)

Provincial Treasurer [until January 2010]
Minister of Finance and Municipal Affairs
Bills

An Act to Amend the Charlottetown Area Municipalities Act (Bill No. 40), 1534-1546

An Act to Amend the Civil Service Superannuation Act (Bill No. 10), 268-295

An Act to Amend the Credit Unions Act (Bill No. 18), 894-898

An Act to Amend the Financial Administration Act (Bill No. 15), 917-923

An Act to Amend the Lotteries Commission Act (Bill No. 48), 2382-2386

An Act to Amend the Real Property Assessment Act (Bill No. 13), 495-522; 525; 825-831; 958-972; 1031-1035

An Act to Amend the Real Property Tax Act (Bill No. 23), 1037-1039

An Act to Amend the Real Property Tax Act (No. 2) (Bill No. 49), 2640-2644

An Act to Amend the Real Property Transfer Act (Bill No. 5), 104-110

An Act to Amend the Revenue Tax Act (Bill No. 4), 98-103

Appropriation Act (Capital Expenditures) 2010 (Bill No. 20), 1067

Appropriation Act (Capital Expenditures) 2010 (Bill No. 45), 2987

Gift Cards Act (Bill No. 36), 1326

Loan Act (Bill No. 19), 917

Pesticides Control (Restriction of Lawn-Care Products) Amendment Act (Bill No. 14), 1020

Public Interest Disclosure Act, 1151-1154; 1164; 1171-1175

Statistics Act (Bill No. 36), 1409-1419; 1475-1480 Supplementary Appropriation Act (No. 2) 2009 (Bill No. 24), 1068-1069

Supplementary Appropriation Act 2010 (Bill No. 51), 2937

Budget Speech

1833-1852

Estimates

2955-2981; 2981-2985

Education and Early Childhood Development 2225

Environment, Energy and Forestry

Fisheries, Aquaculture and Rural Development

2525-2526

Tourism and Culture

2902

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal

2088; 2092-2093

Estimates, Capital

647-651; 1049-1051

Estimates, Supplementary

956; 1040-1048

Motions

10: Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada

Summer Games, 1210-1211

12: Construction Industry Thank You, 1557-1558

27: Alternative Land Use Services Program, 1491-1492

32: Historic Charlottetown Driving Park and

Summerside Raceway, 266-267

42: Capital Estimates of Revenue and Expenditures, 647-651

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1268-1269

53: Red Tape Review, 2574-2577

Oral Questions

Allocation of funds, 1675

Branding of city raceways, 230-232; 235-236; 628

Budget funds for Alzheimer Society, 1674-1675

Changes at raceways, 1136-1137

Core funding for NGO, 542

Deficit number, 1430-1433

Documents re: report on ITSS within government, 948

IT evaluation, 624-628; 849

ITSS contract, 1241-1245; 1293; 2496-2501

McCain production, 2342

Money raised from fee increases, 1434-1435

New Municipalities Act, 1673

Personal Income Tax Rate, 1867-1869

Property assessment tax changes, 946-947

Property taxes attached to market value, 469-471

Provincial debt, 1866-1867

Psychologist shortage, 2765-2766

Quality Child Care, 1082-1083

Structural deficit, 1861-1866

Transfer of tax room, 1672

Transplant policy, 1671-1672

Witnesses at PAC meetings, 781-782

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

ITSS contract, 2589

Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements

Child and Youth Services Commissioner, 2291 Community Economic Development Investment Funds, 2453

Economic, Public Accounts, Fiscal Update, 341 Public Consultations: Canada's Retirement Income System, 1095

2010 Property Taxes, 2351

2010-2011 Provincial Budget, 1583

Tabled Data

Information required pursuant to sections of *Financial Administration Act*, 856; 2154-2155 Public Accounts of PEI, Consolidated Financial Statements for period ending 31 March, 2009, 344 Report on ITSS services within government, 956

SHERRY, JANICE (SUMMERSIDE-WILMOT) Minister of Community Services, Seniors and Labour (Interministerial Women's Secretariat; and Advisory Council on the Status of Women [as of January 2010]

Bills

An Act to Amend An Act to Incorporate the Summerside Young Men's Christian Association (Bill No. 100), 1052

An Act to Amend the Child Protection Act (Bill No. 41), 1593; 1595-1599; 1607; 1609-1611; 1612-1614; 1616-1624; 1772-1773; 1775-1776; 1781-1783; 1785-1787; 1791-1792; 1795; 1799-1801; 1803-1806; 1810-1811

An Act to Amend the Teachers' Superannuation Act (No. 2) (Bill No. 37), 1685; 1690

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none] **Motions**

1: Support for Food Bank, 155-156

6: Enhanced Support for Family Violence Prevention, 1341-1342

46: Requesting Funding from the Federal Government to Assist with Provincial Costs Associated with Implementing the Convention on the Rights of Persons With Disabilities, 1012-1013 47: Immediate Leadership to Address Crisis in Early Childhood Education and Childcare, 1640 49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1263-1264

63: Girl Guides of Canada-Guides du Canada Centenary, 2245-2246

65: Long Term Nursing and Community Care, 2878
Oral Ouestions

Affordable housing agreement, 1521

Housing projects for people with disabilities, 2042

Ombudsman office, 539-540

Per diem rate for child care subsidy, 1085-1086

Renovations to housing, 2600

Seniors' Home Repair Program and legal life interest documents, 2443

Two-tier minimum wage, 1140-1142

Update on Seniors' Home Repair Program, 1520

Petitions

Summerside Young Men's Christian Association (An Act to Amend An Act to Incorporate the Summerside Young Men's Christian Association), 955

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

[2009]

Social Development - health risk of energy drinks, 245

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements

Conference on Contemporary Issues in Child and Adult Sexual Abuse, 2354

Curling Hall of Fame and Museum Inductees, 75 Day of Mourning, 1972

Employment Standards Amendment Act, 1975

Foster Families Symposium, 1530

Humanitarian Award, 529

Minimum Wage Increase, 1381

Mother's Day, 2455

National Victims of Crime and Awareness Week, 1586

National Youth in Care Network, 2608

NAOSH Week Launch, 2205

Paul Schurman-Canadian Red Cross 2009

PCH Foundation Lights for Life, 988

Report Card on Homelessness, 2204

Salvation Army Home Heating Program, 2153

Shelter Rate Increase, 2291

Voices and Faces Project, 2664

Tabled Data

Annual Report

Department of Social Services and Seniors for period ending March 31st, 2009, 2931

PEI Advisory Council on the Status of Women for period ending 31 March, 2009, 1250

VESSEY, ROBERT (YORK-OYSTER BED) Minister of Tourism and Culture [as of January 2010]

Bills

Pesticides Control (Restriction of Lawn-Care

Products) Amendment Act (Bill No. 14), 1028

Estimates

2888-2908; 2939-2955

Agriculture

2460

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

Motions

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1261-1262

51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic

Athletes for 2010, 1311-1312

60: Province House, 2065-2066

61: Macphail Homestead, 2259-2260

Oral Questions

Cavendish Beach Music Festival funding, 2754-2755

Celebrities visiting province, 2589-2592

Discussions with airlines, 2334-2336

Estimates on tourism season, 2334

Language training wait-list for immigrants, 232-233

Liquor commission, 2336-2341

Performers at Festival of Lights, 2592-2594; 2751-

2754

Pesticide ban, 690

Signature event funding, 2754; 2755

Stratford liquor store, 1733-1734

Tourism Charlottetown, 2592

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

[2009]

Special Committee on Committees

Members names put forward, 856

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

Liquor commission, 2493

Speech From the Throne, response to [none] **Statements**

Cruise Ships, 1680

Culture Days Launch, 1584

Frommer's Magazine, 1380

Golf Courses Open, 2148

Pack Your Appetite, 1880

Provincial Heritage Fair, 2767

Remembrance Day, 30

Saltscapes East Coast Expo, 2150

Services to the Print-disabled, 1298

Tourism

Charlottetown, 2592

Road Shows, 2054

Workshops, 1245

2010 ArtsSmart Student Exhibitions, 2611

Vessey's Seeds Wins Awards, 835

Wrestling Champions, 319

Tabled Data

Letter from Tourism Charlottetown, 2770

WATTS, BUCK (TRACADIE-**HILLSBOROUGH**)

Bills

Pesticides Control (Restriction of Lawn-Care

Products) Amendment Act (Bill No. 14), 1025

Estimates

Agriculture

2467-2468

Environment, Energy and Forestry

Fisheries, Aquaculture and Rural Development

2534

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

Motions

1: Support for Food Bank, 153-154

39: Recognizing the Alzheimer Society of Prince

Edward Island, 562

65: Long Term Nursing and Community Care, 2882

Oral Questions

Blooming Point beach parking lot, 1965-1966

Community application for takeover of schools, 2344

Highway construction, 690-691

Seniors and savings, 846-847

Spring herring fishery, 540-541

Use of mussel mud for fertilizer, 1577-1578

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none]

Speech From the Throne, response to

117-122

Statements

Ashley Jadis-2010 John J. Sark Memorial

Scholarship Recipient, 1815

Ashley MacDonald Named to Rugby Team, 319

Canadian Red Cross 2009 Young Humanitarian

Award, 163

Doug and Roberta Parkman Inducted into Maritime

Motorsports Hall of Fame, 623

Hillsborough Promoters, 2185

Knights of Columbus, 1859

PEI Entrepreneur Meets Prince of Wales, 772

Recognition of Forbes Kennedy, 2750

Tabled Data [none]

WEBSTER, GEORGE (BORDEN-KINKORA)

Minister of Agriculture

Bills

An Act to Amend the Real Property Assessment Act (Bill No. 13), 971

An Act to Amend the Stray Livestock Act (Bill No. 17), 924-926

Gift Cards Act (Bill No. 36), 1327

Estimates

2407-2424; 2458-2481

Environment, Energy and Forestry

2782; 2786; 2790

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary

1042

Motions

3: Asthma Awareness, 758-760

18: Regional Red Meat Industry, 1270-1272

27: Alternative Land Use Services Program, 1481-

1482; 1497-1498

49: Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last

Known First World War Veteran The End of an Era, 1259-1260

51: Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic

Athletes for 2010, 1317

60: Province House, 2067-2068

61: Macphail Homestead, 2264-2265

Oral Questions

Beef plant freezer breakdown, 1005

Branding of city raceways, 231

Changes to PEI Grain Elevators, 2662-2664

Compensation for growers, 2594-2598; 2600

Diesel exemption for farmers, 1823-1825

Funds for drugs, 1286-1287

Future of beef plant, 1004

Help for beef producers, 1004

Hog transportation costs, 1827-1828

Internal trade agreement, 1002-1003

Island products in hospitals and manors, 1820-1822

Maritime agriculture initiative, 786

McCain production, 2341-2343

Minister and leasing land for windmills, 2916

Plans to help beef industry, 1829-1830

Potato board and Irving, 2755-2760

Regional red meat strategy, 1828

Two-tier electric rate increase, 1437-1439

Petitions [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

Compensation for growers, 2649

Speech From the Throne, response to

1119-1120

Statements

Commission on the Future of Agriculture and Agri-Food on Prince Edward Island-Update, 2355 Departmental Initiatives, 1301

Increased Funding to On-Farm Food Safety Program, 1007

Increased Library Hours, 2350 National Soil Conservation Week, 1681 2010 Production Insurance, 2054

Tabled Data

Annual report of the PEI Marketing Council for period ending December 31, 2009, 1098

Webster

SUBJECT INDEX

Codes

BAR = Budget Address and Reply

M = Motions

OQ = Oral Questions RC = Reports by Committees RQTN = Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

Smem = Statements by Members

Smin = Statements by Ministers

SUBJECTS

ABORIGINAL AGRICULTURE ATHLETICS AWARDS

BILLS

BIOSCIENCE AND BIOFUELS

BUDGET 2010

CHARITIES AND SOCIAL ORGANIZATIONS CHILDREN AND YOUTH COMMEMORATIVE DAYS AND HOLIDAYS COMMITTEES CULTURE, ARTS, HERITAGE

DEVELOPMENT, TECHNOLOGY, RURAL ISSUES

EDUCATION
EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS
ENERGY AND FUEL
ENVIRONMENT, FORESTRY, LANDS
ESTIMATES

FINANCES OF PROVINCE FINANCIAL MATTERS PNP FISHERIES AND AQUACULTURE

GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS

HEALTH AND SOCIAL SERVICES HUMAN RIGHTS

IMMIGRATION INFRASTRUCTURE, TRANSPORTATION, RESTORATION

JUSTICE

MOTIONS
MUNICIPALITY ISSUES AND COMMUNITY
BOARDS

SENIORS

Island Games

TABLED DATA
Answers to written questions
Correspondence
Documents
E-mails

Petitions Reports Various TAXES TOURISM TRIBUTES

VETERANS AND SOLDIERS VOLUNTEERISM

\mathbf{A}	Bagnall, 1826-1827 Webster, 1827-1828
ADODICINAL	Increased Funding to On-Farm Food Safety Program
ABORIGINAL	[Smin]
First Nations, Inuit and Métis Peoples [Smin]	Webster, 1007
Bertram, 2052	Innovation at ADL [Smin]
A CDICIII TUDE	Campbell, 47
AGRICULTURE	Internal trade agreement [OQ]
Alternative Land Use Services Program [M 27	Henderson, 1002
read 1480]	Webster, 1002-1003
Beef plant freezer breakdown [OQ] Bagnall, 1005	Island
Webster, 1005	Graduates from Nova Scotia Agricultural College
	[Smem]
Bud Ings, Atlantic Agriculture Hall of Fame [Smem]	Dunsford, 2491
McGeoghegan, 222	Products in hospitals and manors [see under Health]
Changes to PEI Grain Elevators [OQ]	Loading sand from beaches [OQ]
Bagnall, 2662-2664	Bagnall, 1003
Webster, 2662-2664	Brown, 1003
Commission on the future of Agriculture and Agri-	Maritime agriculture initiative [OQ]
Food on Prince Edward Island-Update [Smin]	McIsaac, 786
	Webster, 786
Webster, 2355	McCain production [OQ]
Compensation for growers [OQ]	Crane, 2341-2343
Bagnall, 2594-2598; 2600	Sheridan, 2342
Webster, 2594-2598; 2600-2601; 2649	Webster, 2341-2343
[RQTN]	McCains [OQ]
Departmental Initiatives [Smin]	Campbell, 386
Webster, 1301	Currie, M., 386-387
Diesel exemption for farmers [OQ]	National Soil Conservation Week [Smin]
Bagnall, 1823-1824	Webster, 1681
Webster, 1823-1825	New vision for agriculture [OQ]
Farmers and energy [see under Energy and Fuel] Financial support to McCains [OQ]	Crane, 2441
= =	LeClair, 2441
Campbell, 2343 Crane, 2343	PEI Federation of Agriculture Awards, 2911 [see
FoodTrust [OQ]	under Awards]
Bagnall, 373-383; 384	Plans to help beef industry [OQ]
Campbell, 373-374; 377-381; 384-385;	Bagnall, 1828-1830
468 [RQTN]	Webster, 1829-1830
Ghiz, 375-378; 380-383	Potato board and Irving [OQ]
Fresh from the Farm at Riverview Country Market	Bagnall, 2755-2760
[Smem]	Ghiz, 2758-2760
McIsaac, 1816	Webster, 2755-2760
Funding for Cavendish Farms [OQ]	Regional Red Meat Industry [M 18 read1270]
Campbell, 385-386	Regional red meat strategy [OQ]
Currie, M., 385-386	Bagnall, 1828
Future of beef plant [OQ]	Webster, 1828
Bagnall, 1004	Support for Agriculture Industry [M read 2669]
Webster, 1004	Tween Bay Farm-Master Breeds Award [see under
Help for beef producers [OQ]	Awards]
Bagnall, 1004-1005	2010 Production Insurance [Smin]
Webster, 1004	Webster, 2054
Hog transportation costs [OQ]	Use of mussel mud for fertilizer [OQ]

A - B - C

MacKinley, 1578 Recognition of [Smin] Watts, 1577-1578 Joseph Spriet re: Canada Games Ghiz, 2823 **ATHLETICS** Olympic Athletes Alpine Ski Team [Smem] Ghiz, 2047 Docherty, 1860 Recognizing School Sports and Athletes [Smin] Ashley MacDonald Named to Rugby Team Greenan, 697 [Smem] Watts, 319 Senior Hockey [Smem] Canada Games Projections [OQ] Henderson, 370 Bertram, 1871 Sport PEI Awards [Smin] Currie, M., 1871 Bertram, 1443 Celebrating Island Olympic and Paralympic Stanley Bridge Resort [OQ] Athletes for 2010 [M 51 read 1304] Bertram, 1856-1858; 1871-1875 Celebrating Team PEI and the 2009 Canada Currie, M., 1856-1858; 1871-1875 Summer Games [M 10 read 54] Travel to Olympics [OQ] Cost of artists re: Olympics [OQ] Bagnall, 78-80; 82-85; 687 Bagnall, 87 Bertram, 78; 84-85; 687-688 Bertram, 87 Docherty, 79-80; 82-85 Curling [Smem] Ghiz, 83 Wayne MacKinnon's Passing the Torch [Smem] Henderson, 1425 Curling Hall of Fame and Museum Inductees Crane, 530 West Prince Islanders Volleyball Team [Smem] [Smem] Murphy, 1660 Sherry, 75 Island support for Olympics [OO] Wrestling Champions [Smem] Bagnall, 685-686 Vessey, 319 Bertram, 685-686 Marketing strategy re: Olympics [OQ] **AWARDS** Bagnall, 77-78; 80-81; 87-89; 681-682; Ashley Jadis-2010 John J. Sark Memorial Scholarship 683-684 Recipient [Smem] Bertram, 80-81; 87-89; 683-685 Watts, 1815 Canadian Red Cross 2009 Young Humanitarian Award Docherty, 77-78; 681-682 Meetings re: Vancouver Olympics [RQTN] [Smem] Docherty, 320 Watts, 163 Montague Marines [Smem] Chef Allan Williams [Smin] Bagnall, 680 Campbell, 1679 New Brunswick and Atlantic House [OQ] Doug and Roberta Parkman Inducted into Maritime Bagnall, 686-687 Motorsports Hall of Fame [Smem] Bertram, 686-687 Watts, 623 Eva Rodgerson Inducted into Order of Red Cross Olympic Showcase Winners [Smin] [Smem] Currie, D., 2050 Currie, M., 2587 Torch Relay [OO] Gordon M. Avard Senior's Award [Smem] Bagnall, 682 McIsaac, 30 Bertram, 337; [Smin] 236-238; 682 PEI Federation of Agriculture Awards [Smem] Currie, M., 236-238 McIsaac, 2911 Paul Schurman-Canadian Red Cross 2009 Person's Day Award [Smin] Humanitarian Award [Smem] Docherty, 487 Sherry, 529 Russell Jones Receives Douglas MacMaster Memorial Payment of coaches [OQ] Occupational Health and Safety Award [Smem] Bertram, 838-839 Henderson, 2492 Crane, 837-839 Sanofi-Aventis BioTalent Challenge [Smin] Docherty, 837-839 Campbell, 1531

[Smem]

Tween Bay Farm-Master Breeds Award [Smem]
McIsaac, 1225
2009 Canada Revenue Award of Excellence
Winner [Smem]
Gallant, 936
Tyne Valley Fire Department Long Service Awards

Biggar, 1226

Vessey's Seeds Wins Awards [Smem]

Vessey, 835

Wade MacLauchlan, Order of Canada [Smem] Currie, M., 76

B

BILLS [see separate section on Bills in general index]

BIOSCIENCE AND BIOFUELS

BioCommons Park [OQ]

Campbell, 2918-2919

Currie, M., 2918

EAC-PFC Report on Biomass Heat [Smin]

Brown, 2825

On Aerospace Industry [Smin]

Campbell, 239

Update on BioCommons Research Park [OQ]

Campbell, 42 Dumville, 42

BUDGET

Budget lockup for interest groups [OQ]

Bagnall, 1426-1427

Ghiz, 1427

Budget Policy [M 55 read 1833] - [see also Budget

Speech]

Budget Response [BAR]

Crane, 1852-1855

Budget Speech [BAR]

Sheridan, 1833-1852

2010-2011 Provincial Budget [Smin]

Sheridan, 1583

\mathbf{C}

CHARITIES AND SOCIAL ORGANIZATIONS

Christmas Shoe Boxes [Smem]

Murphy, 989

Farmers Helping Farmers' 30-Year Anniversary [Smem]

McIsaac, 222

55-Plus Games [Smem]

Dunsford, 1508

Fundraiser for Women's Network PEI: The Hilroy

Diaries [Smin]

Docherty, 340

Fundraising for

Evangeline Rec Centre [Smem]

Gallant, 2128

Fire Hall-Community Complex [Smin]

Bertram, 180

Girl Guides of Canada-Guides du Canada Centenary

[M 63 read 2239]

Grandmother's House [Smem]

Crane, 623

Jim Carragher-PEI Habitat for Humanity [Smem]

Bagnall, 2273

Katimavik Making a Difference [Smem]

Murphy, 679

Kevin Walker Visits Various Republics [Smem]

Biggar, 772

Knights of Columbus [Smem]

Watts, 1859

New Dishwasher for Charlottetown Soup Kitchen

[Smin]

Brown, 2149

Recognition of "M" and "M" Lucky Hooves [Smem]

Crane, 372

Recognizing Parkdale-Sherwood Lions Club [Smem]

Mitchell, 935

Red Cross Support for Haiti [Smem]

Crane, 1078

Relay for Life [Smem]

Murphy, 1361

Salvation Army

Christmas Kettle Campaign [Smem]

Crane, 989

Home Heating Program [Smin]

Sherry, 2153

Stacy MacWilliam-CIBC Run for the Cure [Smem]

Henderson, 2332

Stratford Community School [Smem]

Dunsford, 75

Students Against Violence Everywhere [Smem]

Crane, 2029

Support for Food Banks [M read 138]

UPEI Hockey Mommas Paderno Cup Challenge

[Smem]

Mitchell, 2749

CHILDREN AND YOUTH

Child and Youth Services Commissioner [Smin]

Sheridan, 2291 [2009] Dr. Bob Romcke and PEI's Children's Dental Care Agriculture, Forestry and Environment Program [see under Health] Report of committee activity since April, 2009 [RC] Grand Rassemblement Jeunesse-The Youth McIsaac,184 Summit [Smin] [2010] Agriculture, Environment, Energy and Forestry [RC] Bertram, 392 Insufficient housing for youth [OQ] Account of committee reports [RC] Crane, 2447 McIsaac, 1588 LeClair, 2447 [2009] National Youth in Care Network [Smin] Community Affairs and Economic Development [RC] Sherry, 2608 Review of the role of IRAC [RC] Rural youth conference [OQ] Henderson, 491-492 Crane, 2447 [2010] LeClair, 2447 Community and Intergovernmental Affairs [RC] Differential wage rates World Day for Prevention of Child Abuse [Smin] Henderson, 1745 Currie, D., 243 Youth [OO] [2010] Education and Innovation [RC] Advisory council Crane, 2447 First report on committee activities LeClair, 2447-2448 Henderson, 1683 On Premier's councils [2010] Crane, 2448 Health, Social Development and Seniors [RC] LeClair, 2448 **Human Rights Commission** Biggar, 1098 Committee Activities COMMEMORATIVE DAYS AND HOLIDAYS AIDS Awareness Week/World AIDS Day [Smin] Biggar, 2931 Currie, D., 490 Legislative Management [RC] Anniversary of Liberation of the Netherlands [Smem] Reappointment of Conflict of Interest Commissioner McIsaac, 2272 Vessey, 1009-1010 Day of Mourning [Smin] [2010] Sherry, 1972 Legislative Management [RC] Earth Day 2010 [Smem] re: appointment of Maria MacDonald as Privacy Dunsford, 1722 Commissioner Holocaust Memorial Day [Smin] Gallant, 2208 [2009] Currie, D., 1297 Privileges, Rules and Private Bills [RC] International Day of Persons with Disabilities [Smem] Consideration of a bill Biggar, 1010-1011 Crane, 836 International Human Rights Day [Smem] [2009] Dunsford, 371 **Public Accounts** Auditor General and PAC [OQ] Mother's Day Crane, 991-993 Bagnall, 2432 [Smem] Ghiz, 991-993 Sherry, 2456 [Smin] Multiple Sclerosis Awareness Month [Smin] NOFG PEI and Auditor General's report [RC] Ghiz, 2289 Bagnall, 344-345; 362-366 Remembrance Day [Smem] Crane, 345-361 Vessey, 30 Witnesses at PAC meetings [OQ] Tartan Day [Smem] Bertram, 784 Crane, 781-785; 786-789; 990-991 McGeoghegan, 1076 Currie, D., 788 Docherty, 785

COMMITTEES

Ghiz, 788; 990-991 Bertram, 953 Greenan, 782-783 175th Anniversary of Government House [M read 128] LeClair, 783-784 Opening of Gillis's Drive-In [Smem] MacKinley, 787 Bagnall, 1861 Sheridan, 781-782 Owen Kelly and McNeill House [Smem] [2010] Greenan, 2586 Public Accounts [RC] PEI Potato Museum Expansion [Smem] Report on committee activities Henderson, 1126 Bagnall, 1444; 2666 Prince Edward Island Historic Places Curriculum [2009] Resource [Smin] Social Development [RC] Greenan, 852 Health risk of energy drinks Province House [M 56 read 2057] Sherry, 245 Provincial Anthem Act [Smin] Ghiz, 2449 [2009] Special Committee on Committees Provincial Heritage Fair [Smin] Members names put forward Vessey, 2767 Vessey, 856 Société Saint-Thomas-d'Aquin [Smin] Ghiz, 2766 **CULTURE, ARTS, HERITAGE** Science Fair Winners [Smin] Abram-Village Fire [Smin] Currie, D., 2509 Currie, D., 1300 Services to the Print-disabled [Smin] Bideford Parsonage Community Museum [Smem] Vessev, 1298 Biggar, 163 Study concerning new provincial museum [OQ] Branding of city raceways [OQ] Bertram, 695; 850-852 Bertram, 231 Currie, M., 695; 849-852 Currie, M., 230-232; 234-236; 628 2010 ArtsSmart Student Exhibitions [Smin] Sheridan, 230-232; 235-236; 628 Vessey, 2611 Webster, 231 Update on Changes at raceways [OQ] French Language Services Act-Mise à jour de la Loi Mitchell, 1136-1137 sur les services en français [Smin] Sheridan, 1136-1137 Ghiz, 2349 Culture Days Launch [Smin] Government Commitment to the Acadian and Vessey, 1584 Francophone Community [Smin] Evangeline Rec Centre [OQ] Ghiz, 1440 Gallant, 1291 LeClair, 1291 D Festival of Small Halls [OO] Docherty, 2923 DEVELOPMENT, TECHNOLOGY, RURAL LeClair, 2923-2934 **ISSUES** Game Garage 2 [Smin] Advantage Communications Expands to Summerside Campbell, 546 [Smin] Historic Charlottetown Driving Park [M read 245] Campbell, 1972 Increased Library Hours [Smin] Aliant contract for high-speed Internet [OO] Vessey, 2350 Campbell,774-780 Loss of Evangeline Rec Centre [Smem] Currie, M., 774-780 Gallant, 1280 Ghiz, 779 The Lyle House [Smem] Chandler's Cabinets and Millworks Expansion [Smin] Biggar, 2272 Campbell, 1146 Macphail Homestead [M read 2249] Community Bagnall, 2806-2807 [OQ] Economic development investment funds [OQ] Ghiz, 2806-2807 [OQ] Crane, 2446 New Poet Laureate Hugh MacDonald [Smin]

LeClair, 2446	Recognition of DeltaWare Systems [Smem]
Internships [see under Labour]	Currie, M., 1126
Conference to Develop Policies for Youth [Smin]	Rural Action Plan [OQ]
LeClair, 1878	Crane, 2436-2440
Enable Healthcare [Smin]	LeClair, 2436-2440
Campbell, 1096	ScreenScape [Smin]
Funding for [Smin]	Campbell, 2290
New Recreational Facilities	Support for Skilled Trades [M read 434]
LeClair, 1145	Survey results [OQ]
Parks and Projects	Crane, 2442-2443; 2444-2445
LeClair, 1530	LeClair, 2442-2443; 2444-2445
Genzyme Diagnostics [OQ]	Tabling
Campbell, 2917-1918	List of companies [OQ]
Currie, M., 2917	Campbell, 1369
GeoSurf [Smin]	Crane, 1369
Campbell, 1682	Of trip information [OQ]
Germany trip and IT workers [OQ]	Campbell, 1368
Campbell, 1365-1366	Crane, 1368-1369
Crane, 1365	Virtual Agent Services [Smin]
Growth of the Aerospace Industry [Smin]	Campbell, 2202
Campbell, 1878	
High-speed Internet [OQ]	${f E}$
Campbell, 2188-2190	
Currie, M., 2187-2190	EDUCATION
Island Abbey Foods-Honibe [Smin]	Air quality in Glen Stewart School [OQ]
Campbell, 2607	Dunsford, 175 [not allowed to be answered]
IT evaluation [OQ]	Asper Foundation Donagh Consolidated [Smin]
Currie, M., 624-627; 849	Currie, D., 2930
Sheridan, 624-628; 849	Assessment tools for kindergarten system [OQ]
ITSS contract [OQ]	Biggar, 1240-1241
Currie, 1241-1244; 1292; 2496-2501	Currie, D., 1240-1241
Ghiz, 1244; 2497-2498	Breakdown of number of EAs in school districts
Sheridan, 1241-1245; 1293; 2496-2501;	[RQTN]
2589 [RQTN]	Greenan, 223
Leeds trip and workers [OQ]	Business to Business Mentorship Program [Smin]
Campbell, 1366 Crane, 1366	Campbell, 2147
Netherlands trip and workers [OQ]	Children's Secretariat Guest Speaker [Smin]
Campbell, 1366	Greenan, 547
Crane, 1366	Commending PEI Home and School Federation [Smin]
New	Currie, D., 1743
Companies and jobs [OQ]	Community interest in taking over closed schools
Campbell, 388	[OQ]
Currie, M., 387–388	Currie, M., 1580
Jobs [OQ]	MacKinley, 1580
Campbell, 1367	Construction of West Royalty School [OQ]
Crane, 1366-1367	Dumville, 2502
Number of skilled workers recruited [OQ]	MacKinley, 2502
Campbell, 1368-1369	Contract for closed schools [OQ]
Crane, 1368-1369	Currie, D., 1296-1297
Quickstart Global [Smin]	Currie, M., 1296
Campbell, 1245	Early Childhood Sector Support [Smin]

Greenan, 239	Currie, D., 1529
Eastern School District By-Election [Smin]	Teaching Positions [Smin]
Greenan, 389	Greenan, 393
Eastern School District Drama Festival [Smin]	Transition Team [Smin]
Currie, M., 1442	Greenan, 91
Education for All [Smem]	Transition Update [Smin]
Bagnall, 2492	Currie, D., 1094
EYE Assessment [Smin]	Learning disability assessment times [OQ]
Currie, D., 1682	Bertram, 2764
Funding for early childhood system [OQ]	Crane, 2764
Campbell, 322-326	Currie, D., 2764-2765
Crane, 322-326	Literacy
LeClair, 325-326	Action plan [OQ]
Funds for Eastern School district rezoning plan	Campbell, 847-848
[OQ]	Mitchell, 847-848
Crane, 1518-1519; 1521	In grades 4, 5 and 6 [OQ]
Currie, D., 1518-1519	Biggar, 2284
Ghiz, 1521-1522	Currie, D., 2284-2285
GAR Andrew report [OQ]	Lottery system for kindergarten teachers [OQ]
Campbell, 995-996	Crane, 2281-2283; 2286-2289
Crane, 995-997	Currie, D., 2281-2283; 2286-2289; 2333
Greenan, 996-997	[RQTN]
GED Program [Smin]	Math Assessments/Curriculum [Smin]
Campbell, 2452	Currie, D., 1973
Georgetown legal fees [OQ]	Mileage for transferred education employees [OQ]
Currie, M., 483-484	Currie, M., 999
Ghiz, 483-484	
MacKinley, 483	Greenan, 999 Minister's Summit on Learning [Smin]
Grade 5 ArtsSmart [Smem]	
Crane, 1955	Currie, D., 2768
Immediate Leadership to Address Crisis in Early	Monitoring of wait list [OQ]
Childhood Education and Childcare [M 47 read	Biggar, 2922
1625]	Currie, D., 2922-2923
Intensive French program [OQ]	Number of [OQ]
Currie, D., 1870-1871	Education assistants
Murphy, 1870	Biggar, 175-176
Investment in Learning [Smin]	Greenan, 175-176
Currie, D., 2149	People hired to look after closed schools
Home and School Accomplishments [Smin]	Currie, M., 1579-1580
Greenan, 792	MacKinley, 1579-1580; 1662 [RQTN]
Job security for teachers [OQ]	One English school board [OQ]
Currie, D., 1294	Crane, 1518
Currie, M., 1294	Currie, D., 1518
Joint Consortium for School Health [Smin]	PEITF vote on kindergarten teachers [OQ]
Currie, D., 1879	Currie, D., 1293
Kindergarten	Currie, M., 1293
Children assessments [OQ]	Per diem rate for child care subsidy [OQ]
Currie, D., 2503-2504	Crane, 1084-1086
Gallant, 2503	Sherry, 1085-1086
Into Schools Update [Smin]	Postponement of tenders on school [OQ]
Currie, D., 2353	Currie, D., 1734-1735
Teachers Accepted into PEITF [Smin]	McGeoghegan, 1734
reachers Accepted into FEITF [SIIIII]	Professional Development Day [Smin]

Currie, D., 1143 Currie, D., 1522-1523 Programming Ghiz, 1523-1525 And Curriculum Committee for Souris Students Timeline for new Stratford school [OQ] Currie, 1374-1375 [Smin] Currie, D., 1383 Dunsford, 1374 At Montague School [OQ] Trade HERizons [Smin] [also see under Labour] Currie, D., 1735 Campbell, 1830 McGeoghegan, 1735 Transfer of phone service [OQ] Provincial French Celebrations [Smem] Currie, M., 1000-1001 Dunsford, 1077 Greenan, 1000-1001 Psychologists in Western School Board [OQ] Travel Biggar, 2921 Package for teachers and admin staff [OQ] Currie, D., 2921-2922 Currie, M., 1000 Public Internship Program [see under Labour] Greenan, 1000 Quality Child Care [OQ] Time deducted from work schedule [OQ] Campbell, 1086-1087 Currie, M., 999 Crane, 1078-1084; 1086-1087; 1090-1093 Greenan, 999-1000 Currie, D.,1083-1084; 1090-1093 Update on Ghiz, 1079-1081; 1087 Relocation of education [OQ] Sheridan, 1082-1083 Currie, D., 1825 Re-zoning of schools [OQ] Greenan, 1825 Currie, M., 484 Stratford school construction [OQ] Ghiz, 484-485 Dunsford, 174 Greenan, 484 Greenan, 174-175 Role of kindergarten teachers [OO] Currie, D., 1294 EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS Currie, M., 1294 Emergency Preparedness Week [Smin] School [OO] Currie, D., 2151 Adaptation Ground Search and Rescue [Smin] Currie, D., 1966-1967 Bertram, 242 Mitchell, 1966-1967 Increase to Threshold for Seniors' Emergency Home Construction Repair Program [Smin] Currie, M., 485-486 Currie, D., 1006 Ghiz, 485-486 PC3 Funding Announcement Maritime Radio Greenan, 485-486 Communications [Smin] Shad Valley Enrichment Program [Smin] Currie, D., 2512 Campbell, 2508 West Prince Mutual Aid Agreement [Smem] Sherwood School Learn to Read Video [Smin] Murphy, 1954 Currie, D., 2604 Start Date for Kindergarten [Smin] **ENERGY AND FUEL** Currie, D., 2203 Canada's Priorities at the Copenhagen Climate Change Support for Early Childhood Centres [M read 857] Meetings [Smin] Surplus schools [OQ] Brown, 954 Currie, M., 481-483 Construction jobs [OQ] Greenan, 481-482 Currie, M., 2275 MacKinley, 482-483 Ghiz, 2275 Teaching positions [OQ] Electricity Biggar, 2283-2284 Costs for communities [OQ] Currie, D., 2283-2284 Brown, 943-944 Tenders for Souris school [OQ] Currie, M., 943-944 Campbell, 1525-1526 Rates [OQ] Crane, 1522-1525 Brown, 943

Currie, M., 942-943; 945	1516-1617
Ghiz, 945	Ghiz, 1510; 1513-1515; 1516-1517
Energy	Net Metering Program [Smin]
Audit [Smin]	MacKinley, 1442
Brown, 1142	PEI-Quebec Governments in Energy Negotiations
Council of Canada Conference [Smin]	[Smin]
Brown, 2609	Ghiz, 48
Industry meeting [OQ]	Phyterra EIA [RQTN]
Brown, 2598-2599	Brown, 680
Henderson, 2598	RFP on wind power [OQ]
Issues [OQ]	Brown, 2279-2281
Brown, 2196-2197	Currie, M., 2278-2281
Henderson, 2196-2197	Ghiz, 2278-2280
Tender and negotiations [OQ]	Risk to sovereignty [OQ]
Currie, M., 530-535	Currie, M., 1511
Ghiz, 530-535	Ghiz, 1511-1512
Farmers and energy [OQ]	Sell-off assets [OQ]
Brown, 2442	Currie, M., 1510
Crane, 2441-2442	Ghiz, 1510
Future [OQ]	Submarine cable negotiations [OQ]
PEI energy rates	Currie, M., 1515
Brown, 2599	Ghiz, 1515-1516
Henderson, 2599	Summerside appeal to IRAC [OQ]
Wind developments	Currie, M., 948-949
Currie, M., 1516	Ghiz, 949
Ghiz, 1516	Greenan, 949
Hydro-Québec demands [OQ]	Tidal power negotiations [OQ]
Currie, M., 1511	Brown, 941-942
Ghiz, 1511	Currie, M., 941
Increase of electrical rates [OQ]	Transition path through New Brunswick [OQ]
Brown, 948	Currie, M., 1512-1513
Currie, M., 948	Ghiz, 1512-1513
Leasing land for windmills [OQ]	Transmission capacity agreement [OQ]
Brown, 2914-2915	Currie, M., 1517
Currie, M., 2914-2915	Ghiz, 1517
Minister and leasing land for windmills [OQ]	Two-tier [OQ]
Currie, M., 2916-2917	Electric rate increase
Ghiz, 2916-1917	Currie, M., 1437-1439
Webster, 2916	Ghiz, 1439
MLAs leasing land for windmills [OQ]	Webster, 1437-1439
Brown, 2915	Residential rate
Currie, M., 2915	Brown, 1664-1665
Natural gas [OQ]	Currie, M., 1662-1668
Brown, 942	Ghiz, 1662-1668
Currie, M., 942	Vermont deal with Hydro-Québec [OQ]
Negotiations with [OQ]	Currie, M., 1513
Fortius re: Maritime Electric	Ghiz, 1513
Currie, M., 1511	Wind [OQ]
Ghiz, 1511	Development
Hydro-Quebec	Currie, M., 1511
Brown, 944	Ghiz, 1511
Currie, M., 944; 1509-1510; 1513-1515;	Energy RFP

Brown, 2650-2657; 2916 Brown, 2130-2131 Currie, M., 2649-2656; 2915 Currie, M., 2130-2131 PEI Environmental Awards [Smin] **ENVIRONMENT, FORESTRY, LANDS** Brown, 2055 Announcement re: Climate Change [Smin] Pesticide Ban [OQ] Brown, 1830 Atlantic Coastal Action Program funding [OO] Brown, 690 Brown, 2041-2042 Vessey, 690 McGeoghegan, 2041 Usage and Information Sessions [Smin] Blooming Point beach parking lot [OQ] Brown, 1247 Brown, 1965-1966 Phyterra EIA [OQ] Watts, 1965-1966 Brown, 628-629; 680, [RQTN] C&D site in Hazelbrook [OQ] Currie, M., 628-629 Brown, 85-86; 177-179; 781; 848-849; Point Lepreau shutdown costs [OQ] 1374; 837 [RQTN] Brown, 946 Currie, M., 177-179; 780-781; 848-849 Currie, M., 945 Protection in case of oil spills [OQ] McIsaac, 85-86: 1373-1374 Churchill Falls energy negotiations [OQ] Brown, 2137-2138 Brown, 940 Currie, M., 2137 Currie, M., 940-941 Quantity of plastic and cans processed in province Consequences of vandalized oil tanks [OQ] [QQ] Brown, 2133 Brown, 2133-2134 Currie, M., 2133 Currie, M., 2133 Consultant report on watershed groups [OQ] St. Eleanors and amendment to electric utility act [OQ] Brown, 2136-2137 Biggar, 947 Currie, M., 2136-2137 Brown, 947 State of pond in Stratford [OO] Copy of lease process [OQ] Currie, M., 2277 Brown, 2130 Ghiz, 2277-2278 Currie, M., 2130 Tire recycling contract and Treasury Board procedures Coyote bounty [OQ] Brown, 2285-2286 [OQ] Gallant, 2285 Biggar, 2197-2198 Departmental inspection of oil tanks [OQ] MacKinley, 2197-2198 Brown, 2131-2132 2010 Coastal Zone Canada Conference and Youth Currie, M., 2131-2132 Forum [Smin] Earth Day and Government's Commitment to LeClair, 2453 Unsightly property on Winsloe Road [OQ] Protect the Environment [Smin] Brown, 1741 Brown, 388-389 Enhanced Water Safety Awareness for Residential Currie, M., 388 Swimming Pools [M 58 read 2072] Watershed groups [OQ] **Environment Advisory Council Appointments** Full funding for [Smin] Brown, 2137 Brown, 1586 Currie, M., 2137 Improvement to unsightly property legislation Hiring of personnel Docherty, 1088-1089 Brown, 2136 [00] Brown, 1089 Currie, M., 2135-2136 Jobs in wind technology sector [OQ] Money to Currie, M., 2275-2276 Brown, 2134-2135

ESTIMATES

Capital Estimates of Revenue and Expenditures

Currie, 2134-2135

Ghiz, 2275-2276

Number of C&D sites [RQTN] Brown, 320

Oil spills in 2009 [OQ]

Letter from Her Honour the Lieutenant Governor, 647

Presentation of

Ghiz, 647

Capital Budget Speech [M read 647-651]

Crane, 651 Sheridan, 647-651

Supplementary Estimates 2008-2009 and 2009-2010

Letter from Her Honour, 956

Consideration of

Sheridan, 957

Presentation of

Sheridan, 957

Supplementary Estimates of Expenditures

Letter from Her Honour, 1040

see also Supplementary Appropriation Act (No.

2) 2009, 8 December, 1067

Supplementary Estimates 2008-2009 and 2009-

Letter from Her Honour, 2826; 2932

Consideration of

Sheridan, 2827

Presentation of

Sheridan, 2827

see also *Supplementary Appropriation Act 2010*, 19 May, 2936

Agriculture - Webster, 2407-2424; 2458-2481

Bagnall, 2408-2424; 2460-2479

Brown, 2474; 2478

Crane, 2480

Currie, M., 2412; 2418; 2459-2460; 2472; 2474-

2477; 2479-2480

Dumville, 2471

Henderson, 2415-2416; 2422-2423

Murphy, 2474

Vessey, 2460

Watts, 2467-2468

Attorney General's Report - D. Currie, 2827-2846

Bagnall, 2839-2843; 2845-2846

Crane, 2828-2830; 2832-2833; 2835-2836; 2838;

2846

Currie, M., 2828; 2830-2841; 2843-2845

Dunsford, 2840

Ghiz, 2845

Greenan, 2832; 2841

Auditor General - Sheridan, 2981

Bagnall, 2981

Community Services, Seniors and Labour - Sherry, 2482-2487; 2846-2855

Crane, 2482-2487; 2846-2853; 2855 Currie, M., 2848-2849; 2853-2855

Education and Early Childhood Development - D. Currie, 2104-2121; 2156-2181; 2209-2228

Bagnall, 2215-2220

Brown, 2226-2227

Crane, 2104-2111; 2113-2121; 2156-2157; 2220-

2224; 2227-2228

Currie, M., 2157-2168; 2170-2172; 2178; 2210-

2212; 2218; 2224-2227

Dunsford, 2212-2215

Henderson, 2111-2113

Murphy, 2158-2159

Sheridan, 2225

Environment, Energy and Forestry - Brown, 2771-2802: 2859-2869

Bagnall, 2779-2780; 2788-2792; 2801; 2859-2861

Bertram, 2860

Crane, 2771-2773; 2776-2788; 2793-2801

Currie, D., 2798-2799;

Currie, M., 2861-2869

Ghiz, 2771; 2799; 2862-2863; 2868

Henderson, 2774-2776; 2778

MacKinley, 2771; 2792

McIsaac, 2796; 2801-2802

Sheridan, 2860

Watts, 2786

Webster, 2782; 2786; 2790

Executive Council - Ghiz, 2693-2705

Bagnall, 2693-2705

Currie, M., 2693; 2696-2701; 2703

Finance and Municipal Affairs - Sheridan, 2955-2981

Bagnall, 2955-2958; 2961-2965; 2968-2970; 2974-

2975; 2977; 2981

Currie, M., 2956-2961; 2964-2980

Ghiz, 2958; 2965-2966

MacKinley, 2956

Fisheries, Aquaculture and Rural Development - LeClair, 2520-2553

Bagnall, 2520-2526; 2530-2538; 2540-2553

Campbell, 2526

Currie, M., 2523-2525; 2527-2530; 2533; 2538-2540; 2543; 2546-2547; 2549-2551 Ghiz, 2546; 2550; 2552-2553 Henderson, 2533-2534; 2543 MacKinley, 2526 Sheridan, 2525-2526 Watts, 2534

Health and Wellness - Bertram, 2228-2239; 2294-2306

Bagnall, 2228-2229 Crane, 2228-2229; 2233-2239; 2294-2298; 2300-2306 Currie, M., 2229-2233;2237-2238; 2298-2299; 2304-2306 Ghiz, 2295-2296

Health PEI - Bertram, 2306-2329

Bagnall, 2317-2326; 2328 Crane, 2306-2312; 2314-2315; 2324-2328 Currie, M., 2310-2313 Henderson, 2316-2317

Innovation and Advanced Learning - Campbell, 2706-2744

Bagnall, 2706-2744 Currie, M., 2708; 2710 Dunsford, 2716 Ghiz, 2732; 2737; 2744 Henderson, 2713-2714 MacKinley, 2730; 2738; 2740-2741

Legislative Assembly - Casey, 2888

Bagnall, 2888

PEI Public Service Commission - Sheridan, 2981-2985

Bagnall, 2983 Brown, 2984 Currie, M., 2981-2985

Tourism and Culture - Vessey, 2888-2908; 2939-2955

2955
Bagnall, 2888; 2891-2908; 2939-2948; 29502951; 2953-2955
Bertram, 2894; 2896-2897; 2903
Brown, 2949
Campbell, 2892
Currie, M., 2889-2901; 2903-2905; 2907; 29412954
Docherty, 2892
Dunsford, 2892; 2895; 2905; 2942

Ghiz, 2893; 2896-2898; 2900; 2903-2904; 2944-2946 MacKinley, 2900-2901; 2942; 2945 Sheridan, 2902

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal - MacKinley, 1882-1923; 1977-2021; 2079-2103; 2387-2407

Bagnall, 1914; 1916; 1918-1922; 1988-1996; 1999; 2002-2009; 2012; 2079; 2081-2086; 2090-2092; 2095-2097; 2099-2100; 2102-2103; 2387-2388; 2391-2393; 2398-2401; 2403-2406

Brown, 1983-1884; 1992

Crane, 1882-1883; 1900-1906

Currie, M., 1883-1893; 1895-1900; 1908-1919; 1921-1922; 1977-1982; 1985-1988; 1991-1993; 1996-2003; 2009-2022; 2080; 2082-2084; 2086-2089; 2094-2098; 2100-2103; 2387-2391; 2393-2397; 2401-2402; 2406-2407

Dunsford, 1893-1894; 1922; 1989; 1996

Gallant, 2089; 2102

Gallant, 2089; 2102 Ghiz, 1889; 1892-1894; 1896-1897; 1913; 1915-1916; 1918; 2011; 2013; 2016; 2021 Greenan, 2019 Henderson, 2088-2089; 2396 McIsaac, 2094 Mitchell, 2098

F

FINANCES OF PROVINCE

Murphy, 1890-1891; 2403

Sheridan, 2088; 2092-2093

Deficit [OQ]

Number

Bagnall, 1430-1434 Sheridan, 1430-1433

Reduction plan

Crane, 89-91 Ghiz, 89-91

Economic, Public Accounts, Fiscal Update [Smin] Sheridan, 341

Money removed from capital budget [OQ]

Currie 1131 Ghiz, 1131

Provincial debt [OQ]

Bagnall, 1866

Sheridan, 1866-1867

Structural deficit [OQ]

Bagnall, 1861-1865 Sheridan, 1861-1866 Support of Indemnities and Allowances Campbell, 2813 Commission Recommendations [Smin] Crane, 2813 Ghiz, 702 Departmental delays [OQ] Campbell, 2039 FINANCIAL MATTERS Crane, 2039 DTR Environmental Services [OO] General Campbell, 2811-2813; 2814-2815 Community Economic Development Investment Crane, 2810-2812; 2813-2815; 2821-2822 Funds [Smin] Sheridan, 2453 Ghiz, 2821-2822 Money raised from fee increases [OQ] Economic impact studies [OQ] Bagnall, 1434-1435 Campbell, 2039-2041; 2042-2044 Sheridan, 1434-1435 Crane, 2039-2041; 2042-2043 Number of businesses signing Use of Proceeds Evaluation [OQ] Agreements [OQ] And businesses Campbell, 2035-2036 Campbell, 1576 Crane, 2035-2036 Crane, 1575-1576 Outstanding loans of PEI Lending Corporation and Of Immigrant Partnership Category in PNP Campbell, 1566-1572 BDI [RQTN] Campbell, 469 Crane, 1566-1573 Payback of PEI Lending Agency [OQ] Of PNP Campbell, 2033 Campbell,1733 Crane, 2033 Crane, 1733 Payment to Receiver General of Canada [OQ] Examination of impact of immigrant partner program Campbell, 2034 [QQ] Campbell, 1576-1577; 1737-1739; 1740 Crane, 2034 Crane, 1576; 1737-1739; 1740 Personal Income tax rate [OQ] Bagnall, 1867-1869 Ghiz, 1740-1741 Executive Council draft report [OQ] Sheridan, 1867-1869 Campbell, 2038 Process of ensuring compliance with Use of Crane, 2038 Proceeds Agreement [OQ] Expected retention rates [OQ] Campbell, 1231-1232 Campbell, 1574-1575 Crane, 1231-1232 Prosperity Plan [OQ] Crane, 1574-1575 Crane, 31-37 Follow-up trips [OQ] Ghiz, 32-37 Campbell, 1365 Red Tape Review [M 53 read 2553] Crane, 1365 **PNP** Holding minister accountable [OQ] ABCE and Crane, 1378-1379 Ghiz, 1378-1379 Economic impact study [OQ] Campbell, 1739-1740 IAL minister's responsibility re: PNP [OQ] Campbell, 176-177 Crane, 1739-1740 Crane, 176-177 Institute of Chartered Accountants of PEI [OQ] Language training wait-list for immigrants [OQ] Campbell, 1739 Crane, 1739 Campbell, 233 Vessey, 232-233 AG evaluation of PNP Political patronage [OQ] London trip and workers [OQ] Campbell, 1729-1730 Crane, 1729-1731 Campbell, 1363-1365 Belgium and Scotland trips and workers [OQ] Crane, 1363-1365 Methodology of evaluation [OQ] Campbell, 1367 Campbell, 1573-1574 Crane, 1367 Crane, 1573-1574 Correspondence to federal government re: new Negotiating team members [OQ] PNP [OQ]

Currie, 1510; 1517-1518	Crane, 2030-2033
Ghiz, 1510; 1518	and Dumville restaurants
New PNP and investment dollars [OQ]	Campbell, 1237
Campbell, 2038	Crane, 1237
Crane, 2038	and Pat's Retail
New program [OQ]	Campbell, 1233; 1235-1236
Campbell,1731-1732	Crane, 1233-1234; 1235-1236
Crane, 1731-1733	and Stone Depot
Ghiz, 1731	Campbell, 1232-1233
PNP	Crane, 1232-1233
Applications from MLAs [OQ]	Compliance
Campbell, 2816	Campbell, 2036-2038
Crane, 2815-2816	Crane, 2036-2038
Non-disclosure form for staff [OQ]	Follow-up
Crane, 326-332	Campbell, 2036
Campbell, 326-332; 372 [RQTN]	Crane, 2036
Preferential treatment [OQ]	Letterhead
Campbell, 2034-2035	Campbell, 2030
Crane, 2034-2035; 2822	Crane, 2030
Ghiz, 2822	Signatory
Reopening of [OQ]	Campbell, 2033
Campbell, 2809-2810	Crane, 2033
Crane, 2809-2810	Wording
Premier's responsibility re: PNP [OQ]	Crane, 1237
Campbell,173-174	Ghiz, 1237-1238
Crane, 164-174	
Ghiz, 165-173	FISHERIES AND AQUACULTURE
Public Consultations: Canada's Retirement Income	Access to river for fishers [OQ]
System [Smin]	LeClair, 2140
Sheridan, 1095	McIsaac, 2140
Review by DM of PNP files [OQ]	Change to peddler's license [OQ]
Campbell, 1230-1231; 1235	LeClair, 2760-2761
Crane, 1230-1231; 1235	McGeoghegan, 2760-2761
Role of IIDI lawyer [OQ]	Crab draw fee [OQ]
Crane, 636-639	Bagnall, 2762-2763
Ghiz, 636-640	LeClair, 2762-2763
Settlement strategy [OQ]	European Seafood Exposition [Smin]
Campbell, 1369-1370; 1372-1373; 1375-	LeClair, 1831
1378; 2448	Launch of Future Fishers Program [Smin]
Crane, 1369-1373; 1375-1378; 2448-2449	LeClair, 93
Ghiz, 1371-1372; 1378; 2449	Lobster [OQ]
Tabling of IIDI reports [OQ]	Commodity board
Campbell, 1737	LeClair, 1436-1437
Crane, 1736-1737	McGeoghegan, 1436-1437
Units re: Expansion [OQ]	Price fixing
Campbell, 629-633	Bagnall, 2044-2047
Crane, 629-633; 635-636	LeClair, 2044-2047
Ghiz, 635-636; 635-636	Prices
Use of Proceeds Agreement [OQ]	
	Bagnall, 1133-1136; 1138-1140; 2044; 2433-
Campbell, 1227-1230	2434

LeClair, 332-333; 1133-1136; 2044; 2433-	Ghiz, 37-38
2435	DM pay compared to Atlantic provinces [OQ]
McGeoghegan, 332	Currie, 2273-2274
Processing needs	Ghiz, 2273-2274
Bagnall, 334-336	DMs from Charlottetown [OQ]
LeClair, 334-335	Currie, M., 2274
Mussel Aquaculture Productivity Improvement	Ghiz, 2274-2275
Fund [Smin]	Documents [OQ] [see also under Tabled Data]
LeClair, 392	Currie, D., 947-948
Opening	Sheridan, 948
Day of Fishing [Smin]	Encouraging Open and Transparent Government [M
Brown, 1441	read 765]
Of Spring Lobster Season [Smem]	Executive Council draft report [see under PNP]
McGeoghegan, 1955	Government
Spring herring fishery [OQ]	Advertising [OQ]
LeClair, 540-541	Bagnall, 2661-2662
Watts, 540-541	Ghiz, 2661-2662
Status of five-point lobster plan [OQ]	At Work website [OQ]
Bagnall, 334	Bagnall, 2504-2505
Gallant, 333-334	Ghiz, 2504-2505
LeClair, 333-334	License distribution [OQ]
Support for Fishers [Smin]	Campbell, 42-45
LeClair, 2151	Currie, M., 42-45
Support for Lobster Fishers [M 52 read 1446]	Liquor commission [OQ]
2010 Angling Season Open [Smem]	Bagnall, 2336-2341
Dumville, 1425	Vessey, 2336-2341; 2493 [RQTN]
Uptake of peddlers' license [OQ]	Ombudsman office [OQ]
LeClair, 634-635	Ghiz, 539-540
McGeoghegan, 634-635	Sherry, 539-540
ine decinguit, 03+ 035	Outstanding loans of PEI Lending Corporation and
G	BDI [OQ]
O	Currie, M., 387
COLE	Campbell, 387
GOLF	Paint shop moving to Tignish [OQ]
Golf Courses Open [Smin]	Crane, 2445-2446
Vessey, 2148	LeClair, 2445
COVEDNMENT OPED ATIONS	Provincial building code [OQ]
GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS	Bertram, 843-844
Ads in time of recession [OQ]	Crane, 843
Bagnall, 2505	Public Consultations on Gift Card Legislation [Smem]
Ghiz, 2505-2508	Greenan, 390
Build PEI signs [OQ]	Stratford liquor store [OQ]
Bagnall, 2501-2502; 2504; 2657-2658;	Campbell, 38-41
2660	Crane, 1733-1734
Ghiz, 2502; 2504; 2657-2658; 2660	Currie, M., 38-40
MacKinley, 2588 [RQTN]	Vessey, 1733-1734
Business centres [OQ]	Transfer of jobs from Milton to Tignish [OQ]
Crane, 2440-2441	Dumville, 1238-1239
LeClair, 2440-2441	MacKinley, 1238-1240
Corrections to newspaper article [RQTN]	Whistle-blower legislation [OQ]
MacKinley, 2333	Crane, 993-995
Cost of moving departments [OQ]	Ghiz, 993-994
Crane. 37-38	OIIIZ, 773-774

	Crane, 1674
Н	Sheridan, 1674-1575
11	Cancer Control Strategy [Smin]
	Currie, D., 794
HEALTH AND SOCIAL SERVICES	Catastrophic Drug Coverage [Smin]
Access to Family Physicians [Smin]	Currie, D., 181
Currie, D., 1007	Centre of excellence for autism [OQ]
Addiction Awareness Week [Smin]	Campbell, 225
Currie, D., 95	Crane, 225-226
Advice on disability funding [OQ]	Currie, D., 226-227
Crane, 845-846	CERNER [OQ]
Currie, D., 846	Contracts
Affordable housing agreement [OQ]	
Dumville, 1521	Bertram, 2815
Sherry, 1521	Crane, 2815
AIDS PEI and needle exchange program [OQ]	Health information system [OQ]
Crane, 997-998	Bertram, 2193-2196
Currie, D., 998	Crane, 2192-2196
Allergic reaction to batch of H1N1 [OQ]	Change to dental policy [OQ]
Crane, 321-322	Bertram, 1676
Currie, D., 321-322	Crane, 1675-1676
Allocation of funds [OQ]	Changes to Breast Screening Program [Smin]
Crane, 1675	Bertram, 1584
Sheridan, 1675	Charge for oxygen [OQ]
Anonymous HIV testing [OQ]	Crane, 998
Crane, 998	Currie, D., 998-999
Currie, D., 998	Colorectal Cancer Association of Canada-Legislative
April is Cancer Month [Smin]	Breakfast [Smin]
Bertram, 1144	Bertram, 1382
Assistance for	Community
Cancer patients [OQ]	Hospital house doctor [OQ]
Bertram, 1282	Crane, 691-693
Crane, 1281-1283	Currie, D., 691-693
Islanders Needing Organ Transplants [Smin]	Stakeholder Forum [Smin]
Bertram, 2203	Bertram, 1248
Asthma Awareness [M read 739]	Conference on Contemporary Issues in Child and
Autism [Smem]	Adult Sexual Abuse [Smin]
Crane, 223	Sherry, 2354
Autism strategy [OQ]	Co-Pay for Drugs [OQ]
Campbell, 224-225	Bertram, 2343-2344; 2345-2347
Crane, 224-225; 227-229	Crane, 2343; 2345-2347
Currie, D., 227	Core funding for NGO [OQ]
Greenan, 228-230	Crane, 542-545
Awareness of social isolation campaign [OQ]	Currie, D., 542-545
Crane, 844	Sheridan, 544
Currie, D., 844	Coroner services in West Prince [OQ]
Blood work at Ellis Brothers Mall [OQ]	Currie, D., 1138; 1435-1436
Bertram, 1676	Henderson, 1138; 1435-1436
	Coverage for living expenses for out-of-province
Crane, 1676-1677	transplant patients [OQ]
Brain Injury Awareness, [M 57 read 1952]	Crane, 839-840
Briefing of minister [OQ]	Currie, D., 840; 990 [RQTN]
Bertram, 1289-1290	CPR Awareness Month [Smin]
Crane, 1289	Currie, D., 644
Budget funds for Alzheimer Society	

Criteria for funding NGOs [OQ]	Expectations of model of care [OQ]
Crane, 537-539	Crane, 2926-2927
Currie, D., 537-539	Ghiz, 2927-2928
Crohn's and Colitis Awareness Month [Smin]	Family Medicine Residency Program [Smin]
Currie, D., 391	Bertram, 1300
Definition of acute care services at Community	Family physicians [OQ]
Hospital [OQ]	Crane, 1677
Henderson, 481 [not allowed to be	Ghiz, 1677-1678
answered]	Fibromyalgia and Chronic Fatigue Syndrome
Department of Social Services and Seniors	Awareness Day [Smin]
Strategic Plan [Smin]	Bertram, 2666
Currie, D., 640	Foster Families Symposium [Smin]
Diabetes Day/Diabetes Month [Smin]	Sherry, 1530
•	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Currie, D., 50	Funding to get to blood work sites [OQ]
Dialysis [Smin]	Bertram, 1677
Bertram, 2769	Crane, 1677
Different drug coverages in hospitals [OQ]	Funds for
Bertram, 1288-1289; 1363 [RQTN]	Drugs [OQ]
Crane, 1288-1289	Bertram, 1283-1285
Disability and community coordinator [OQ]	Crane, 1283-1285; 1286-1287
Crane, 840-841	Webster, 1286-1287
Currie, D., 841	Out-of-province organ transplants [OQ]
Dispensing fees for prescription drugs [OQ]	Bertram, 1289; 1290; 1363 [RQTN]
Currie, D., 383	Crane, 1289; 1290
McIsaac, 383	Go! PEI [Smin]
DNR [OQ]	Bertram, 2510
Form at Community Hospital	Guidelines for social housing units [OQ]
Currie, D., 481	Crane, 841-842
Henderson, 481	Currie, D., 842; 990 [RQTN]
Policy	Health Governance Advisory Council Releases Final
Crane, 689-690	Report [Smin]
Currie, D., 689-690	Currie, D., 546
Dr. Bob Romcke and PEI's Children's Dental Care	Health PEI
Program [Smin]	Assets [OQ]
Bertram, 1093	Bertram, 1668-1669
Drug coverage for the working poor [OQ]	Crane, 1668
Bertram, 2347-2349	Auditor General [OQ]
Crane, 2347-2348	Crane, 473-474
Drugs Added to Provincial Formulary [Smin]	Currie, D., 473-474
Bertram, 2145	Board [Smin]
E-health contracts [OQ]	Ghiz, 1526
Bagnall, 1427-1430	Board Announcement [Smin]
Bertram, 1427-1430	Bertram, 1527
Encouraging Islanders to Continue Efforts to Limit	Business plan [OQ]
the Spread of the H1N1 Flu Virus [M read 366]	Crane, 474-475
Enhanced Support for Family Violence Prevention	Currie, D., 475
[M 6 read 1330]	Cost benefit analysis [OQ]
Enhanced Wellness Through Physical Activity	Crane, 476; 478
Initiatives and Increased Fitness Rates [M 59 read	Currie, D., 476; 478
2358]	Deficits [OQ]
Exemption of disability savings plan [OQ]	Crane, 476
Crane, 845	Currie, D., 477
Currie, D., 845	Hiring process [OQ]
	0 L [C]

Bertram, 1669	Bagnall, 336-337; 937-939
Crane, 1669	Currie, D., 336-337; 937-939
Legislation [OQ]	Lifting of Visitor Restrictions at Health Care Facilities
Crane, 471-473	[Smin]
Currie, D., 472-473	Currie, D., 791
Liability insurance [OQ]	Long Term Nursing and Community Care [M 65 read
Crane, 479	2869]
Currie, D., 479-480	May is Speech and Hearing Awareness Month [Smin]
Matters [OQ]	Bertram, 2450
Crane, 477	Medical Radiation Technologies Week [Smin]
Currie, D., 477-478	Currie, D., 48
Ownership of hospitals and manors [OQ]	Model of Care [Smin]
Crane, 478-479	Bertram, 2928
Currie, D., 478-479	NAOSH Week Launch [Smin]
Unions [OQ]	Sherry, 2205
Crane, 475-476	National [Smin]
Currie, D., 475-476	Cystic Fibrosis Awareness Month
Home Care Services Update [Smin]	Bertram, 2610
Bertram, 1742	Mental Health Week
Homelessness report card [OQ]	Bertram, 2205
Dunsford, 2599-2600	Nursing Week,
Sherry, 2600	Bertram 2606
H1N1 update [OQ]	Needle Exchange Program [OQ]
Biggar, 41	Crane, 694-695
Currie, D., 41	Currie, D., 695
Hospice Palliative Care Week [Smin]	New health legislation [OQ]
Bertram, 2352	Bertram, 1290
House physicians in hospitals [RQTN]	Crane, 1290
Currie, D., 773	NGO funding [RQTN]
Housing	Currie, D., 680
For People With Disabilities [Smin]	Number of social housing units [OQ]
Currie, D., 642	Crane, 842-843
Projects for people with disabilities [OQ]	Currie, D., 843
Greenan, 2042	Occupational Therapy and Physiotherapy Services for
Sherry, 2042	School-aged Children Pilot Project [Smin]
Implementation of Phase 1 of Organized Stroke	Currie, D., 240
Care Model [Smin]	Organized Stroke Care Model [Smin]
Bertram, 1974	Currie, D., 487
Integrated Claims Service system [OQ]	Paramedicine in West Prince [OQ]
Bertram, 2200-2201	Bertram, 2139-2140
Crane, 2200-2201	Henderson, 2139-2140
International Day of Persons With Disabilities-	Paramedics and home care in West Prince [OQ]
Disability Action Council [Smin]	Bertram, 2601-2604
Currie, D., 854	Currie, M., 2601-2603
Investments in Community Care [Smin]	Partnering in Go! PEI [OQ]
Currie, D., 795	Bertram, 2659-2660
Island products in hospitals and manors [OQ]	Murphy, 2659
Bagnall,1820-1823	Payment of consultant [OQ]
Bertram, 1823	Bertram, 1286
Webster, 1820-1822	Crane, 1286
Keith Baglole-Music-in-Medicine [Smem]	PCH
Biggar, 1724	
Kings County Memorial Hospital ER [OQ]	Foundation Lights for Life [Smem] Sherry, 988
	OHEHV. 700

Surgeon [OQ] Memorial Hospital [OQ] Bertram, 1292 Bertram, 2912-2914 Crane, 1292 Bertram, 2912-2914 Personal health number (PHN) concerns [OQ] Service provided by physicians [OQ] Bertram, 2190-2192 Crane, 693-694 Crane, 2190-2192 Currie, D., 693-694 Physician vacancy at Stewart Memorial [OQ] Shelter Rate Increase [Smin] Bertram, 1735-1736 Sherry, 2291 Biggar, 1735 Support for the Prince Edward Island Lung Physiotherapy services in O'Leary [OQ] Association [M 7 read 1349] Thanks to Health Care Workers [Smem] Currie, D., 785-786 Henderson, 785 Crane, 31 Pressures at QEH [OQ] Timelines for drug formula [OQ] Bertram, 2142-2144 Bertram, 1287-1288 Campbell, 2145 Crane, 1287-1288 Crane, 2141-2145 Timetable on [OO] Progress on Integrated Health Care Services at Access to new drugs in formulary Community Hospital and West Prince Area [Smin] Bagnall, 2807-2808 Currie, D., 698 Bertram, 2807-2808 Protection of health information [OQ] Disability issues Bertram, 2199-2200 Crane, 844-845 Crane, 2199-2200 Currie, D., 844-845 Psychologist shortage [OQ] Timing of press conference [OQ] Bertram, 2764 Crane, 535-537 Crane, 2763-2764; 2765-2766 Ghiz, 535-537 Transplant policy [OQ] Sheridan, 2765-2766 Bertram, 1671; 1967-1970 QEH ER [OQ] Crane, 1671; 1967-1970 Bertram, 2138-2139; 2141 Crane, 2138-2139; 2141 Sheridan, 1671-1672 RCW Training in Souris [Smin] 2010 Regional Conference on Learning Disabilities Campbell, 2350 [Smin] Recognition of Health Care Workers During H1N1 Currie, D., 1249 Pandemic [Smin] Update on Aging at Home strategy [OQ] Currie, D., 1001-1002 Currie, D., 92 Recruitment process [OQ] Gallant, 1001 Bertram, 1736 Voices and Faces Project [Smin] Biggar, 1736 Sherry, 2664 Registered nurse positions [OQ] West Prince Health concerns [OQ] Bertram, 2808-2809; 2919-2921 Crane, 688-689 Crane, 2808-2809; 2919-2921 Currie, D., 688-689 Ghiz, 2926 Work of [OQ] Renovations to housing [OQ] Alberta consultant Dunsford, 2600 Bertram, 1670-1671 Sherry, 2600 Crane, 1670-1671 Replacement of Maplewood Manor [OQ] Nova Scotia consultant Bertram, 1577 Bertram, 1669-1670 Murphy, 1577 Crane, 1669-1670 Report Card on Homelessness [Smin] Sherry, 2204 **HUMAN RIGHTS** Respite for people with Alzheimer's [OQ] Family Violence and Violence Against Women and Crane, 541 Children [Smem] Currie, D., 541-542 Crane, 936 Restoration of 24 hour ER at Kings County Gender-and diversity based analysis [OQ]

Crane, 837	Gross vs. axle weight [OQ]
Docherty, 837	Dumville, 2817
International Day for the Elimination of Violence	MacKinley, 2817
Against Women [Smin]	Highway construction [OQ]
Docherty, 489	MacKinley, 691
Payment of coaches [see under Athletics]	Watts, 690-691
Status of Women and prosperity plan [OQ]	Highway 2 and O'Leary Road [OQ]
Crane, 949-951	MacKinley, 86-87
Docherty, 949-952	Murphy, 86-87
20010119,717702	Impaired driving [OQ]
	MacKinley, 1869-1870; 1956 [RQTN]
I	McIsaac, 1869-1870
1	IWMC Spring Clean-Up [Smin]
IMMICDATION	MacKinley, 1532
IMMIGRATION PNP [see Figure 1 Marrows]	Kildare Bridge [OQ]
PNP [see Financial Matters]	MacKinley, 1673-1674
INTED A CORDITION OF A NICEOUT A TRIAN	Murphy, 1673-1674
INFRASTRUCTURE, TRANSPORTATION,	MADD Canada Report [Smin]
RESTORATION Bypass road test results [OQ]	MacKinley, 793
Currie, M., 1581-1582	National Building Code [RQTN]
MacKinley, 1581-1583	Bertram, 937
Community application for takeover of schools	National Safe Driving Week [Smin]
[OQ]	MacKinley, 696
MacKinley, 2344	Northern Ireland and Isle of Man Reciprocal License
Watts, 2344	Agreement [Smin]
Completed Building Canada Fund Projects [Smin]	MacKinley, 2454
Montague	Pavement on bypass road [OQ]
MacKinley, 2048	Currie, M., 2919
West Prince	MacKinley, 2919
MacKinley, 1383	Priest Pond bridge [OQ]
Construction Industry Thank You [M 12 read	Crane, 2435
1217]	MacKinley, 2435
Cornwall bypass [OQ]	Process behind purchase of land [OQ]
And Involvement of minister	Currie, M., 1132 Ghiz, 1132
Currie, 1131	Removal of Weight Restrictions [Smin]
Ghiz, 1131	MacKinley, 1143
Land	Spring weight restrictions [OQ]
Currie, 1127-1129	Biggar, 1088
Ghiz, 1127-1129	MacKinley, 1088
Potential route	Stimulus plan for rural PEI [OQ]
Currie, 1129-1131	Currie, M., 1964
Ghiz, 1129-1131	MacKinley, 1964
Corran Ban Bridge [Smin]	Sunnyside Road re: speed zone [OQ]
MacKinley, 855	Biggar, 633-634
Cost-benefit analysis re: TIR sections in Tignish	MacKinley, 634
[OQ]	Tidal flow at Oyster Bed [OQ]
Currie, M., 1958-1964	MacKinley, 384
MacKinley, 1958-1964	Vessey, 384
Dump and Run at UPEI [Smin]	Tolerance level on roads [OQ]
MacKinley, 1246 55 Alive [Smin]	Dumville, 2817
MacKinley, 2612	MacKinley, 2817
Mackiney, 2012	Trip information and recruitments fairs [RQTN]

Currie, D., 1971 Currie, D., 2030 Update on O'Leary Road and Highway 2 roundabout [OO] K [none] MacKinley, 1826 Murphy, 1825-1826 Upgrade to Hardy road [OQ] \mathbf{L} MacKinley, 480-481 Murphy, 480 **LABOUR** Warnings on hand-held communication devices Community Internships [Smin] [00] Campbell, 1585 Greenan, 1290-1291 Employment Standards Amendment Act [Smin] MacKinley, 1291 Sherry, 1975 West River Bridge [OQ] Minimum Wage Increase [Smin] Docherty, 2761 Sherry, 1381 MacKinley, 2761-2762 Older workers in changing workplace [OQ] Campbell, 2817-1818 J Henderson, 2817-2818 Public Internship Program [Smin] Campbell, 1877 **JUSTICE** Trade HERizons [Smin] [also see under Education] Adults in custody [OQ] Campbell, 1830 Crane, 1970-1971 Two-tier minimum wage [OQ] Currie, D., 1970-1971; 2029 [RQTN] Bagnall, 1140-1142 Alberton Courthouse [OQ] Sherry, 1140-1142 Currie, D., 2345 Murphy, 2344 M Appointment of Maria MacDonald as Information and Privacy Commissioner [M 66 read 2356] Brydges After-Hours Duty-Counsel [Smin] MOTIONS [titles only; see also Motions in general Currie, D., 1744 index] HYPE program [OQ] Currie, D., 2658-2659 MUNICIPALITY ISSUES AND COMMUNITY Greenan, 2658 **BOARDS** Justice Bastarache's mandate [OQ] Amendment to the Lands Protection Act Exemption Gallant, 2443-2444 Regulations [Smin] Ghiz, 2444 Bertram, 794 National [Smin] Idle Wheels Trailer Park [OQ] Police Week Currie, D., 1817-1820 Currie, D., 2605 Currie, M., 1817-1819 Victims of Crime Awareness Week Ghiz, 1818-1819 Sheridan, 1586 New Municipalities Act [OQ] Dumville, 1673 Parenting Program Offered With Charlottetown Sheridan, 1673 Police Services [Smin] On Municipal Government [Smin] Currie, D., 1380 Bertram, 641 Refugee Rights Day [Smin] Campbell, 1299 Safe Communities [M 4 read 1760] N, O [none] Sleepy Hollow Correctional facility [OQ] Dumville, 2502 P MacKinley, 2502-2503 Tabling of study [OQ] **PATRONAGE ISSUES** Crane, 1971

Political patronage [OQ]

Crane, 1724-1728 Ghiz, 1724-1729

PNP (Provincial Nominee Program)

see under Financial Matters

Q, R [none]

S

SENIORS

Learning Elders Art Program [Smin]

Bertram, 488

Parkview Senior Citizens Club [Smem]

Greenan, 2128

Review of Seniors Home Repair Program [OQ]

Currie, D., 233-234

Mitchell, 233

Seniors and savings [OQ]

Currie, D., 846-847

Watts, 846-847

Seniors Co-Pay [Smin]

Bertram, 1875

Seniors' Home Repair Program and legal life

interest documents [OQ]

Mitchell, 2443

Sherry, 2443

Update on Seniors' Home Repair Program [OQ]

Docherty, 1519 Sherry, 1519

SUNDAY SHOPPING

Ban on year-round Sunday shopping [OQ]

Currie, M., 2493-2496 Ghiz, 2493-2496

 \mathbf{T}

TABLED DATA

Answers to written questions

Dated May 15, 2009

Greenan, 51

Nine, 10, 32, 37 through 44 from 2nd Session Clerk, 52

No. 33 from Second Session

Docherty, 184

Correspondence

Letter from Tourism Charlottetown

Vessey, 2770

Documents

Atlantic Canada House committee teleconference meeting

Bertram, 96

Documents re: Report on ITSS services within government

Sheridan, 956

Drug Expenditure in Canada from Canadian Institute of Health Information

Bertram, 2356

Hansard from November 17th, 2009 re: dates

Bertram, 701

Heritage study

Bertram, 701

Immigration recruitment trips

Campbell, 2056

Release from Statistics Canada re: PEI joining

Yukon Territory as a province re: GDP growth in 2009

Campbell, 1976

Study by architects

Bertram, 701

E-mails

From Neil Stewart to Allan Campbell Campbell, 1009

Petitions

Call for improved autism services on PEI

Crane, 343

Reinstatement of 24-hour emergency room service,

Bagnall, 2931

Relay for Life participants at Westisle event

Henderson, 96

Lack of permanent doctor at Stewart Memorial

Hospital

Biggar, 1744

Move of Department of Transportation and

Infrastructure Renewal jobs to Tignish

Mitchell, 1444

PEI Mudrooters

Docherty, 2207

Summerside Young Men's Christian Association

(An Act to Amend An Act to Incorporate the

Summerside Young Men's Christian Association)

[read by Clerk], 244 [P]

Sherry, 955 [see under Bills]

Reports

Annual Reports

Advisory Council on the Status of Women for period ending 31 March, 2009

Sherry, 1250

Department of Education and Early Childhood Development for period ending 31 March, 2008 Greenan, 52

Department of Innovation and Advanced Learning for period ending March 31st, 2009 Campbell

Department of Social Services and Seniors for period ending March 31, 2009

Sherry, 2931

Holland College for period ending March 31st, 2009

Currie, D., 1587

Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner for period ending 31 December, 2008

Casey, 796

Orders required to section 5 of the Public Department Act since First Session

Ghiz, 1683

PEI Business Development Inc. for period ending March 31st, 2009

Campbell, 2154

PEI Human Rights Commission Twenty-sixth report

Greenan, 548

PEI Lending Agency for period ending March 31st, 2009

Campbell, 1976

PEI Liquor Commission for period ending 31 March, 2008

Greenan, 52

PEI Marketing Council for period ending December 31, 2009

Webster, 1098

Required by Part II.I of the Criminal Code of Canada

Currie, D., 2056

2008-2009 Island Regulatory and Appeals Commission for period ending 31 March, 2009

Comments 52

Greenan, 52

2008-2009 Maritime Provinces Higher Education Commission

Campbell, 796

2008-2009 PEI Aquaculture and Fisheries Research Initiative Inc. for period ending 31 March, 2009

LeClair, 96

Annual Reports - intersessional

Conflict of Interest Commissioner for the period ending December 31, 2009

Clerk, 1097

Eastern School District

Clerk, 52

Island Waste Management Corporation Clerk, 52

PEI

Crown Building Corporation

Clerk, 52

Environmental Advisory Council

Clerk, 52

Lending Agency

Clerk, 52

Public Service Commission

Clerk, 52

RCMP "L" Division

Clerk, 52

Report required pursuant to Victims of Crime Act Clerk, 52

Risk Management and Insurance

Clerk, 52

Public Accounts of the Province of Prince Edward Island (Volume II) for the year ended March 31, 2009 Clerk, 1098

2005-2006, 2006-2007, 2007-2008 PEI Lotteries Commission

Clerk, 1098

2006-2007 Annual Report for Department of Education

Clerk, 52

2006-2007 and 2007-2008 Special Projects Fund Clerk, 1098

2007-2008 Annual Report for la Commission scolaire de langue française and 2007-2008 financial report Clerk, 52

2007-2008 Department of Transportation and Public Works

Clerk, 1098

2007-2008 and 2008-2009 Department of

Environment, Energy and Forestry

Clerk, 1097

2007-2008 Island Investment Development Inc. Clerk, 1097

2008-2009 Island Investment Development Inc. Clerk, 1097

2008 Workers Compensation Board Annual Report Clerk, 52

2008-2009 Department of Agriculture

Clerk, 1097

2008-2009 Fathers of Confederation Buildings Trust Clerk, 1097

2008-2009 Office of the Attorney General

Clerk, 1098

2008-2009 PEI Energy Corporation

Clerk, 1097

2008-2009 PEI Museum and Heritage Foundation

Clerk, 1097-1098

2008-2009 Public Service Commission

Clerk, 1097

UPEI consolidated Financial Statements (including a university update) dated April 30, 2009

Clerk, 1097

Western School Board ending June 30, 2009 Clerk, 1098

Reports - general

Final report of Health Governance Advisory Council

Currie, D., 548

IT services within government

Sheridan, 956

Nitrate commission report

Bertram, 796

Public Accounts of PEI, Consolidated Financial Statements for period ending 31 March, 2009

Sheridan, 344

2009 Report of the Indemnities & Allowances Commission

Casey, 701

Various

Conflict of Interest Commissioner as an independent officer of the Legislative Assembly Casey, 96

Contracts of Electronic Health Records between years of 2005-2006 and 2007-2008

Bertram, 1250

DTR Environmental Services start-up business Crane, 2826

Exemptions required of the Lands Protection Act Bertram, 796

Federation of Agriculture standing policy on land use

Bertram, 796

Information required pursuant to sections of

Financial Administration Act

Sheridan, 856; 2154-2155

News release from ACOA on Atlantic Canada House, November 20, 2009

Bertram, 701

Paperwork in regards to Dumville Restaurants Crane, 645

Press release, February 17th, 2009, regarding Premier announcing contribution agreement

Bertram, 700

Report on

Beverage Container Program

Brown, 2155

Biomass Heat on PEI

Brown, 2826

Home Heat Tank Program-Outdoor Tanks

Brown, 2155

Resolution

Crane, 701

Response sent to group regarding ways to build on rural health care

Currie, D., 700

Responses to questions received by the opposition after spring session

Currie, D., 491

Rules for Provincial Nominee Program presented by former minister in Public Accounts in 2008

Crane, 645

Signatures in regards to autism

Crane, 344

Use of Proceeds Agreement information

Campbell, 1281

TAXES

Property

Assessment tax changes [OQ]

Dunsford, 946-947

Sheridan, 946-947

Taxes attached to market value [OQ]

Crane, 469-471

Sheridan, 469-471

Road tax [OQ]

Currie, M., 1580-1581

MacKinley, 1581

Transfer of tax room [OQ]

Crane, 1672

Sheridan, 1672

2010 Property Taxes [Smin]

Sheridan, 2351

TOURISM

Annual Tourism Plan [Smin]

Docherty, 641

Cavendish Beach Music Festival [Smin]

Docherty, 389

Cavendish Beach Music Festival funding [OQ]

Bagnall, 2754

Vessey. 2754-2755

Celebrities visiting province [OQ]

Bagnall, 2589-2592

Vessey, 2589-2592

Cruise Ships [Smin]

Vessey, 1680

Discussions with airlines [OQ]

Bagnall, 2334-2336

Vessey, 2334-2336

Estimates on tourism season [OQ]

Summit [Smem] Bagnall, 2334 Vessey, 2334 Biggar, 528 Frommer's Magazine [Smin] Mark Arendz [Smem] Vessey, 1380 Docherty, 1279 Helmet Use at Brookvale [Smin] Mike MacKinnon, Distance Runner [Smem] Docherty, 643 Gallant, 2647 Main areas for tourism marketing [OQ] Montague Fire Victims, [Smem] Bagnall, 1426 Bagnall, 77 National Child Day Docherty, 77 Pack Your Appetite [Smin] Crane, 320 [Smem] Vessey, 1880 Greenan, 241 [Smin] Performers at Festival of Lights [OQ] National Day of Remembrance for Road Crash Bagnall, 2592-2594; 2751-2753 Victims [Smin] Vessey, 2592-2594; 2751-2754 MacKinley, 182 Saltscapes East Coast Expo [Smin] Vessey, 2150 National Family Week [Smin] Signature event funding [OQ] Currie, D., 182 Bagnall, 2754; 2755 PEI Entrepreneur Meets Prince of Wales [Smem] Vessey, 2754; 2755 Watts, 772 Recognition of **Tourism** Charlottetown [OQ] Ashley MacLean [Smem] Bagnall, 2592 Henderson, 2805 Vessey, 2592 Dave and Faye Wakelin [Smem] Road Shows [Smin] Mitchell, 1661 Vessey, 2054 Dr. Joyce Madigane [Smin] Workshops [Smin] Campbell, 2050 Elizabeth Cannon [Smem] Vessey, 1245 Mitchell, 1508 **TRIBUTES** Forbes Kennedy [Smem] Biography of Daniel MacDonald [Smem] Watts, 2750 McIsaac, 2431 Golfer Angela Drane [Smem] British Marines Travel Northwest in PEI-Designed McIsaac, 2587 Hansard [Smem] Boat [Smem] Dumville, 2648 McGeoghegan, 467 Charlottetown Farmers' Market Celebrates 25 Mark Hanlon, CEO of AIDS PEI [Smem] Years [Smem] Crane, 468 McIsaac, 834 Nabuurs Family [Smem] Congratulations to Curler Kathy O'Rourke [Smem] Watts, 2186 Greenan, 1564 Phyllis Nolan [Smem] December 6th Memorial [Smin] Bagnall, 2912 Docherty, 952 Randy Robar [Smem] Dockendorff's Mussel King [Smem] Docherty, 2331 Crane, 1509 Ron Hickey [Smem] Dundas Plowing Match [Smem] Greenan, 2910 Currie, M., 2332 Sangeetha Young and Dan Byrnej Mitchell, 2432 [Smem] Family Achievements [Smem] Crane, 2806 Theresa Peters [Smem] Ian Robertson's Life of Sir Andrew Macphail Crane, 1817 [Smem] Thomas and Mary Trenholm [Smem] McIsaac, 622 McGeoghegan, 1362 Joanne Wallace Hockey Ambassador [Smem] Recognizing [Smem] Alzheimer Society of Prince Edward Island [M read Murphy, 2805 Kenny and Klasina Driscoll-G8 Young Business 549]

T - 7

April Ennis and Jane Boyd

Crane, 2187

Colton Matheson

Bagnall, 1226

Cora Lee Dunbar

Biggar, 1723

Heather Moyse

Greenan, 1125

Kevin Stonefield

Bagnall, 1661

Mark MacDonald

Currie, M., 773

Stephen Harper's Birthday [Smem]

Bagnall, 2129

Support for PEI Firefighters [Smin]

Bertram, 695

Tribute to

Alan Nelson [Smem]

Bagnall, 164

Charlie Martell [Smem]

Currie, M., 1362

Don Anderson [Smem]

Currie, M., 1566

Dorothy Corrigan [Smem]

Crane, 1280

Stephen Turner [Smin]

Currie, D., 1583

Wayne Buote [Smem]

Crane, 2750

20th Anniversary of the UN Convention of the

Rights of the Child [Smin]

Currie, D., 339

U [none]

\mathbf{V}

VETERANS AND SOLDIERS

Centenary of Canadian Navy [Smin]

Brown, 2207

Distinguished Service WWII Veteran Clifton

Stewart [Smem]

Mitchell, 467

Event Marking the Passing of Canada's Last

Known First World War Veteran The End of an

Era [M 49 read 1250]

Royal Canadian Legion-Tignish [Smin]

LeClair, 49

VOLUNTEERISM

Hillsborough Promoters [Smem]

Watts, 2185

Mayflower Seniors Club-Quilts for Haiti [Smem]

Dunsford, 2028

National Volunteer Week [Smin]

Bertram, 1678

Nearly New Store [Smem]

Bagnall, 2648

Recognizing volunteers [Smem]

Henderson, 678

Volunteer Day [Smin]

Currie, D., 1008

Volunteering in Costa Rica Rainforests [Smem]

Mitchell, 2027

W, **X**, **Y**, **Z** [none]